Oracle® Configuration Controls Governor

Metadata for Oracle E-Business Suite Release 5.5.1 Part No. E25676-03

December 2014



Oracle Configuration Controls Governor Metadata for Oracle E-Business Suite

Part No. E25676-03

Copyright © 2008, 2014 Oracle Corporation and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

The Programs (which include both the software and the documentation) contain proprietary information; they are provided under a license agreement containing restrictions on use and disclosure and are also protected by copyright, patent, and other intellectual and industrial property laws. Reverse engineering, disassembly, or decompilation of the Programs, except to the extent required to obtain interoperability with other independently created software or as specified by law, is prohibited.

The information contained in this document is subject to change without notice. If you find any problems in the documentation, please report them to us in writing. This document is not warranted to be error-free. Except as may be expressly permitted in your license agreement for these Programs, no part of these Programs may be reproduced or transmitted in any form or by any means, electronic or mechanical, for any purpose.

If the Programs are delivered to the United States Government or anyone licensing or using the Programs on behalf of the United States Government, the following notice is applicable.

U.S. GOVERNMENT RIGHTS

Programs, software, databases, and related documentation and technical data delivered to U.S. Government customers are "commercial computer software" or "commercial technical data" pursuant to the applicable Federal Acquisition Regulation and agency-specific supplemental regulations. As such, use, duplication, disclosure, modification, and adaptation of the Programs, including documentation and technical data, shall be subject to the licensing restrictions set forth in the applicable Oracle license agreement, and, to the extent applicable, the additional rights set forth in FAR 52.227-19, Commercial Computer Software—Restricted Rights (June 1987). Oracle Corporation, 500 Oracle Parkway, Redwood City, CA 94065.

The Programs are not intended for use in any nuclear, aviation, mass transit, medical or other inherently dangerous applications. It shall be the licensee's responsibility to take all appropriate fail-safe, backup, redundancy and other measures to ensure the safe use of such applications if the Programs are used for such purposes, and we disclaim liability for any damages caused by such use of the Programs.

The Programs may provide links to Web sites and access to content, products, and services from third parties. Oracle is not responsible for the availability of, or any content provided on, third-party Web sites. You bear all risks associated with the use of such content. If you choose to purchase any products or services from a third party, the relationship is directly between you and the third party. Oracle is not responsible for: (a) the quality of third-party products or services; or (b) fulfilling any of the terms of the agreement with the third party, including delivery of products or services and warranty obligations related to purchased products or services. Oracle is not responsible for any loss or damage of any sort that you may incur from dealing with any third party.

Oracle is a registered trademark of Oracle Corporation and/or its affiliates. Other names may be trademarks of their respective owners.

Contents

Snapshot/Change Tracking Objects	1
11.5.10	1
BASE ENGINE	1
Common Modules (AK — Dot release 11i.AK.G)	1
Alert (ALR — Dot release 11i.ALR.G)	1
Application Object Library (FND — Dot release 11i.FND.H)	2
System Administration (SYSADMIN)	3
CONTRACTS	4
Contracts Core (OKC — Dot release 11i.OKC.N)	4
Project Contracts (OKE — Dot release 11i.OKE.J)	6
Lease Management (OKL — Dot release 11i.OKL.F)	8
Contracts for Sales (OKO — Dot release 11i.OKO.I)	10
Service Contracts (OKS — Dot release 11i.OKS.O)	11
CRM BASE ENGINE	13
CRM Foundation (JTF)	13
CRM SALES	15
Sales (AS — Dot release 11i.AS.I)	15
Order Capture (ASO — Dot release 11i.ASO.M)	16
TeleSales (AST — Dot release 11i.AST.H)	16
Incentive Compensation (CN — Dot release 11i.CN.H)	18
Sales for Communications (XNC — Dot release 11i.XNC.N)	19

CRM SERVICE	21
Service (CS — Dot release 11i.CS.Q)	21
Customer Care (CSC — Dot release 11i.CSC.Q)	23
Depot Repair (CSD — Dot release 11i.CSD.S)	24
Install Base (CSI — Dot release 11i.CSI.P)	30
Spares Management (CSP — Dot release 11i.CSP.R)	30
Support (CSS — Dot release 11i.CSS.J)	32
Service for Communications (XNS — Dot release 11i.XNS.V)	33
DISTRIBUTION	34
Order Management (ONT — Dot release 11i.ONT.J)	34
Advanced Pricing (QP — Dot release 11i.QP.J)	36
Release Management (RLM — Dot release 11i.RLM.J)	37
Warehouse Management (WMS — Dot release 11i.WMS.G)	37
Shipping Execution (WSH — Dot release 11i.WSH.J)	40
Shop Floor Management (WSM — Dot release 11i.WSM.I)	41
FINANCIALS	41
Activity Based Management (ABM — Dot release 11i.ABM.G.4)	41
Payables (AP — Dot release 11i.AP.M)	42
Receivables (AR — Dot release 11i.AR.N)	44
Global Accounting Engine (AX — Dot release 11i.AX.I)	46
Cash Management (CE — Dot release 11i.CE.J)	47
Assets (FA — Dot release 11i.FX.O)	47
General Ledger (GL — Dot release 11i.GL.J)	48
Loans (LNS)	50
Property Manager (PN — Dot release 11i.PN.K)	50
Purchasing (PO — Dot release 11i.PO.I)	51
Treasury (XTR — Dot release 11i.XTR.K)	53
iProcurement (Purchasing) (iPO)	54

HR	/PAYROLL	56
	Advanced Benefits (BEN — Dot release 11i.BEN.M)	56
	Human Resources (HR — Dot release 11i.PER.N)	58
	Public Sector HR (PQH — Dot release 11i.PQH.J)	61
	Public Sector Payroll (PQP — Dot release 11i.PQP.J)	61
MA	NUFACTURING	62
	Bills of Material (BOM — Dot release 11i.BOM.J)	62
	Capacity (CRP — Dot release 11i.CRP.F)	63
	Cost Management (CST)	63
	Engineering (ENG — Dot release 11i.ENG.I)	64
	Inventory (INV — Dot release 11i.INV.J)	64
	Master Scheduling (MRP — Dot release 11i.MRP.I)	67
	Project Manufacturing (PJM — Dot release 11i.PJM.H)	67
	Quality (QA — Dot release 11i.QA.I)	68
	Work in Process (WIP — Dot release 11i.WIP.I)	69
MA	RKETING	69
	Trade Management (OZF — Dot release 11i.OZF.D)	69
PL/	ANNING	70
	Advanced Supply Chain Planning (MSC — Dot release 11i.MSC.I)	70
	Demand Planning (MSD — Dot release 11i.MSD.I)	70
PR	OJECTS	
	Projects (PA — Dot release 11i.PA.L)	71
PU	BLIC SECTOR	
	Federal Financials (FV — Dot release 11i.FV.J)	73
	Grants Accounting (GMS — Dot release 11i.GMS.L)	74
	Human Resources (HR — Dot release 11i.PER.N)	76
	Grants Proposal (IGW — Dot release 11i.IGW.F)	79
	Public Sector HR (PQH — Dot release 11i.PQH.J)	80
	Public Sector Payroll (PQP — Dot release 11i.PQP.J)	80
	Public Sector Financials (PSA — Dot release 11i.PSA.I)	80
	Public Sector Budgeting (PSB — Dot release 11i.PSB.J)	80
	Labor Distribution (PSP — Dot release 11i.PSP.I)	81

R12	83
BASE ENGINE	83
Common Modules (AK 12.0.4)	83
Alert (ALR 12.0.4)	83
Application Object Library (FND 12.0.4)	84
System Administration (SYSADMIN 12.0.4)	85
FINANCIALS	86
Payables (AP 12.0.4)	86
Receivables (AR 12.0.4)	88
General Ledger (GL 12.0.4)	91
Subledger Accounting (XLA 12.0.4)	93
Legal Entity Configurator (XLE 12.0.4)	94
E-Business Tax (ZX 12.0.4)	94
PROCUREMENT	96
iProcurement (Purchasing 12.0.4) (iPO 12.0.4)	96
Purchasing (PO 12.0.4)	97
12.1 and 12.2	100
BASE ENGINE	100
Common Modules (AK 12.1 and 12.2)	100
Alert (ALR 12.1 and 12.2)	100
Application Object Library (FND 12.1 and 12.2)	100
System Administration (SYSADMIN 12.1 and 12.2)	102
FINANCIALS	103
Payables (AP 12.1 and 12.2)	103
Receivables (AR 12.1 and 12.2)	105
General Ledger (GL 12.1 and 12.2)	107
iProcurement (Purchasing) (iPO 12.1 and 12.2)	109
Purchasing (PO 12.1 and 12.2)	110
Subledger Accounting (XLA 12.1 and 12.2)	112
Legal Entity Configurator (XLE 12.1 and 12.2)	113
E-Business Tax (ZX 12.1 and 12.2)	113

Snapshot/Change Tracking Objects

11.5.10

BASE ENGINE

Common Modules (AK — Dot release 11i.AK.G)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
AK Query Objects	AK Query Objects	Query Code
App Module Parameters Registry	(Not tracked)	Application, Module Definition Name
Attributes	Define Attributes	Attribute Name, Application
Define Information Template	Regions	Application, Region Code, Sequence
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Object Flows	Object Flows	Application Name, Flow ID
Objects	Objects	Database Object
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Region Items	Region Items	Application, Region Code, Sequence
Regions	Regions	Region Application, Region ID
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Alert (ALR — Dot release 11i.ALR.G)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Alert Options: Mail Svr Accts	Alert Options: Mail Svr Accts	Application, Installation
Alert Options: Mail Systems	Alert Options: Mail Systems	Alert Option Name
Alert Options: Other	Alert Options: Other	Name
Alerts	Alerts	Application Name, Alert Name
Applications	Applications	Application, Short Name
Define App Installations	Define App Installations	Application, Oracle Username
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Distribution Lists	Distribution Lists	Application Name, Distribution List Name
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Periodic Sets	Periodic Sets	Application, Name
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Application Object Library (FND — Dot release 11i.FND.H)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
AOL Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
AOL Menus	Menus	Menu
App Utilities: Demand Class	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Application Utilities Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Applications	Applications	Application, Short Name
Attachment Functions	Attachment Functions	Attachment Function Name, User Name, Application
Audit Industry Template	Audit Industry Template	Template Name
Bill Documents	Order Management Documents	Category, Description, Data Type, Source File
Concurrent Program Executable	Concurrent Program Executable	Executable, Application
Concurrent Program Libraries	Concurrent Program Libraries	Library Name, Application
Concurrent Program Parameters	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Title/Program, Appl, Col, Desc Flex Content Code
Concurrent Programs	Concurrent Programs	Program, Short Name, Application
Cross Validation Rules	Cross Validation Rules	Application, FF Title, Structure, Name
Define Document Categories	Define Document Categories	Application, Category Name
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Document Categories (AOL)	Attachment Functions	Category
Document Entities	Document Entities	Entity ID
Document Sequences	Document Sequences	Name
Documents	Order Management Documents	Category, Description, Data Type, Source File
Documents Category Source	Order Management Documents	Category
FND Territories	Countries and Territories	Country/Territory
Form Functions	Form Functions	Function Name
Forms	Forms	Form, Application
Inventory Documents	Order Management Documents	Category, Description, Data Type, Source File
Job and Schedule Documents	Order Management Documents	Category, Description, Data Type, Source File
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Menus	Menus	Menu
Messages	Messages	Name, Language, Application
Natural Languages	Natural Languages	Language Code
Operation Documents	Order Management Documents	Category, Description, Data Type, Source File

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Order Management Documents	Order Management Documents	Category, Description, Data Type, Source File
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Profiles	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Sequence Assignments	Sequence Assignments	Appl, Category, Set Of Books, Method, Start, End
Sequences	Sequences	Sequence Name, Application
Tables	Tables	Table Name, Application
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name
Views	Views	Name, Application

System Administration (SYSADMIN)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Account Generator Process	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Flexfield Title, Structure
Applications	Applications	Application, Short Name
Assign Security Rules	Assign Security Rules	Application, Responsibility, Security Rule Name
Combined Specialization Rules	Combined Specialization Rules	Application, Combined Rule
Concurrent Conflict Domains	Concurrent Conflict Domains	Domain
Concurrent Managers	Concurrent Managers	Manager, Short Name, Application
Concurrent Program Executable	Concurrent Program Executable	Executable, Application
Concurrent Program Parameters	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Title/Program, Appl, Col, Desc Flex Content Code
Concurrent Programs	Concurrent Programs	Program, Short Name, Application
Concurrent Request Types	Concurrent Request Types	Name, Application
Countries and Territories	Countries and Territories	Country/Territory
Cross Validation Rules	Cross Validation Rules	Application, FF Title, Structure, Name
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code
Data Groups	Data Groups	Data Group
Default Folders by Respons.	Default Folders by Respons.	Responsibility, App, Folder Set, Folder, Language
Define Document Categories	Define Document Categories	Application, Category Name
Define Security Rules	Define Security Rules	Value Set Name/Structure, Security Rule Nam
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Document Categories	Attachment Functions	Category
Document Sequences	Document Sequences	Name
Form Functions	Form Functions	Function Name
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Languages	Languages	Language Code
Menus	Menus	Menu
Nodes	Nodes	Node
Oracle Users	Oracle Users	Database User Name
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Print Style	Print Style	Print Style Name
Printer Drivers	Printer Drivers	Printer Driver, Platform Name
Printer Types	Printer Types	Printer Type
Printers	Printers	Printer Name
Request Groups	Request Groups	Group, Application

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Request Set	Concurrent Program Executable	Request Set, Application
Request Set Parameters	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Title/Program, Appl, Col, Desc Flex Content Code
Responsibilities	Responsibilities	Responsibility, Application
Rollup Groups	Rollup Groups	Value Set, Code, Name
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Sequence Assignments	Sequence Assignments	Appl, Category, Set Of Books, Method, Start, End
Shorthand Aliases	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Flexfield Title, Structure
System Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Users	Users	User Name
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name
Viewer Options	Viewer Options	File Format, Mime Type
Web Enabled PL/SQL	Web Enabled PL/SQL	Name, Type
Work Shifts	Work Shifts	Application, Work Shift Name

CONTRACTS

Contracts Core (OKC — Dot release 11i.OKC.N)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
AP Payment Terms	AP Payment Terms	Name, Language
AR Payment Terms	AR Payment Terms	Name
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar Name
Action	Action	Name
Banks	Banks	BankName, BankBranchName, ClearinHouse, CHouseBranch
Buyers	Buyers	Buyer Name
Categories	Categories	Structure Name, Category
Category Sets	Category Sets	Category Set Name
Condition Template	Condition Template	Name
Contact Role Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Contingent Events Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Contract Groups	Contract Groups	Name
Contract Party Role Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Contracts Std Articles Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Conversion Rate Types	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	Conversion Date, Conversion Type
Default Category Sets	Default Category Sets	Functional Area, Category Set
Define Categories	Define Categories	Category Code
Define Modifier	Price Lists-Lines	Name/Number
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Employees	People (Employees)	Business Group, Person, Effective Date From, Effective Date To
Financials Options	Financials Options	Organization Name, Set of Books, Bus Grp
Freight Carriers	Freight Carriers	Organization Name, Carrier Short Name
Grades	Grades	Business Group, Name

Snapshot Object

Location

Independent Condition Invoicing and Accounting Rules Item Status Jobs Key Flexfield Segments Key Flexfields Line Styles Line Type Lookups

Map Time Units Master Items Oracle Contracts Core Lookups Oracle Pricing Lookups Organization Organization Parameters Payables Options People Addresses

Period Types Person Types Personal Profile Values Phone Numbers Picking Rules Pricing Formulas Print Contracts Transformation Process Definitions Quality Assurance Checklist Receipt Classes Role Sources Rule Group Definition Rule Group Defs Lookup Segment Values-Value Set

Standard Articles Library Status and Operations Subject Lookups Suppliers System Options Tax Codes and Rules

Tax Exemptions Tax Names Termination Reasons Lookups Unit of Measure Classes Units of Measure Value Sets

Change Tracking Object

Condition Template Invoicing and Accounting Rules Item Status Positions Key Flexfield Segments Key Flexfields Line Styles Common Lookups Organization Map Time Units Master Items Common Lookups

Common Lookups Common Lookups Organization Organization Parameters Payables Options People Addresses

Period Types Person Types System Profile Values Phone Numbers Picking Rules Pricing Formulas Print Contract Transformations Process Definitions Quality Assurance Checklist Receipt Classes Role Sources Rule Group Definition Common Lookups Segment Values-Value Set

Standard Articles Library Status and Operations Common Lookups Suppliers System Options Tax Groups

Tax Exemptions Withholding Tax Details Common Lookups Unit of Measure Classes Units of Measure Value Sets **Primary Keys** Name Name Inventory Item Status Business Group, Name Application, Key Flexfield Name Application, Key Flexfield Name Line Style Type, Security Group, View Application Name, Inventory Organization, Desc, **Business Group** User Unit, Base Unit Organization, Item Type, Security Group, View Application Type, Security Group, View Application Business Group, Organization, Name Organization **Organization Name** BsGrp, Person, City, State, ZipCo, Country, DateFrom, To Period Type Business Group, User Name, System Name Application, User Profile Name Employee Name, Type, Phone Number Name Name Protected, Name, Start Date, End Date Name Name Receipt Class Name Party Role, Intent, Start Date Rule Group, Rule Types Name Type, Security Group, View Application Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value Name Status Type, Status Type, Security Group, View Application Supplier Name, Supplier Number **Operating Unit, Name** Oper Unit, Set Of Books, Tax Code, Eff Date From Organization, Customer, Tax Code Organization Name, Tax Code Type, Security Group, View Application Language, UOM Class

Language, Name

Value Set Name

Project Contracts (OKE — Dot release 11i.OKE.J)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
AP Payment Terms	AP Payment Terms	Name, Language
AR Payment Terms	AR Payment Terms	Name
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar Name
Action	Action	Name
Apply Hold Reason Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Attribute Group Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Business Area Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Categories	Categories	Structure Name, Category
Category Sets	Category Sets	Category Set Name
Communication Priority Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Communication Reason Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Communication Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Condition Template	Condition Template	Name
Contact Role Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Contract Approval Hierarchies	Contract Approval Hierarchies	Name, Description, Eff Dates From, Eff Dates To
Contract Chg Req Reason Lookup	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Contract Chg Req Type Lookup	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Contract Funding Status Lookup	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Contract Funding Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Contract Groups	Contract Groups	Name
Contract Hold Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Contract Party Role Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Contracts Std Articles Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Conversion Rate Types	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code
Customer Addresses Contacts	Customers	Organization, Customer Name, Customer Number, Ref
Customer Addresses Purposes	Customer Addresses Purposes	Org, Customer, Cust Num, Usage, Locatio
Customer Contacts	Customers	Customer, Cust Num , Party/ User Grp Name, Party Num
Customer Payment Methods	Customer Payment Methods	Org, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment Mthd, From
Customer Profile Classes	Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit	Name
Customer Profiles	Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit	Org, Customer, Cust Num, Profile Class
Customers	Customers	Organization, Name, Customer Number
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	Conversion Date, Conversion Type
Default Category Sets	Default Category Sets	Functional Area, Category Set
Define Categories	Define Categories	Category Code
Define Funding Pools	Define Funding Pools	Pool Name
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
FOB Code Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
FOB Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Freight Term Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Historical Rates	Historical Rates	Set of Books, Functional Currency, Target Currenc

Snapshot Object

Independent Condition Key Flexfield Segments Key Flexfields Line Styles Line Type Lookups Location

Master Items Organization Organization Hierarchy Party Relations

Period Rates

Period Types Personal Profile Values Print Form Statuses Lookups Print Form Type Lookups Priority Type Lookups Process Definitions Programs Remove Hold Reason Lookups Role Sources Security Role Assignments Segment Values-Value Set

Ship Method Lookups Shipment Priorities Lookups Standard Articles Library Standard Note Type Lookups Status and Operations Subject Lookups Suppliers System Setup-Billing Methods System Setup-Change Statuses System Setup-Comm Action System Setup-Contract DocTypes System Setup-Hold Statuses System Setup-Print Forms System Setup-Priority Ratings Term Type Lookups Transaction Calendar **UOM Conversions - Inter-Class UOM Conversions - Intra-Class UOM Conversions - Standard** Unit of Measure Classes Units of Measure Valid Freight Terms Lookups Value Sets

Key Flexfields Line Styles Common Lookups Organization Master Items Organization Organization Hierarchy Customers Period Rates Period Types System Profile Values Common Lookups Common Lookups

Change Tracking Object

Condition Template

Key Flexfield Segments

Common Lookups Process Definitions Programs Common Lookups Role Sources Security Role Assignments Segment Values-Value Set

Common Lookups Common Lookups Standard Articles Library Common Lookups Status and Operations Common Lookups Suppliers System Setup-Billing Methods System Setup-Change Statuses System Setup-Comm Action System Setup-Contract DocTypes System Setup-Hold Statuses System Setup-Print Forms System Setup-Priority Ratings Common Lookups Transaction Calendar **UOM Conversions - Inter-Class UOM Conversions - Standard UOM Conversions - Standard** Unit of Measure Classes Units of Measure Common Lookups Value Sets

Name Application, Key Flexfield Name Application, Key Flexfield Name Line Style Type, Security Group, View Application Name, Inventory Organization, Desc, **Business Group** Organization, Item Business Group, Organization, Name Business Group, Name Customer, Cust Num, Party/User Grp Name, Party Num Set Of Books, Currency To, Balance Type, Period Period Type Application, User Profile Name Type, Security Group, View Application Type, Security Group, View Application Type, Security Group, View Application Name Number, Name, Description Type, Security Group, View Application Party Role, Intent, Start Date Employee, Level, Number, Role Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value Type, Security Group, View Application Type, Security Group, View Application Name Type, Security Group, View Application Status Type, Status Type, Security Group, View Application Supplier Name, Supplier Number Code, Name, Description Code, Status, Description Code, Name, Description Code, Name, Description Code, Status, Description Code, Form, Description Code, Priority Rating, Description Type, Security Group, View Application Calendar Item, Destination Base Unit, Source Base Unit Item, Source Unit Item, Source Unit Language, UOM Class

Primary Keys

Type, Security Group, View Application

Language, Name

Value Set Name

Lease Management (OKL - Dot release 11i.OKL.F)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Account Generator Rules	Account Generator Rules	Organization, Set Of Books, Account Generator Rul
Account Generator Sources	Account Generator Sources	Organization, Account Generator Rule, Source Table
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar Name
Accounting Options	Accounting Options	Organization, Set Of Books
Accounting Periods	Open and Close Periods	Application, Set of Books, Period Name
Accounting template	Accounting Template	Organization, Name, Version
Accruals Rules	Accruals Rules	Organization, Line Number, Version
Assign Resources	Assign Shift/Exceptions	Calendar Name
Assign Shift/Exceptions	Assign Shift/Exceptions	Calendar Name
Availability Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Book Type Mapping	Book Type Mapping	Oracle Value, Tax Book, Stream Type, Value, Accru
Calendar	Assign Shift/Exceptions	Calendar Name
Calendar Except Reasons Lookup	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Calendar Exception Category	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Calendar Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Cash Application Rules	Cash Application Rules	Organization, New Rule Name
Checklists	Checklists	Organization, Name
Competence Profile	(Not tracked)	Business Group, Name
Competencies	Rating Scales	Business Group, Name
Contact Types	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Conversion Rate Types	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type
Conversions	Book Type Mapping	Oracle Value, Tax Book, Stream Type, Value, Accru
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	Conversion Date, Conversion Type
Define Groups	Resources	Group Name
Define Shifts	Define Shifts	Name, Description, Effective From, Effective T
Define Teams	Resources	Team Name
Dependency Types Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Dynamic Groups	Dynamic Groups	Name
Escalation Levels Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Escalation Reasons Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Exceptions	Exceptions	Name
Functions	Functions	Organization, Name, Version
Group Hierarchy	Resources	Number, Category, Name
Insurance Asset Classes	Insurance Asset Classes	Insurance Class, Asset Category
Insurance Products	Insurance Products	Name
Insurance Rates	Insurance Rates	Factor Name, Factor Minimum, Factor Maximum
Insurance Restrictions	Insurance Restrictions	Country, Industry Type, Asset Category, Comments
Insurer Rankings	Insurer Rankings	Provider
Interest Rates	Interest Rates	Interest Rate
Invoice Groups	Invoice Groups	Name
Item Residuals	Item Residuals	ItemDesc, Organization, TermInMonths, EffectiveFrom

Snapshot Object

Journal Categories Late Policies Lease Rate Sets Loss Rates Mapping Objects

Note Types Lookups Off-Lease Asset Hold Periods Operands Operational Contexts Operational Formulas Operational Options People (Employees)

Period Rates

Period Types **Pricing Parameters Process Templates** Product Options Product Pricing Templates Product Template Products Qualities **Quote Line Allocation Rating Scales** Reference Codes Lookups Remarketer Assignments **Repair Costs** Resources Role Types Lookups Roles Rules Associated w/Task Type Search Rules Service Fees Set of Books Setup Task Template Groups Status Transition-Resp Status Transition-Rule Stream Types Subsidy Task Alarm Types Task Date Types **Task Escalation Status** Task Priority Task Setup: Object Types **Task Status** Task Types **Template Qualities** Transaction Types

Change Tracking Object **Journal Categories** Late Policies (Not tracked) Aging Buckets Mapping Objects Common Lookups **Off-Lease Asset Hold Periods** Operands **Operational Contexts Operational Formulas Operational Options** People (Employees) Period Rates Period Types **Pricing Parameters Process Templates Product Options** Product Pricing Templates **Product Template** Products Qualities **Quote Line Allocation** Rating Scales Common Lookups **Remarketer Assignments Repair Costs** Resources Common Lookups Resources Common Lookups Search Rules Service Fees Set of Books Setup Task Template Groups

Status Transition-Resp

Status Transition-Rule

Stream Types

Common Lookups

Task Date Types

Task Setup: Object Types

Task Status

Task Priority

Task Status

Task Types

Template Qualities

Transaction Types

Subsidy

Category Organization, Name Name Name, Type, Status Map, Source Object, Task type/priority/date, App Type, Security Group, View Application Org, AssetCat, Asset Book, DepMethod Organization, Name / Operand, Version Name Organization, Name, Version **De-Link Service Contract, Organization** Business Group, Person, Effective Date From, Effective Date To Set Of Books, Currency To, Balance Type, Period Period Type Name, Version Organization, Process Name Version, Name Name Name Name Organization, Line Type Business Group, Name Type, Security Group, View Application Organization, Remarketer Organization, Description Number, Category, Name Type, Security Group, View Application Name Type, Security Group, View Application Organization, Name Organization, Description Set of Books Name Source, Responsibility, Rule Rule Name Name Organization, Name Type, Security Group, View Application Type Status Priority, Importance, Effect From, Effect To Name Status Task Type Name Name, Organization

Primary Keys

Contracts for Sales (OKO - Dot release 11i.OKO.I)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	
AR Payment Terms	AR Payment Terms	Name	
Account Generator Process	Key Flexfield Segments Application, Flexfield Title, Structu		
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar Name	
Action	Action	Name	
Assign Security Rules	Assign Security Rules	Application, Responsibility, Security Rule Name	
Categories	Categories	Structure Name, Category	
Category Sets	Category Sets	Category Set Name	
Category Sets - Item Assign.	Category Sets - Item Assign.	Organization, Category Set Name, Item, Category	
Condition Template	Condition Template	Name	
Contact Role Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application	
Contingent Events Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application	
Contract Groups	Contract Groups	Name	
Contract Party Role Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application	
Contracts Std Articles Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application	
Conversion Rate Types	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type	
Cross Validation Rules	Cross Validation Rules	Application, FF Title, Structure, Name	
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code	
Customer Addresses Contacts	Customers	Organization, Customer Name, Customer Number, Ref	
Customer Addresses Purposes	Customer Addresses Purposes	Org, Customer, Cust Num, Usage, Locatio	
Customer Contacts	Customers	Customer, Cust Num , Party/ User Grp Name, Party Num	
Customer Payment Methods	Customer Payment Methods	Org, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment Mthd, From	
Customer Profile Classes	Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit	Name	
Customer Profiles	Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit	Org, Customer, Cust Num, Profile Class	
Customers	Customers	Organization, Name, Customer Number	
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	Conversion Date, Conversion Type	
Default Category Sets	Default Category Sets	Functional Area, Category Set	
Define Categories	Define Categories	Category Code	
Define Modifier	Price Lists-Lines	Name/Number	
Define Security Rules	Define Security Rules	Value Set Name/Structure, Security Rule Name	
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title	
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title	
GL Accounts	GL Accounts	Account	
Grades	Grades	Business Group, Name	
Independent Condition	Condition Template	Name	
Invoicing and Accounting Rules	Invoicing and Accounting Rules	Name	
Item Status	Item Status	Inventory Item Status	
Jobs	Positions	Business Group, Name	
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name	
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name	
Line Styles	Line Styles	Line Style	
Line Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application	

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Location	Organization	Name, Inventory Organization, Desc, Business Group
Map Time Units	Map Time Units	User Unit, Base Unit
Master Items	Master Items	Organization, Item
Oracle Contracts Core Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Oracle Pricing Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Organization	Organization	Business Group, Organization, Name
Organization Parameters	Organization Parameters	Organization
Party Relations	Customers	Customer, Cust Num , Party/ User Grp Name, Party Num
People (Employees)	People (Employees)	Business Group, Person, Effective Date From, Effective Date To
People Addresses	People Addresses	BsGrp, Person, City, State, ZipCo, Country, DateFrom, To
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type
Person Types	Person Types	Business Group, User Name, System Name
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Phone Numbers	Phone Numbers	Employee Name, Type, Phone Number
Picking Rules	Picking Rules	Name
Positions	Positions	Business Group, Position, Org, Date From, Date To
Pricing Agreements	Price Lists-Lines	Agreement Name
Pricing Formulas	Pricing Formulas	Name
Receipt Classes	Receipt Classes	Receipt Class Name
Role Sources	Role Sources	Party Role, Intent, Start Date
Rollup Groups	Rollup Groups	Value Set, Code, Name
Rule Group Definition	Rule Group Definition	Rule Group, Rule Types Name
Rule Group Defs Lookup	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Set of Books	Set of Books	Set of Books
Shorthand Aliases	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Flexfield Title, Structure
Standard Articles Library	Standard Articles Library	Name
Status and Operations	Status and Operations	Status Type, Status
Subject Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
System Options	System Options	Operating Unit, Name
Tax Codes and Rates	Tax Groups	Oper Unit, Set Of Books, Tax Code, Eff Date From
Tax Exemptions	Tax Exemptions	Organization, Customer, Tax Code
Termination Reasons Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Unit of Measure Classes	Unit of Measure Classes	Language, UOM Class
Units of Measure	Units of Measure	Language, Name
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Service Contracts (OKS — Dot release 11i.OKS.O)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	
AP Payment Terms	AP Payment Terms	Name, Language	
AR Payment Terms	AR Payment Terms	Name	
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar Name	

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	
Action	Action	Name	
Banks	Banks	BankName, BankBranchName, ClearinHouse, CHouseBranch	
Billing Profile	Billing Profile	Profile Number, Description	
Business Process Transactions	Service Business Process	Name	
Buyers	Buyers	Buyer Name	
Categories	Categories	Structure Name, Category	
Category Sets	Category Sets	Category Set Name	
Condition Template	Condition Template	Name	
Contract Groups	Contract Groups	Name	
Conversion Rate Types	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type	
Cotermination	Customers	Organization, Name, Customer Number	
Coverage Types	Coverage Types	Code	
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code	
Customer Addresses Contacts	Customers	Organization, Customer Name, Customer Number, Ref	
Customer Addresses Purposes	Customer Addresses Purposes	Org, Customer, Cust Num, Usage, Location	
Customer Contacts	Customers	Customer, Cust Num , Party/ User Grp Name, Party Num	
Customer Payment Methods	Customer Payment Methods	Org, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment Mthd, From	
Customer Profiles	Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit	Org, Customer, Cust Num, Profile Class	
Customers	Customers	Organization, Name, Customer Number	
Default Category Sets	Default Category Sets	Functional Area, Category Set	
Define Categories	Define Categories	Category Code	
Define Modifier	Price Lists-Lines	Name/Number	
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title	
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title	
Financials Options	Financials Options	Organization Name, Set of Books, Bus Grp	
Freight Carriers	Freight Carriers	Organization Name, Carrier Short Name	
Global Contracts Defaults	Global Contracts Defaults	Renewal Type, Pricing Method, Organization/Party	
Global Contracts Defaults-Org	Global Contracts Defaults	Renewal Type, Pricing Method, Organization/Party	
Global Contracts Dflts-Parties	Global Contracts Defaults	Renewal Type, Pricing Method, Organization/Party	
Grades	Grades	Business Group, Name	
Independent Condition	Condition Template	Name	
Invoicing and Accounting Rules	Invoicing and Accounting Rules	Name	
Jobs	Positions	Business Group, Name	
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name	
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name	
Location	Organization	Name, Inventory Organization, Desc, Business Group	
Map Time Units	Map Time Units	User Unit, Base Unit	
Master Items	Master Items	Organization, Item	
OKS Coverage Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application	
Oracle Pricing Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application	
Organization	Organization	Business Group, Organization, Name	
Organization Parameters	Organization Parameters	Organization	

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Party Relations	Customers	Customer, Cust Num , Party/ User Grp Name, Party Num
Payables Options	Payables Options	Organization Name
People (Employees)	People (Employees)	Business Group, Person, Effective date from Effective Date To
People Addresses	People Addresses	BsGrp, Person, City, State, ZipCo, Country, DateFrom, To
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type
Person Types	Person Types	Business Group, User Name, System Name
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Phone Numbers	Phone Numbers	Employee Name, Type, Phone Number
Picking Rules	Picking Rules	Name
Pricing Agreements	Price Lists-Lines	Agreement Name
Pricing Formulas	Pricing Formulas	Name
Process Definitions	Process Definitions	Name
Quality Assurance Checklist	Quality Assurance Checklist	Name
Receipt Classes	Receipt Classes	Receipt Class Name
Role Sources	Role Sources	Party Role, Intent, Start Date
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set Value
Service Availability	Service Availability	Name, Description
Setup Counters	Setup Counters	Name
Srvc Activities& Billing Types	Srvc Activities& Billing Types	Service Activity
Status and Operations	Status and Operations	Status Type, Status
Suppliers	Suppliers	Supplier Name, Supplier Number
System Options	System Options	Operating Unit, Name
Systems	Systems	Org, System
Tax Codes and Rates	Tax Groups	Oper Unit, Set Of Books, Tax Code, Eff Date From
Tax Exemptions	Tax Exemptions	Organization, Customer, Tax Code
Tax Names	Withholding Tax Details	Organization Name, Tax Code
Template Set	Template Set	Org Name, Name, Start Date, End Date
Unit of Measure Classes	Unit of Measure Classes	Language, UOM Class
Units of Measure	Units of Measure	Language, Name
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

CRM BASE ENGINE

CRM Foundation (JTF)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Assign Resources	Assign Shift/Exceptions	Calendar Name
Assign Shift/Exceptions	Assign Shift/Exceptions	Calendar Name
Availability Type	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Calendar	Assign Shift/Exceptions	Calendar Name
Calendar Exception Cat Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Calendar Exception Reasons	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Calendar Type	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Competence Profile	(Not tracked)	Business Group, Name

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Competencies	Rating Scales	Business Group, Name
Contact Types	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Define Groups	Resources	Group Name
Define Shifts	Define Shifts	Name, Description, Effective From, Effective To
Define Teams	Resources	Team Name
Dependency Types Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Dynamic Groups	Dynamic Groups	Name
Employees	People (Employees)	Business Group, Person, Effective date from, Effective Date To
Escalation Levels Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Escalation Reasons Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Exceptions	Exceptions	Name
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Mapping Objects	Mapping Objects	Map, Source Object, Task type/priority/date, App
Note Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Product Families	Product Families	Organization, Product Family, Alternate
Rating Scales	Rating Scales	Business Group, Name
Reference Codes Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Resources	Resources	Number, Category, Name
Role Types Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Roles	Resources	Name
Rules Associated w/Task Type	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Setup Task Template Groups	Setup Task Template Groups	Name
Status Transition	Status Transition-Rule	Rule Name
Status Transition-Resp	Status Transition-Resp	Source, Responsibility, Rule
Sub-Territories	Territory Manager	Organization, Usage, Name, Parent
Task Alarm Types	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Task Date Types	Task Date Types	Туре
Task Escalation Status	Task Status	Status
Task Priority	Task Priority	Priority, Importance, Effect From, Effect To
Task Setup: Object Types	Task Setup: Object Types	Name
Task Status	Task Status	Status
Task Types	Task Types	Task Type
Territory Manager	Territory Manager	Organization, Usage, Name, Parent
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

CRM SALES

Sales	(AS —	Dot release	11i.AS.I)
-------	-------	-------------	-----------

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Access	Access	Access Type, Access ID
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar Name
Competence Profile	(Not tracked)	Business Group, Name
Competencies	Rating Scales	Business Group, Name
Contact Types	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	Conversion Date, Conversion Type
Define Groups	Resources	Group Name
Define Status Codes	Define Status Codes	Status Code
Define Teams	Resources	Team Name
Dependency Types Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Dynamic Groups	Dynamic Groups	Name
Escalation Levels Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Escalation Reasons Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Forecast Sales Categories	Forecast Sales Categories	Forecast Category Name
Interest Category Sets	Interest Category Sets	Organization, Category Set Name, Interest Type
Interest Codes	Interest Types	Organization, Type/Class Type/Sales Class Type
Interest Statuses	Interest Types	Organization, Type/Class Type/Sales Class Type
Interest Types	Interest Types	Organization, Type/Class Type/Sales Class Type
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Location	Organization	Name, Inventory Organization, Desc, Business Group
Master Items	Master Items	Organization, Item
Oracle Receivables Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Oracle Sales Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Organization Parameters	Organization Parameters	Organization
Organizations	Organization	Business Group, Organization, Name
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type
Period/Daily Conversion Type	Period/Daily Conversion Type	Calendar, Period Type
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Plan Element Mapping	Plan Element Mapping	Plan Element, Product Category
Product Families	Product Families	Organization, Product Family, Alternate
Rating Scales	Rating Scales	Business Group, Name
Reference Codes Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Reporting Currency	Reporting Currency	Transaction Currency, Reporting Curr, Start, End
Resources	Resources	Number, Category, Name
Role Types Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Roles	Resources	Name
Rules Associated w/Task Type	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Sales Stages	Sales Stages	Organization, Name
Scorecard Rules	Scorecard Rules	Description
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Se Value
Setup Task Template Groups	Setup Task Template Groups	Name
System Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Task Alarm Types	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Task Date Types	Task Date Types	Туре
Task Priority	Task Priority	Priority, Importance, Effect From, Effect To
Task Setup: Object Types	Task Setup: Object Types	Name
Task Status	Task Status	Status
Task Types	Task Types	Task Type
TeleSales Administration	TeleSales Administration	Rank
Transaction Calendar	Transaction Calendar	Calendar
UOM Conversions - Inter-Class	UOM Conversions - Inter-Class	Item, Destination Base Unit, Source Base Unit
UOM Conversions - Intra-Class	UOM Conversions - Standard	Item, Source Unit
UOM Conversions - Standard	UOM Conversions - Standard	Item, Source Unit
Unit of Measure Classes	Unit of Measure Classes	Language, UOM Class
Units of Measure	Units of Measure	Language, Name
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name
Win Probabilities	Win Probabilities	Organization, Win Probabilities
Workday Calendar	Workday Calendar	Name

Order Capture (ASO — Dot release 11i.ASO.M)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Oracle Order Capture Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Quote Status Setup	Quote Status Setup	Status Code, Status Name
Sales Sup Setup: Components	Sales Sup Setup: Components	Name, Component ID
Sales Sup Setup: Responses	Sales Sup Setup: Responses	Name, Response ID
Sales Sup Setup: Sections	Sales Sup Setup: Sections	Name, Section ID
Sales Sup Setup: Template	Sales Sup Setup: Template	Name, Template ID
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

TeleSales (AST — Dot release 11i.AST.H)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar Name
Campaign Assign Resource Group	Campaign Assignment Resource	Organization, Code, Name
Campaign Assignment Resource	Campaign Assignment Resource	Organization, Code, Name
Competence Profile	(Not tracked)	Business Group, Name

Snapshot Object Change Tracking Object **Primary Keys** Competencies **Rating Scales** Business Group, Name Contact Types Common Lookups Type, Security Group, View Application **Daily Rates** Daily Rates Conversion Date, Conversion Type **Define Groups** Resources Group Name **Define Status Codes Define Status Codes** Status Code **Define Teams** Resources Team Name Dependency Types Lookups Common Lookups Type, Security Group, View Application **Descriptive Flexfield Segments Descriptive Flexfield Segments** Application, Title **Descriptive Flexfields Descriptive Flexfield Segments** Application, Title **Dynamic Groups Dynamic Groups** Name Business Group, Person, Effective date from, Employees People (Employees) Effective Date To **Escalation Levels Lookups** Common Lookups Type, Security Group, View Application Escalation Reasons Lookups Common Lookups Type, Security Group, View Application Forecast Sales Categories Forecast Sales Categories Forecast Category Name Interest Category Sets Interest Category Sets Organization, Category Set Name, Interest Type Interest Codes Interest Types Organization, Type/Class Type/Sales Class Type Interest Statuses Interest Types Organization, Type/Class Type/Sales Class Type Interest Types Interest Types Organization, Type/Class Type/Sales Class Type Key Flexfield Segments **Key Flexfield Segments** Application, Key Flexfield Name Key Flexfields Key Flexfields Application, Key Flexfield Name Location Organization Name, Inventory Organization, Desc, **Business Group** Master Items Master Items Organization, Item Note Type Lookups Common Lookups Type, Security Group, View Application Oracle Order Capture Lookups Type, Security Group, View Application Common Lookups **Oracle Receivables Lookups** Type, Security Group, View Application Common Lookups **Oracle Sales Lookups** Common Lookups Type, Security Group, View Application Organization Organization Business Group, Organization, Name **Organization Parameters Organization Parameters** Organization Outcomes/Results/ReasonsAssign Outcomes/Results/ReasonsAssign Outcome Code, Language Period Types Period Types Period Type Calendar, Period Type Period/Daily Conversion Type Period/Daily Conversion Type Personal Profile Values System Profile Values Application, User Profile Name Plan Element, Product Category Plan Element Mapping Plan Element Mapping Quote Status Setup Quote Status Setup Status Code, Status Name **Rating Scales Rating Scales** Business Group, Name Reference Codes Lookups Common Lookups Type, Security Group, View Application Resources Resources Number, Category, Name **Role Types Lookups** Common Lookups Type, Security Group, View Application Roles Resources Name Rules Associated w/Task Type Type, Security Group, View Application Common Lookups Sales Stages Sales Stages Organization, Name Scorecard Rules Scorecard Rules Description Segment Values-Value Set Segment Values-Value Set Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set,

Value

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Setup Task Template Groups	Setup Task Template Groups	Name
Task Alarm Types	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Task Date Types	Task Date Types	Туре
Task Priority	Task Priority	Priority, Importance, Effect From, Effect To
Task Status	Task Status	Status
Task Types	Task Types	Task Type
TeleSales Administration	TeleSales Administration	Rank
Transaction Calendar	Transaction Calendar	Calendar
UOM Conversions - Inter-Class	UOM Conversions - Inter-Class	Item, Destination Base Unit, Source Base Unit
UOM Conversions - Intra-Class	UOM Conversions - Standard	Item, Source Unit
UOM Conversions - Standard	UOM Conversions - Standard	Item, Source Unit
Unit of Measure Classes	Unit of Measure Classes	Language, UOM Class
Units of Measure	Units of Measure	Language, Name
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name
Win Probabilities	Win Probabilities	Organization, Win Probabilities
Workday Calendar	Workday Calendar	Name

Incentive Compensation (CN — Dot release 11i.CN.H)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
CN Credit Types	CN Credit Types	Operating Unit, Name
CN System Parameters	CN System Parameters	Operating Unit, General Ledger Set of Books
Collection-Mapping	Collection-Mapping	Operating Unit, Transaction Source, Type
Collection-Trans Sources&Table	Collection-Mapping	Operating Unit, Transaction Source, Type
Conversion Factor	Conversion Factor	Oper Unit, From, To Credit Type, Start Date, End Date
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Hierachy Types	Hierarchy Types	Operating Unit, Name
Interval Types	Interval Types	Operating Unit, Interval Type Name
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Pay Group	Pay Group	Operating Unit, Name, Start, End
Pay Periods	Pay Periods	Oper Unit, Calendar, Period Name, Period Type
Payment Plans	Payment Plans	Operating Unit, Name
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Plan Element	Plan Element	Operating Unit, Name
Quota Components	Quota Components	Name, Type
Revenue Classes	Revenue Classes	Organization, Name
Rulesets	Rulesets	Operating Unit, Ruleset Name, Start Period ID
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set Value
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Account Aliases	Account Aliases	Organization, Alias, Effective On
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar Name
Action Parameters	Mapping Action to Workitems	Organization, Item, Action Type, Action Name
Available to Promise Rules	Available to Promise Rules	ATP Rule Name
Billing System	Billing System	Billing Sys Name, Usages Type, Billing Ref Code
Category Accounts	Category Accounts	Organization Name, Subinv., Category, Cos Group
Category Sets	Category Sets	Category Set Name
Container Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Cost Activities	Cost Activities	Organization, Activity
Cost Groups	Cost Groups	Organization, Legal Entity, Cost Group
Cost Types	Cost Types	Organization, Cost Type
Cross Reference Types:Detail	Cross Reference Types:Detail	Cross Reference Type
Cross Reference Types:Summary	Cross Reference Types:Detail	Cross Reference Type
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code
Customer Item Commodity Codes	Customer Item Commodity Codes	Commodity Code
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	Conversion Date, Conversion Type
Default Category Sets	Default Category Sets	Functional Area, Category Set
Defaulting Condition Templates	Defaulting Condition Templates	Application, Entity, Condition Name
Define Modifier	Price Lists-Lines	Name/Number
Deletion Constraints	Deletion Constraints	Constraint
Departments	Departments	Organization, Department
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Economic Zones	Movement Statistics Parameters	Economic Zone
Event Phases	Event Phases	Phase Sequence, Phase Name
Exception Templates	Exception Templates	Template
Forecast Rules	Forecast Rules	Rule
Freight Carriers	Freight Carriers	Organization Name, Carrier Short Name
GL Accounts	GL Accounts	Account
INV Transaction Types	Transaction Source Types	Type, Name
INV Transit Times	INV Transit Times	Ship Method, From Location, Destination
Intercompany Relations	Intercompany Relations	Shipping Org, Selling Org, Flow Type
Item Attribute Controls	Item Attribute Controls	Group Name, Attribute Name
Item Attribute Controls-Status	Item Attribute Controls	Group Name, Attribute Name
Item Catalog Groups	Item Catalog Groups	Name
Item Relationships	Item Relationships	Organization, From Item, To Item, Type
Item Status	Item Status	Inventory Item Status
Item Templates	Item Templates	Template
Item Trx Defaults-Locators	Item Trx Defaults-Locators	Organization, Item, Default For, Subinventory
Item Trx Defaults-Subinventory	Item Trx Defaults-Subinventory	Organization, Item, Default For, Subinventory
Item Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name

Sales for Communications (XNC — Dot release 11i.XNC.N)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Location	Organization	Name, Inventory Organization, Desc, Business Group
Manufacturer Part Numbers	Manufacturers	Organization, Manufacturer, Part, Item
Manufacturers:Details	Manufacturers	Manufacturer
Manufacturers:Summary	Manufacturers	Manufacturer
Master Items	Master Items	Organization, Item
Material Overhead Defaults	Material Overhead Defaults	Organization, Material OH, Item Type, Category
Movement Parameters (old)	Old Movement Parameters	Legal Entity
Movement Statistics Parameters	Movement Statistics Parameters	Legal Entity, Economic Zone
Movement Statistics Validation	Movement Statistics Validation	Rule Set Code
Oracle Inventory Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Oracle Pricing Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Oracle Sales for Com. Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Organization	Organization	Business Group, Organization, Name
Organization Access	Organization Access	Org, Responsibility Application, Responsibility N
Organization Hierarchy	Organization Hierarchy	Business Group, Name
Organization Parameters	Organization Parameters	Organization
People (Employees)	People (Employees)	Business Group, Person, Effective date from, Effective Date To
Period Rates	Period Rates	Set Of Books, Currency To, Balance Type, Period
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Picking Rules	Picking Rules	Name
Planners	Planners	Organization, Name
Pricing Agreements	Price Lists-Lines	Agreement Name
Pricing Formulas	Pricing Formulas	Name
Purchasing Options	Purchasing Options	Operating Unit
Receiving Options	Receiving Options	Organization
Resources (including Rates)	Departments	Organization, Resource/Overhead/Material, Enabled
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Ship Method Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Shipping Networks	Shipping Networks	From Organization, To Organization
Shipping Parameters	Shipping Parameters	Organization
Shortage Parameters	Shortage Parameters	Organization
Stock Locators	Stock Locators	Organization, Locator
Sub-Element Overheads	Departments	Organization, Resource/Overhead/Material, Enabled
Subinventories	Subinventories	Organization, Name
Subinventories-Items	Subinventories - Items	Organization, Subinventory, Item
Subinventories-Locators	Subinventories - Locators	Organization, Item, Subinventory Locator
Transaction Reasons	Transaction Reasons	Name
Transaction Source Types	Transaction Source Types	Type, Name
UOM Conversions - Inter-Class	UOM Conversions - Inter-Class	Item, Destination Base Unit, Source Base Unit

UOM Conversions - Standard

Item, Source Unit

UOM Conversions - Intra-Class

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	
UOM Conversions - Standard	UOM Conversions - Standard	Item, Source Unit	
Unit of Measure Classes	Unit of Measure Classes	Language, UOM Class	
Units of Measure	Units of Measure	Language, Name	
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name	
Workday Calendar	Workday Calendar	Name	

CRM SERVICE

Service (CS — Dot release 11i.CS.Q)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Billing Type Attributes	Billing Type Attributes	Billing Type
Competence Profile	(Not tracked)	Business Group, Name
Competencies	Rating Scales	Business Group, Name
Config. Management Type Lookup	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Counter Property LOV Types	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Cust Prof Setup-Dashboard Grps	Cust Prof Setup-Dashboard Grps	Name, Code
Cust Prof Setup-Drilldown	Cust Prof Setup-Drilldown	Name, Code
Cust Prof Setup-Preferences	Cust Prof Setup-Preferences	Module, Responsibility, Customer Type, Group
Cust Prof Setup-Prof Variables	Cust Prof Setup-Drilldown	Name, Code
Cust Prof Setup-Profile Checks	Cust Prof Setup-Profile Checks	Name, Code
Cust Prof Setup-Profile Groups	Cust Prof Setup-Dashboard Grps	Name, Code
Customer Care Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Customer Product Config Lookup	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Customer Product Types Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Define Groups	Resources	Group Name
Define Teams	Resources	Team Name
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Dynamic Groups	Dynamic Groups	Name
Employees	People (Employees)	Business Group, Person, Effective date fron Effective Date To
Enable Relationship Plans	Enable Relationship Plans	Function
Escalation Levels Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Escalation Reasons Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Ext Knowl Base Integ URLs	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Ext Knowl Base Sol Retr URL	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Hierarchy	Positions	Business Group, Name
Integ HTML Knowledge Base Sys	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Jobs	Positions	Business Group, Name
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Knowledge Base Status Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Load Balancing Weights	Load Balancing Weights	Request Type, Request Severity
Mapping Service Request Types	Mapping Service Request Types	Responsibility
Message Action Request Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Misc Reading Types Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
New/Modify Plan	New/Modify Plan	Plan Name
Note Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Oracle Service Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Positions	Positions	Business Group, Position, Org, Date From, Date To
Problem Code Mapping	Problem Code Mapping	Organization, RequestType, Item, Start Date, End Date
Profiles	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Rating Scales	Rating Scales	Business Group, Name
Reject Repair Reason Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Relationship Plans Grp Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Renewal Reasons Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Resources	Resources	Number, Category, Name
Role Types Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Roles	Resources	Name
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Service Business Process	Service Business Process	Name
Service Coverages	Service Coverages	Service Coverage Name
Service Req Multi Org. Set Up	Service Req Multi Org. Set Up	Sequence
Service Req Problem Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Service Req Resolution Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Service Request Preferred Lang	Languages	Language Code
Service Request Severities	Service Request Severities	Incident Subtype, Importance Level, Severity
Service Request Statuses	Service Request Statuses	Status
Service Request Types	Service Request Types	Туре
Service Request Urgencies	Service Request Urgencies	Urgency
Setup Counters	Setup Counters	Name
Setup Task Template Groups	Setup Task Template Groups	Name
Split CP Reason Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Srvc Activities& Billing Types	Srvc Activities& Billing Types	Service Activity
Status Transition	Status Transition-Rule	Rule Name
Status Transition-Resp	Status Transition-Resp	Source, Responsibility, Rule
System Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Systems	Systems	Org, System
Task Date Types	Task Date Types	Туре
Task Priority	Task Priority	Priority, Importance, Effect From, Effect To
Task Setup: Object Types	Task Setup: Object Types	Name
Task Status	Task Status	Status
Task Types	Task Types	Task Type
Termination Reason Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Time & Material Labor Schedule	Time & Material Labor Schedule	Bus Proc, Start, End Time, Labor Item, Rate, SchedID
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Customer Care (CSC — Dot release 11i.CSC.Q)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Competence Profile	(Not tracked)	Business Group, Name
Competencies	Rating Scales	Business Group, Name
Cust Prof Setup-Dashboard Grps	Cust Prof Setup-Dashboard Grps	Name, Code
Cust Prof Setup-Drilldown	Cust Prof Setup-Drilldown	Name, Code
Cust Prof Setup-Pref Categorie	Common Lookups	Type, Code, Security Group, View App., Language
Cust Prof Setup-Preferences	Cust Prof Setup-Preferences	Module, Responsibility, Customer Type, Group
Cust Prof Setup-Prof Variables	Cust Prof Setup-Drilldown	Name, Code
Cust Prof Setup-Profile Checks	Cust Prof Setup-Profile Checks	Name, Code
Cust Prof Setup-Profile Groups	Cust Prof Setup-Dashboard Grps	Name, Code
Customer Care Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Customer Product Config Lookup	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Define Groups	Resources	Group Name
Define Teams	Resources	Team Name
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Dynamic Groups	Dynamic Groups	Name
Enable Relationship Plans	Enable Relationship Plans	Function
Escalation Levels Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Escalation Reasons Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Independent Condition	Condition Template	Name
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Misc Reading Types Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
New/Modify Plan	New/Modify Plan	Plan Name
Note Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Oracle Order Capture Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Rating Scales	Rating Scales	Business Group, Name
Relationship Plans Grp Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Resources	Resources	Number, Category, Name
Role Types Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Roles	Resources	Name
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Se Value
Setup Counters	Setup Counters	Name
Setup Task Template Groups	Setup Task Template Groups	Name
System Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Task Priority	Task Priority	Priority, Importance, Effect From, Effect To
Task Setup: Object Types	Task Setup: Object Types	Name
Task Status	Task Status	Status
Task Types	Task Types	Task Type
Transaction Groups	Service Business Process	Name
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Snapshot Object Change Tracking Object Primary Keys ABC Assignment Groups ABC Assignment Groups: Detail Organization, Group Name **ABC Classes** ABC Classes Organization, Class Name Type, Security Group, View Application **AOL Lookups** Common Lookups **AP Payment Terms AP Payment Terms** Name, Language **AR Payment Terms AR Payment Terms** Name AR Tax Codes and Rates Tax Groups Oper Unit, Set Of Books, Tax Code, Eff Date From **AR Transaction Types AR Transaction Types** Operating Unit, Set Of Books, Name Account Aliases Organization, Alias, Effective On Account Aliases Accounting Calendar Accounting Calendar Calendar Name Name Action Action Org Name, Cust Name, Number, Type Agreement Agreement Alternates Alternates Organization, Alternate App Utilities: Demand Class Type, Security Group, View Application Common Lookups **Application Instances Application Instances** Instance Approval Groups Approval Groups Operating Unit, Approval Group Name Approval Lists Approval Lists List Approved Supplier List Approved Supplier List Item, Busin, Supplier, Site, Status, Org, Supp ID ApprovedSupplierListStatuses ApprovedSupplierListStatuses Status Attribute Set Attribute Set Report Title, Attribute Set AutoNumbering AutoNumbering User Name, Organization Availability Type Common Lookups Type, Security Group, View Application Available to Promise Rules Available to Promise Rules ATP Rule Name Banks Banks BankName, BankBranchName, ClearinHouse, CHouseBranch Bill of Distribution (MRP) Sourcing Rules (MRP) Name, Org **Billing Profile Billing Profile** Profile Number, Description **Business Process Transactions** Service Business Process Name **Buyers Buyer Name Buyers** Calendar Exception Category Common Lookups Type, Security Group, View Application Calendar Exception Reasons Common Lookups Type, Security Group, View Application Calendar Type Lookups Common Lookups Type, Security Group, View Application Call Followup Type Lookups Common Lookups Type, Security Group, View Application Call Type Lookups Common Lookups Type, Security Group, View Application Categories (Codes) Categories Structure Name, Category Organization Name, Subinv., Category, Cost **Category Accounts** Category Accounts Group Category Sets Category Sets Category Set Name Change Types Change Types Type Choose Document/Label Printers Choose Document/Label Printers Org, Printer/Doc, Level, Value, Document, Applica **Collection Elements Collection Elements Collection Element Collection Plan Type Lookups** Type, Security Group, View Application Common Lookups **Collection Plans** Collection Plans Organization, Collection Plan **Competence Profile** (Not tracked) Business Group, Name

Depot Repair (CSD — Dot release 11i.CSD.S)

Business Group, Name

Rating Scales

Competencies

Snapshot Object

Condition Template Config. Management Type Lookup Container Type Lookups Container-Item Relationships

Contract Groups **Conversion Rate Types Cost Activities** Cost Groups Cost Types Cotermination **Countries and Territories** Credit Check Rules Cross Reference Types:Summary Currencies Cust Prof Setup-Dashboard Grps Cust Prof Setup-Drilldown Cust Prof Setup-Preferences

Cust Prof Setup-Prof Variables Cust Prof Setup-Profile Checks Cust Prof Setup-Profile Groups **Customer Care Lookups Customer Contact Types Customer Item Commodity Codes** Customer Item Cross References Customer Items

Customer Product Config Lookup Customer Product Types Lookups **Daily Rates Default Category Sets Defaulting Condition Templates** Define ABC Compile **Define Calculation Rule Define Catalog Server**

Define Catalog Server Ldr Val.

Define Categories Define Forecast Rules Define Groups Define Modifier and Discount **Define Priority Rules Define Shipping Exceptions Define Teams Deletion Constraints** Department Classes Dependency Types Lookups

Container-Item Relationships Contract Groups **Conversion Rate Types Cost Activities** Cost Groups Cost Types Customers **Countries and Territories** Credit Check Rules Cross Reference Types:Detail Currencies Cust Prof Setup-Dashboard Grps Cust Prof Setup-Drilldown **Cust Prof Setup-Preferences**

Change Tracking Object

Condition Template

Common Lookups

Common Lookups

Cust Prof Setup-Drilldown Cust Prof Setup-Profile Checks Cust Prof Setup-Dashboard Grps Common Lookups Common Lookups Customer Item Commodity Codes Customer Item Cross References Customer Items

Common Lookups Common Lookups **Daily Rates Default Category Sets Defaulting Condition Templates** Define ABC Compile Define Calculation Rule Define Catalog Server

Define Catalog Server Ldr Val.

Define Categories **Define Forecast Rules** Resources **Price Lists-Lines Define Priority Rules** Define Shipping Exceptions Resources **Deletion Constraints** Departments Common Lookups

Primary Keys

Name

Type, Security Group, View Application Type, Security Group, View Application Master Organization, Container Item, Load Item Name Rate Type Organization, Activity Organization, Legal Entity, Cost Group Organization, Cost Type Organization, Name, Customer Number Country/Territory Rule Cross Reference Type Currency Code Name, Code Name. Code Module, Responsibility, Customer Type, Group Name, Code Name. Code Name, Code Type, Security Group, View Application Type, Security Group, View Application Commodity Code Organization, Customer Item, Inventory Item Organization, Customer Name, Customer Item, Commo Type, Security Group, View Application Type, Security Group, View Application Conversion Date, Conversion Type Functional Area, Category Set Application, Entity, Condition Name Organization, Compile Name Name Company, Callback Url, Authentication Url, Item S Categories Last Run Date, Catalog Groups Last Run Category Code Rule Name Group Name Name/Number Name, Criteria Order **Exception Name** Team Name Constraint Organization, Department Class Type, Security Group, View Application

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Document Categories (AOL)	Attachment Functions	Category
Document Sequences	Document Sequences	Name
Document Types	Document Types	Operating Unit, Type, Subtype
Documents	Order Management Documents	Category, Description, Data Type, Source File
Dynamic Groups	Dynamic Groups	Name
Economic Zones	Movement Statistics Parameters	Economic Zone
Element Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Employee Labor Rates	Employee Labor Rates	Organization, Employee, Effective Date
Escalation Levels Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Escalation Reasons Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Exception Templates	Exception Templates	Template
Expenditure Types Cost Element	Expenditure Types Cost Element	Cost Element
Ext Knowl Base Integ URLs	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Ext Knowl Base Sol Retr URL	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Financials Options	Financials Options	Organization Name, Set of Books, Bus Grp
Forecast Rules	Forecast Rules	Rule
Freight Carriers	Freight Carriers	Organization Name, Carrier Short Name
Freight Cost Types	Freight Cost Types	Freight Cost Type Name
GL Accounts	GL Accounts	Account
Grades	Grades	Business Group, Name
Group Hierarchy	Resources	Number, Category, Name
HR Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Hazard Classes	Hazard Classes	Hazard Class
Holds	Holds	Name, Type, Workflow Item, Effective Star Date,
INV Transaction Types	Transaction Source Types	Type, Name
INV Transit Times	INV Transit Times	Ship Method, From Location, Destination
Integ HTML Knowledge Base Sys	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Intercompany Relations	Intercompany Relations	Shipping Org, Selling Org, Flow Type
Inventory Documents	Order Management Documents	Category, Description, Data Type, Source File
Invoicing and Accounting Rules	Invoicing and Accounting Rules	Name
Item Attribute Controls	Item Attribute Controls	Group Name, Attribute Name
Item Catalog Groups	Item Catalog Groups	Name
Item Source	Item Source	Type, Name, Desc, URL, Image URL, Keyword, Item Src ID
Item Status	Item Status	Inventory Item Status
Item Tax Rate Exceptions	Item Tax Rate Exceptions	Item, Effective Dates From, Effective Dates
Item Templates	Item Templates	Template
Item Trx Defaults-Subinventory	Item Trx Defaults-Subinventory	Organization, Item, Default For, Subinventory
Item Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Job and Schedule Documents	Order Management Documents	Category, Description, Data Type, Source File
Jobs	Positions	Business Group, Name
Knowledge Base Status Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Line Types	Line Types	Name

Snapshot Object

Location

Maintain Ship/Delivery Pattern Manufacturer Part Numbers Manufacturers:Summary Map Time Units Master and Organization Items Material Overhead Defaults

Message Action Request Lookups Misc Reading Types Lookups **Movement Statistics Parameters Movement Statistics Validation** New/Modify Plan Note Types Lookups **OKS Coverage Type Lookups Old Movement Parameters** Open/Close, Ctrl Purch Periods **Operation Documents** Oracle Bills of Mat Lookups **Oracle Engineering Lookups Oracle Inventory Lookups Oracle Order Capture Lookups** Oracle Order Mgmt Lookups **Oracle Pricing Lookups Oracle Purchasing Lookups Oracle Receivables Lookups Oracle Service Lookups Oracle Shipping Lookups** Order Import Sources **Organization Access**

Organization Parameters Organization/ECO Departments Parameters Payables Options People Addresses

Period Rates

Period Types Person Types Phone Numbers Pick Slip Grouping Rules Picking Rules Planners Positions

Pricing Agreements

Change Tracking Object

Organization

Maintain Ship/Delivery Pattern Manufacturers Manufacturers Map Time Units Master Items Material Overhead Defaults

Common Lookups Common Lookups **Movement Statistics Parameters Movement Statistics Validation** New/Modify Plan Common Lookups Common Lookups Old Movement Parameters **Open and Close Periods Order Management Documents** Common Lookups Order Import Sources **Organization Access**

Organization Parameters Organization Parameters Payables Options People Addresses

Period Rates

Period Types Person Types Phone Numbers Pick Slip Grouping Rules Picking Rules Planners Positions

Price Lists-Lines

Primary Keys

Name, Inventory Organization, Desc, **Business Group** Code Organization, Manufacturer, Part, Item Manufacturer User Unit, Base Unit Organization, Item Organization, Material OH, Item Type, Category Type, Security Group, View Application Type, Security Group, View Application Legal Entity, Economic Zone Rule Set Code Plan Name Type, Security Group, View Application Type, Security Group, View Application Legal Entity Application, Set of Books, Period Name Category, Description, Data Type, Source File Type, Security Group, View Application Order Import Source Org, Responsibility Application, Responsibility N Organization Business Group, Organization, Name Organization Organization Name BsGrp, Person, City, State, ZipCo, Country, DateFrom, To Set Of Books, Currency To, Balance Type, Period Period Type Business Group, User Name, System Name Employee Name, Type, Phone Number Rule Name Name Organization, Name Business Group, Position, Org, Date From, Date To Agreement Name

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Pricing Formulas	Pricing Formulas	Name
Priorities	Priorities	Organization, Priority
Problem Code Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Process Definitions	Process Definitions	Name
Processing Constraints	Processing Constraints	Application, Entity, Operation, Attribute, ConstrID
Production Lines	Departments	Organization, Name
Project Parameters	Project Parameters	Org Code, Project Number, Org Name
Purchasing Options	Purchasing Options	Operating Unit
Quality Assurance Checklist	Quality Assurance Checklist	Name
Quality Inspection Codes	Quality Inspection Codes	Quality Code
Quote Status Setup	Quote Status Setup	Status Code, Status Name
Rating Scales	Rating Scales	Business Group, Name
Realms	Realms	Realm Name
Reason Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Reasons	Reasons	Organization, Reason
Receipt Classes	Receipt Classes	Receipt Class Name
Receiving Options	Receiving Options	Organization
Record Sets	Record Sets	Entity, Record Set Short Name
Reference Codes Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Release Mgmt Prc Rules-Address	Release Mgmt Prc Rules-Address	Level, Org, Ship From Org, Ship to Cust, Address
Release Sequence Rules	Release Sequence Rules	Rule
Renewal Contracts Defaults	Global Contracts Defaults	Renewal Type, Pricing Method, Organization/Party
Repair Types	Repair Types	Repair Type
Request Resolution Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Requisition Templates	Requisition Templates	Operating Unit, Template
Resource Groups Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Resources, Material Sub, Over	Departments	Organization, Resource/Overhead/Material, Enabled
Role Sources	Role Sources	Party Role, Intent, Start Date
Role Types Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Roles	Resources	Name
Rules Associated w/Task Type	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Sales Credit Types	Sales Credit Types	Sales Credit Type
Schedule Groups	Schedule Groups	Organization, Schedule Group
Sequence Assignments	Sequence Assignments	Appl, Category, Set Of Books, Method, Star End
Service Availability	Service Availability	Name, Description
Service Request Severities	Service Request Severities	Incident Subtype, Importance Level, Severit
Service Request Statuses	Service Request Statuses	Status
Service Request Types	Service Request Types	Туре
Service Request Urgencies	Service Request Urgencies	Urgency
Setup Counters	Setup Counters	Name
Setup Task Template Groups	Setup Task Template Groups	Name
Setup Tolerance	Setup Tolerance	Customer, Address, Item
Ship Method Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
omp moulou Lookups	Common Lookupa	ypo, occurry oroup, view Application

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Shipping Document Sets	Shipping Document Sets	Document Set
Shipping Networks	Shipping Networks	From Organization, To Organization
Shipping Parameters	Shipping Parameters	Organization
Shortage Parameters	Shortage Parameters	Organization
Simulation Sets	Simulation Sets	Organization, Simulation Set Name
Sourcing Rules (MRP)	Sourcing Rules (MRP)	Name, Org
Sourcing Rules Assignments	Assign Sourcing Rules/BoD(MRP)	Assignment Set
Specifications	Specifications	Organization, Specification Name
Split CP Reason Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Srvc Activities& Billing Types	Srvc Activities& Billing Types	Service Activity
Status and Operations	Status and Operations	Status Type, Status
Stock Locators	Stock Locators	Organization, Locator
Subinventories Summary	Subinventories	Organization, Name
Subinventories-Items	Subinventories - Items	Organization, Subinventory, Item
Subinventories-Locators	Subinventories - Locators	Organization, Item, Subinventory Locator
Supplier Lists	Supplier Lists	List Name
Suppliers	Suppliers	Supplier Name, Supplier Number
System Options	System Options	Operating Unit, Name
System Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Systems	Systems	Org, System
Task Alarm Types	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Task Date Types	Task Date Types	Туре
Task Escalation Status	Task Status	Status
Task Priority	Task Priority	Priority, Importance, Effect From, Effect To
Task Setup: Object Types	Task Setup: Object Types	Name
Task Status	Task Status	Status
Task Types	Task Types	Task Type
Tax Authorities	Tax Authorities	Authority
Tax Exemptions	Tax Exemptions	Organization, Customer, Tax Code
Tax Groups	Tax Groups	Oper Unit, Set Of Books, Tax Code, Eff Date From
Tax Locations and Rates	Tax Locations and Rates	Operating Unit, Loc Struct., Qualifier, Value
Tax Names	Withholding Tax Details	Organization Name, Tax Code
Tax Options	Tax Options	Organization, Set of Books
Territories	Territories	Name
Transaction Reasons	Transaction Reasons	Name
Transaction Source Types	Transaction Source Types	Type, Name
UN Numbers	UN Numbers	UN Number
UOM Conversions - Standard	UOM Conversions - Standard	Item, Source Unit
Unit of Measure Classes	Unit of Measure Classes	Language, UOM Class
Units of Measure	Units of Measure	Language, Name
Validation Templates	Validation Templates	Application, Entity, Template Name, Short Name
WIP Accounting Classes	WIP Accounting Classes	Organization, Class
Workday Calendar	Workday Calendar	Name

Install Base (CSI — Dot release 11i.CSI.P)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Asset Locations	Asset Locations	Location Source, Location, FA Location
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Extended Attributes	Extended Attributes	Level, Catgy, Org, Item, Inst, Ext Ref, Attr Code
HZ Locations	Customers	Org, Customer, Cust Num, Ref, Site Num
Installed Parameters	Installed Parameters	Party Name
Instance Party Acc Rel Types	Instance Party Acc Rel Types	Name
Instance Relation Type Codes	Instance Relation Type Codes	Relationship Type Code
Instance Statuses	Instance Statuses	Status
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set Value
Source Transaction Types	Source Transaction Types	Application Name, Transaction Type
Transaction Sub Types	Source Transaction Types	Name
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Spares Management (CSP — Dot release 11i.CSP.R)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar Name
Activities	Cost Activities	Organization, Activity
Assign Security Rules	Assign Security Rules	Application, Responsibility, Security Rule Name
Categories	Categories	Structure Name, Category
Category Accounts	Category Accounts	Organization Name, Subinv., Category, Cos Group
Category Sets	Category Sets	Category Set Name
Category Sets - Item Assign.	Category Sets - Item Assign.	Organization, Category Set Name, Item, Category
Container Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Cost Groups	Cost Groups	Organization, Legal Entity, Cost Group
Cost Types	Cost Types	Organization, Cost Type
Cross Reference Types:Detail	Cross Reference Types:Detail	Cross Reference Type
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code
Customer Item Cross References	Customer Item Cross References	Organization, Customer Item, Inventory Item
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	Conversion Date, Conversion Type
Define Calculation Rule	Define Calculation Rule	Name
Define Delivery Time	Define Delivery Time	Organization, Shipping Method
Define Excess Rules	Define Excess Rules	Excess Rule Name, Description
Define Forecast Rules	Define Forecast Rules	Rule Name
Define Security Rules	Define Security Rules	Value Set Name/Structure, Security Rule Name
Define Task Parts	Define Task Parts	Product, Task Template
Departments	Departments	Organization, Department
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Economic Zones	Movement Statistics Parameters	Economic Zone
Exception Templates	Exception Templates	Template
Freight Carriers	Freight Carriers	Organization Name, Carrier Short Name
GL Accounts	GL Accounts	Account
INV Transaction Types	Transaction Source Types	Type, Name
INV Transit Times	INV Transit Times	Ship Method, From Location, Destination
Intercompany Relations	Intercompany Relations	Shipping Org, Selling Org, Flow Type
Item Attribute Controls	Item Attribute Controls	Group Name, Attribute Name
Item Attribute Controls-Status	Item Attribute Controls	Group Name, Attribute Name
Item Catalog Groups	Item Catalog Groups	Name
Item Relationships	Item Relationships	Organization, From Item, To Item, Type
Item Status	Item Status	Inventory Item Status
Item Templates	Item Templates	Template
Item Trx Defaults-Locators	Item Trx Defaults-Locators	Organization, Item, Default For, Subinventory
Item Trx Defaults-Subinventory	Item Trx Defaults-Subinventory	Organization, Item, Default For, Subinventory
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Location	Organization	Name, Inventory Organization, Desc, Business Group
Master Items	Master Items	Organization, Item
Material Overhead Defaults	Material Overhead Defaults	Organization, Material OH, Item Type, Category
Material Subelements	Departments	Organization, Resource/Overhead/Material Enabled
Movement Parameters (old)	Old Movement Parameters	Legal Entity
Movement Statistics Parameters	Movement Statistics Parameters	Legal Entity, Economic Zone
Movement Statistics Validation	Movement Statistics Validation	Rule Set Code
Oracle Manufacturing Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Organization	Organization	Business Group, Organization, Name
Organization Access	Organization Access	Org, Responsibility Application, Responsibility N
Organization Parameters	Organization Parameters	Organization
Period Rates	Period Rates	Set Of Books, Currency To, Balance Type, Period
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Picking Rules	Picking Rules	Name
Purchasing Options	Purchasing Options	Operating Unit
Receiving Options	Receiving Options	Organization
Resource Addresses & Subinvent	Customers	Resource Type, Resource Name
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set Value
Ship Method Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Shipping Networks	Shipping Networks	From Organization, To Organization
Shipping Parameters	Shipping Parameters	Organization
Shortage Parameters	Shortage Parameters	Organization
Stock Locators	Stock Locators	Organization, Locator
Subinventories	Subinventories	Organization, Name

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Subinventories-Items	Subinventories - Items	Organization, Subinventory, Item
Subinventories-Locators	Subinventories - Locators	Organization, Item, Subinventory Locator
Transaction Reasons	Transaction Reasons	Name
Transaction Source Types	Transaction Source Types	Type, Name
UOM Conversions - Inter-Class	UOM Conversions - Inter-Class	Item, Destination Base Unit, Source Base Unit
UOM Conversions - Intra-Class	UOM Conversions - Standard	Item, Source Unit
UOM Conversions - Standard	UOM Conversions - Standard	Item, Source Unit
Unit of Measure Classes	Unit of Measure Classes	Language, UOM Class
Units of Measure	Units of Measure	Language, Name
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name
Workday Calendar	Workday Calendar	Name

Support (CSS — Dot release 11i.CSS.J)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Action	Action	Name
Business Process Transactions	Service Business Process	Name
Competence Profile	(Not tracked)	Business Group, Name
Competencies	Rating Scales	Business Group, Name
Condition Template	Condition Template	Name
Cust Prof Setup-Dashboard Grps	Cust Prof Setup-Dashboard Grps	Name, Code
Cust Prof Setup-Drilldown	Cust Prof Setup-Drilldown	Name, Code
Cust Prof Setup-Preferences	Cust Prof Setup-Preferences	Module, Responsibility, Customer Type, Group
Cust Prof Setup-Prof Variables	Cust Prof Setup-Drilldown	Name, Code
Cust Prof Setup-Profile Checks	Cust Prof Setup-Profile Checks	Name, Code
Cust Prof Setup-Profile Groups	Cust Prof Setup-Dashboard Grps	Name, Code
Customer Care Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Customer Product Config Lookup	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Customer Product Types Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Define Groups	Resources	Group Name
Define Teams	Resources	Team Name
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Dynamic Groups	Dynamic Groups	Name
Employees	People (Employees)	Business Group, Person, Effective date fror Effective Date To
Enable Relationship Plans	Enable Relationship Plans	Function
Escalation Levels Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Escalation Reasons Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Group Hierarchy	Resources	Number, Category, Name
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Message Action Request Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Misc Reading Types Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
New/Modify Plan	New/Modify Plan	Plan Name
Note Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Oracle Order Capture Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Process Definition	Process Definitions	Name
Rating Scales	Rating Scales	Business Group, Name
Relationship Plans Grp Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Resources	Resources	Number, Category, Name
Role Types Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Roles	Resources	Name
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Service Req Problem Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Service Req Resolution Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Service Request Severities	Service Request Severities	Incident Subtype, Importance Level, Severity
Service Request Statuses	Service Request Statuses	Status
Service Request Types	Service Request Types	Туре
Service Request Urgencies	Service Request Urgencies	Urgency
Setup Counters	Setup Counters	Name
Setup Task Template Groups	Setup Task Template Groups	Name
Split CP Reason Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Srvc Activities& Billing Types	Srvc Activities& Billing Types	Service Activity
System Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Task Date Types	Task Date Types	Туре
Task Escalation Status	Task Status	Status
Task Priority	Task Priority	Priority, Importance, Effect From, Effect To
Task Setup: Object Types	Task Setup: Object Types	Name
Task Status	Task Status	Status
Task Types	Task Types	Task Type
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Service for Communications (XNS — Dot release 11i.XNS.V)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Action Parameters	Mapping Action to Workitems	Organization, Item, Action Type, Action Name
Business Process Transactions	Service Business Process	Name
Call Followup Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Call Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Cust Prof Setup-Dashboard Grps	Cust Prof Setup-Dashboard Grps	Name, Code
Cust Prof Setup-Drilldown	Cust Prof Setup-Drilldown	Name, Code
Cust Prof Setup-Preferences	Cust Prof Setup-Preferences	Module, Responsibility, Customer Type, Group
Cust Prof Setup-Prof Variables	Cust Prof Setup-Drilldown	Name, Code
Cust Prof Setup-Profile Checks	Cust Prof Setup-Profile Checks	Name, Code
Cust Prof Setup-Profile Groups	Cust Prof Setup-Dashboard Grps	Name, Code
Customer Product Types Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Mapping Action to Workitems	(Not tracked)	Organization, Item, Action Type, Action Name
Message Action Request Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Misc Reading Types Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set Value
Service Req Problem Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Service Req Resolution Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Service Request Severities	Service Request Severities	Incident Subtype, Importance Level, Severity
Service Request Statuses	Service Request Statuses	Status
Service Request Types	Service Request Types	Туре
Service Request Urgencies	Service Request Urgencies	Urgency
Setup Counters	Setup Counters	Name
Split CP Reason Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Srvc Activities& Billing Types	Srvc Activities& Billing Types	Service Activity
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

DISTRIBUTION

Order Management (ONT — Dot release 11i.ONT.J)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
AR Payment Terms	AR Payment Terms	Name
AR Transaction Types	AR Transaction Types	Operating Unit, Set Of Books, Name
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar Name
Attribute Defaulting Rules	Attribute Defaulting Rules	Application, Entity, Defaulting Sequence, Attribu
Attribute Set	Attribute Set	Report Title, Attribute Set
BOM Parameters	Parameters	Organization
Bill Documents	Order Management Documents	Category, Description, Data Type, Source File
Categories	Categories	Structure Name, Category
Category Accounts	Category Accounts	Organization Name, Subinv., Category, Cos Group
Category Sets	Category Sets	Category Set Name
Category Sets - Item Assign.	Category Sets - Item Assign.	Organization, Category Set Name, Item, Category
Change Types	Change Types	Туре
Choose Document/Label Printers	Choose Document/Label Printers	Org, Printer/Doc, Level, Value, Document, Applica
Container Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Container-Item Relationships	Container-Item Relationships	Master Organization, Container Item, Load Item
Conversion Rate Types	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type
Credit Check Rules	Credit Check Rules	Rule
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code
Customer Item Commodity Codes	Customer Item Commodity Codes	Commodity Code
Customer Profile Classes	Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit	Name
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	Conversion Date, Conversion Type

Snapshot Object

Default Category Sets Defaulting Condition Templates Define Modifier Define OM System Parameters Define Shipping Exceptions Deletion Constraints Descriptive Flexfield Segments Descriptive Flexfields Document Categories Document Sequences Documents (Attachments)

Event Phases Freight Carriers Freight Cost Types Holds

Inventory Documents

Item Attribute Controls Item Attribute Controls-Status Item Catalog Groups Item Status Item Tax Rate Exceptions

Item Templates Item Type Lookups Job and Schedule Documents

Key Flexfield Segments Key Flexfields Maintain Ship/Delivery Pattern Master Items OM Approvals OM Parameters ONT Transaction Types Operation Documents

Oracle Manufacturing Lookups Oracle Order Mgmt Lookups Oracle Pricing Lookups Oracle Receivables Lookups Oracle Shipping Lookups Order Import Sources Order Management Documents Organization Parameters Payments Types

Period Rates

Change Tracking Object

Default Category Sets Defaulting Condition Templates Price Lists-Lines Define OM System Parameters Define Shipping Exceptions Deletion Constraints Descriptive Flexfield Segments Descriptive Flexfield Segments Attachment Functions Document Sequences Order Management Documents Event Phases

Freight Carriers Freight Cost Types Holds

Order Management Documents

Item Attribute Controls Item Attribute Controls Item Catalog Groups Item Status Item Tax Rate Exceptions

Item Templates Common Lookups Order Management Documents

Key Flexfield Segments Key Flexfields Maintain Ship/Delivery Pattern Master Items OM Approvals OM Parameters ONT Transaction Types Order Management Documents

Common Lookups Common Lookups Common Lookups Common Lookups Order Import Sources Order Management Documents Organization Parameters Payments Types

Period Rates

Primary Keys

Functional Area, Category Set Application, Entity, Condition Name Name/Number Parameter Code Exception Name Constraint Application, Title Application, Title Category Name Category, Description, Data Type, Source File Phase Sequence, Phase Name Organization Name, Carrier Short Name Freight Cost Type Name Name, Type, Workflow Item, Effective Start Date. Category, Description, Data Type, Source File Group Name, Attribute Name Group Name, Attribute Name Name Inventory Item Status Item, Effective Dates From, Effective Dates To Template Type, Security Group, View Application Category, Description, Data Type, Source File Application, Key Flexfield Name Application, Key Flexfield Name Code Organization, Item List Name **Operating Unit** Operating Unit, Transaction Type Category, Description, Data Type, Source File Type, Security Group, View Application Order Import Source Category, Description, Data Type, Source File Organization Oper Unit, Payment Type Name, Payment Type Code Set Of Books, Currency To, Balance Type, Period

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Pick Slip Grouping Rules	Pick Slip Grouping Rules	Rule Name
Processing Constraints	Processing Constraints	Application, Entity, Operation, Attribute, ConstrID
Record Sets	Record Sets	Entity, Record Set Short Name
Release Rules	Release Rules	Rule
Release Sequence Rules	Release Sequence Rules	Rule
Resources	Resources	Number, Category, Name
Sales Credit Types	Sales Credit Types	Sales Credit Type
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set Value
Sequence Assignments	Sequence Assignments	Appl, Category, Set Of Books, Method, Star End
Set of Books	Set of Books	Set of Books
Setup Tolerance	Setup Tolerance	Customer, Address, Item
Shipping Document Categories	Shipping Document Categories	Application, Category Name
Shipping Document Sets	Shipping Document Sets	Document Set
Shipping Parameters	Shipping Parameters	Organization
Source Systems	Source Systems	Request Type, Source System
Status Mappings	Status Mappings	Org, Info Num, Info Name, Oracle Num, Oracle Name
System Options	System Options	Operating Unit, Name
Tax Authorities	Tax Authorities	Authority
Tax Codes and Rates	Tax Groups	Oper Unit, Set Of Books, Tax Code, Eff Date From
Tax Exemptions	Tax Exemptions	Organization, Customer, Tax Code
Tax Locations and Rates	Tax Locations and Rates	Operating Unit, Loc Struct., Qualifier, Value
Tax Options	Tax Options	Organization, Set of Books
Territories	Territories	Name
UOM Conversions - Inter-Class	UOM Conversions - Inter-Class	Item, Destination Base Unit, Source Base Un
UOM Conversions - Intra-Class	UOM Conversions - Standard	Item, Source Unit
UOM Conversions - Standard	UOM Conversions - Standard	Item, Source Unit
Unit of Measure Classes	Unit of Measure Classes	Language, UOM Class
Units of Measure	Units of Measure	Language, Name
Validation Templates	Validation Templates	Application, Entity, Template Name, Short Name
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name
Workday Calendar	Workday Calendar	Name

Advanced Pricing (QP — Dot release 11i.QP.J)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Context Setup	Context Setup	Type, Code, Name
Define Limits	Define Limits	Num, Basis, Enforced, Limit Id
Define Modifier	Price Lists-Lines	Name/Number
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Event Phases	Event Phases	Phase Sequence, Phase Name
Incompatibility Groups	Event Phases	Phase Sequence, Phase Name

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Link Attributes	Link Attributes	TransEntity, Type, Context Code, Context Name, Name
Multi-Currency Conversion	Multi-Currency Conversion	Name, Base Currency Code
Oracle Pricing Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
PTE: Request Types	PTE: Request Types	PTE Name, Code
PTE: Source System	PTE: Source System	PTE Name, Code
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Price Lists-Qualifiers	Price Lists-Lines	Name/Number
Price Lists-Secondary	Price Lists-Lines	Name/Number
Pricing Agreements	Price Lists-Lines	Agreement Name
Pricing Formulas	Pricing Formulas	Name
Pricing Transaction Entity	Common Lookups	Type, Code, Security Group, View App., Language
Qualifier Group	Price Lists-Lines	Name
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set Value
Source Systems	Source Systems	Request Type, Source System
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Release Management (RLM — Dot release 11i.RLM.J)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Maintain Ship/Delivery Pattern	Maintain Ship/Delivery Pattern	Code
Message Categories	Message Categories	Text, Message Category
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Release Mgmt Prc Rules-Address	Release Mgmt Prc Rules-Address	Level, Org, Ship From Org, Ship to Cust, Address
Release Mgt Prc Rules-CustItem	Release Mgmt Prc Rules-Address	Level, Org, Ship From Org, Ship to Cust, Address
Release Mgt Prc Rules-CustRule	Release Mgmt Prc Rules-Address	Level, Org, Ship From Org, Ship to Cust, Address
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Warehouse Management (WMS — Dot release 11i.WMS.G)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Account Aliases	Account Aliases	Organization, Alias, Effective On
Activities	Cost Activities	Organization, Activity
Approval Lists	Approval Lists	List
Assign Devices to Bus. Events	Assign Devices to Bus. Events	Organization, Business Event, Device Name
Assign Label Type to Bus. Flow	Assign Label Type to Bus. Flow	Business Flow, Label Type, Level, Value
Available to Promise Rules	Available to Promise Rules	ATP Rule Name

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Bill Documents	Order Management Documents	Category, Description, Data Type, Source File
Categories	Categories	Structure Name, Category
Category Accounts	Category Accounts	Organization Name, Subinv., Category, Cos Group
Category Sets	Category Sets	Category Set Name
Category Sets - Item Assign.	Category Sets - Item Assign.	Organization, Category Set Name, Item, Category
Container Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Container-Item Relationships	Container-Item Relationships	Master Organization, Container Item, Load Item
Cost Groups	Cost Groups	Organization, Legal Entity, Cost Group
Cost Types	Cost Types	Organization, Cost Type
Cross Reference Types: Detail	Cross Reference Types:Detail	Cross Reference Type
Customer Item Commodity Codes	Customer Item Commodity Codes	Commodity Code
Customer Item Cross References	Customer Item Cross References	Organization, Customer Item, Inventory Item
Customer Items	Customer Items	Organization, Customer Name, Customer Item, Commo
Default Category Sets	Default Category Sets	Functional Area, Category Set
Define Devices	Define Devices	Name, Type, Org
Define Label Formats	Define Label Formats	Name
Deletion Constraints	Deletion Constraints	Constraint
Department Classes	Departments	Organization, Department Class
Department Subinventories	Department Subinventories	Organization, Department, Subinventory
Desc Flex Context Mapping	Desc Flex Context Mapping	Organization, Flexfield Name, Context Column
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Economic Zones	Movement Statistics Parameters	Economic Zone
Employee Labor Rates	Employee Labor Rates	Organization, Employee, Effective Date
Equipment Types	Departments	Organization, Resource, Equipment
Exception Templates	Exception Templates	Template
Freight Carriers	Freight Carriers	Organization Name, Carrier Short Name
INV Transaction Types	Transaction Source Types	Type, Name
INV Transit Times	INV Transit Times	Ship Method, From Location, Destination
Intercompany Relations	Intercompany Relations	Shipping Org, Selling Org, Flow Type
Inventory Documents	Order Management Documents	Category, Description, Data Type, Source File
Item Attribute Controls	Item Attribute Controls	Group Name, Attribute Name
Item Attribute Controls-Status	Item Attribute Controls	Group Name, Attribute Name
Item Catalog Groups	Item Catalog Groups	Name
Item Relationships	Item Relationships	Organization, From Item, To Item, Type
Item Status	Item Status	Inventory Item Status
Item Templates	Item Templates	Template
Item Trx Defaults-Locators	Item Trx Defaults-Locators	Organization, Item, Default For, Subinventory
Item Trx Defaults-Subinventory	Item Trx Defaults-Subinventory	Organization, Item, Default For, Subinventory
Item Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name

Snapshot Object

Key Flexfields Location

Manufacturer Part Numbers Manufacturers:Details Manufacturers:Summary Master Items Material Overhead Defaults

Material Status Definition Material Subelements

Movement Statistics Parameters Movement Statistics Validation Operation Documents

Oracle WMS Lookups Organization Organization Access

Organization Parameters Personal Profile Values Pick Slip Grouping Rules Production Lines Receiving Options Release Rules Release Sequence Rules Resource Groups Resources (including Rates)

Schedule Groups Segment Values-Value Set

Setup Standard Operations Setup Types Shipping Methods Shipping Networks Shipping Parameters Shortage Parameters Standard Operations Stock Locators Strategy Assignments

Strategy Search Order Sub-Element Overheads

Subinventories Subinventories-Items Subinventories-Locators Transaction Reasons

Change Tracking Object

Key Flexfields Organization

Manufacturers Manufacturers Master Items Material Overhead Defaults

Material Status Definition Departments

Movement Statistics Parameters Movement Statistics Validation Order Management Documents

Common Lookups Organization Organization Access

Organization Parameters System Profile Values Pick Slip Grouping Rules Departments Receiving Options Release Rules Release Sequence Rules Common Lookups Departments

Schedule Groups Segment Values-Value Set

Standard Operations Setup Types Common Lookups Shipping Networks Shipping Parameters Shortage Parameters Standard Operations Stock Locators Strategy Assignments

Strategy Search Order Departments

Subinventories Subinventories - Items Subinventories - Locators Transaction Reasons **Primary Keys**

Application, Key Flexfield Name Name, Inventory Organization, Desc, Business Group Organization, Manufacturer, Part, Item Manufacturer Manufacturer Organization, Item Organization, Material OH, Item Type, Category Material Status Name Organization, Resource/Overhead/Material, Enabled Legal Entity, Economic Zone Rule Set Code Category, Description, Data Type, Source File Type, Security Group, View Application Business Group, Organization, Name Org, Responsibility Application, Responsibility N Organization Application, User Profile Name Rule Name Organization, Name Organization Rule Rule Type, Security Group, View Application Organization, Resource/Overhead/Material, Enabled Organization, Schedule Group Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value Organization, Line, Code, Description Organization, Setup Code Type, Security Group, View Application From Organization, To Organization Organization Organization Organization, Line, Code, Description Organization, Locator Organization, Object Type, Object Name, Name Organization, Strategy Type, Name Organization, Resource/Overhead/Material, Enabled Organization, Name Organization, Subinventory, Item Organization, Item, Subinventory Locator Name

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Transaction Source Types	Transaction Source Types	Type, Name
Unit of Measure Classes	Unit of Measure Classes	Language, UOM Class
Units of Measure	Units of Measure	Language, Name
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name
WIP Accounting Classes	WIP Accounting Classes	Organization, Class
WMS Rule Where Used	WMS Rules	Organization, Type, Name
WMS Rules	WMS Rules	Organization, Type, Name
WMS Strategies	WMS Strategies	Organization, Name
WMS Strategy Where Used	WMS Strategies	Organization, Name
Work in Process Parameters	WIP Parameters	Organization
Workday Calendar	Workday Calendar	Name

Shipping Execution (WSH — Dot release 11i.WSH.J)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Carriers	Customers	Short Name
Choose Document/Label Printers	Choose Document/Label Printers	Org, Printer/Doc, Level, Value, Document, Applica
Container-Item Relationships	Container-Item Relationships	Master Organization, Container Item, Load Item
Define Shipping Exceptions	Define Shipping Exceptions	Exception Name
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Document Sequences	Document Sequences	Name
Freight Carriers	Freight Carriers	Organization Name, Carrier Short Name
Freight Cost Types	Freight Cost Types	Freight Cost Type Name
ITM Application Users	ITM Application Users	ITM Partner, App , Master Org, Org, App user, name
ITM Error Classification	ITM Error Classification	Error Code
ITM Parameter Setup	ITM Parameter Setup	Name
ITM Partner Service Types	ITM Partner Service Types	Application, Master Organization, Priority
ITM Partners	ITM Partners	ITM Partner, Website, Contact Person, Em
Item Status	Item Status	Inventory Item Status
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Oracle Shipping Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Pick Slip Grouping Rules	Pick Slip Grouping Rules	Rule Name
Regions and Zones: Locations	Regions and Zones: Locations	Name, Number
Regions and Zones: Regions	Regions and Zones: Zones_OLD	Zone, Country, State/Province, City
Regions and Zones: Zones	Regions and Zones: Locations	Zone, Country, State/Province, City
Release Rules	Release Rules	Rule
Release Sequence Rules	Release Sequence Rules	Rule
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set Value
Sequence Assignments	Sequence Assignments	Appl, Category, Set Of Books, Method, Sta End
Shipping Document Categories	Shipping Document Categories	Application, Category Name
Shipping Document Sets	Shipping Document Sets	Document Set

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Shipping Execution Role Def	Shipping Execution Role Def	Name
Shipping Methods	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Shipping Parameters	Shipping Parameters	Organization
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name
Workday Calendar	Workday Calendar	Name

Shop Floor Management (WSM — Dot release 11i.WSM.I)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Alternates	Alternates	Organization, Alternate
Assign Shop Floor Statuses	Assign Shop Floor Statuses	Organization, Job
Define Co-products	Define Co-products	Organization, Component
Departments	Departments	Organization, Department
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Product Families	Product Families	Organization, Product Family, Alternate
Sector Extensions	Sector Extensions	Organization, Sector Extension Code
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Shop Floor Mgmt Parameters	Shop Floor Mgmt Parameters	Organization
Shop Floor Statuses	Shop Floor Statuses	Organization, Status
Standard Operation Details	Standard Operation Details	Organization, Standard Operation
Standard Operations	Standard Operations	Organization, Line, Code, Description
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name
WIP Accounting Classes	WIP Accounting Classes	Organization, Class

FINANCIALS

Activity Based Management (ABM — Dot release 11i.ABM.G.4)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
ABM Exchange Rates	ABM Exchange Rates	Model ID, Currency ID, Data Set ID
ABM Responsibilities	ABM Responsibilities	Responsibility ID
ABM Units Of Measure	Period Types Setup	TagSet, PrdID, DataSetID, DataSetCIsID, UOMID, DpIDAtID
Activity Based Mgmt. Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Activity Hierarchy	Period Types Setup	TagSet, PrdID, DataSetID, DataSetClsID, UOMID, DpIDAtID
Activity Rate Sets	Period Types Setup	TagSet, PrdID, DataSetID, DataSetClsID, UOMID, DpIDAtID
Attribute Options	Period Types Setup	Attribute ID
Bill Types	Bill Types	Bill Type ID
Data Set Classes	Period Types Setup	TagSet, PrdID, DataSetID, DataSetClsID, UOMID, DpIDAtID
Data Set Types	Period Types Setup	TagSet, PrdID, DataSetID, DataSetClsID, UOMID, DpIDAtID

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Data Sets	Data Sets	Model ID, Data Set ID
Department Hierarchy	Period Types Setup	TagSet, PrdID, DataSetID, DataSetClsID, UOMID, DpIDAtID
Department Types	Period Types Setup	TagSet, PrdID, DataSetID, DataSetClsID, UOMID, DpIDAtID
Mapping Rule Sets	Mapping Rule Sets	Model ID, Mapping Rule Set ID
Master List	Master List	O06 Master List Sets Id
Master List Accounts	Master List Drivers	Activity Driver ID, O02 Type Code, O06 Master Lis
Master List Activities	Master List Activities	Master List Sets ID, Activity ID
Master List Cost	Master List Dept Activities	MasterLstSetsID, TypeCode, ResID/CostObj ID/MatID
Master List Departments	Master List Departments	Master List Sets ID, Dept ID
Master List Dept Accounts	Master List Dept Statistics	MstLst SetsID, DeptID, TypCode, StatID
Master List Dept Activities	Master List Dept Activities	MasterLstSetsID, TypeCode, ResID/CostObj ID/MatID
Master List Dept Drivers	Master List Dept Statistics	MstLst SetsID, DeptID, TypCode, StatID
Master List Dept Statistics	Master List Dept Statistics	MstLst SetsID, DeptID, TypCode, StatID
Master List Drivers	Master List Drivers	Activity Driver ID, O02 Type Code, O06 Master Lis
Master List Materials	Master List Dept Activities	MasterLstSetsID, TypeCode, ResID/CostObj ID/MatID
Master List Profiles	Master List Profiles	ResponsibilityID, MasterListID, Sec Profile, Sec ID
Master List Statistics	Master List Drivers	Activity Driver ID, O02 Type Code, O06 Master Lis
Master List-Model Profiles	Master List-Model Profiles	ResponsibilityID, Model ID, SecProfile, SecProfileID
Model Cost Objects	Master List Dept Activities	MasterLstSetsID, TypeCode, ResID/CostObj ID/MatID
Model Currencies	Model Currencies	Currency ID
Model Departments	Model Departments	Model ID, Master List Sets ID, Dept ID
Model Dept Activities	Model Dept Activities	Model ID, MstLst SetsID, ResID, TypCD
Model Dept Statistics	Model Dept Statistics	ModelID, Mst Lst SetsID, DeptID, StatsID, TypCode
Model Materials	Master List Dept Activities	MasterLstSetsID, TypeCode, ResID/CostObj ID/MatID
Model Profiles	Models	Model ID
Models	Models	Model ID
Period Types Setup	Period Types Setup	TagSet, PrdID, DataSetID, DataSetClsID, UOMID, DpIDAtID
Periods	Periods	Tag Set ID, Tag ID, Begin Date
Security Profiles	Security Profiles	Security Profile Type, Security Profile
User Responsibilities	User Responsibilities	User ID

Payables (AP — Dot release 11i.AP.M)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
AP Payment Terms	AP Payment Terms	Name, Language
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar Name
Aging Periods	Aging Periods	Period Name
Attribute Set(Tax Rep. Ledger)	Attribute Set	Report Title, Attribute Set

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Automatic Payment Programs	Automatic Payment Programs	Name, Registered Name
Bank Charges	Bank Charges	Transferring Bank Number, Transferring Bank Name,
Bank Transmission Details	Bank Transmission Details	Bank Name, Bank Branch Name, Transmission Code
Banks	Banks	BankName, BankBranchName, ClearinHouse, CHouseBranch
Card Programs	Card Programs	Organization, Card Program Name
Control Payables Periods	Open and Close Periods	Application, Set of Books, Period Name
Conversion Rate Types	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type
Countries and Territories	Countries and Territories	Country/Territory
Credit Card Code Sets	Credit Card Code Sets	Operating Unit, Code Set Name
Credit Card GL Account Sets	Credit Card GL Account Sets	Operating Unit, GL Account Set Name
Credit Card Profiles	Credit Card Profiles	Organization, Profile Name
Credit Cards	Credit Cards	Operating Unit, Card Number
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	Conversion Date, Conversion Type
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Distribution Sets	Distribution Sets	Operating Unit, Name
Employee Quick Codes	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Expense Report Templates	Expense Report Templates	Operating Unit, Template Name
Financials Options	Financials Options	Organization Name, Set of Books, Bus Grp
Income Tax Regions	Income Tax Regions	Abbreviation
Invoice Hold and Release Names	Invoice Hold and Release Names	Name
Invoice Tolerances	Invoice Tolerances	Organization Name
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Oracle Public Sector Payables	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Organization	Organization	Business Group, Organization, Name
Payables Options	Payables Options	Organization Name
Payment Formats	Payment Formats	Payment Format, Payment Method
Payment Interest Rates	Payment Interest Rates	%, Effective Date From, Effective Date To
People (Employees)	People (Employees)	Business Group, Person, Effective date fror Effective Date To
Period Rates	Period Rates	Set Of Books, Currency To, Balance Type, Period
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Related Banks	Banks	BankName, BankBranchName, ClearinHouse, CHouseBranch
Reporting Entity	Reporting Entity	Organization Name, Name, Tax ID Number
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Se Value
Set of Books	Set of Books	Set of Books
Special Calendar	Special Calendar	Calendar Name, Type of Calendar
Suppliers	Suppliers	Supplier Name, Supplier Number
Tax Codes	Withholding Tax Details	Organization Name, Tax Code
Tax Options	Tax Options	Organization, Set of Books
Tax Recovery Rules	Tax Recovery Rules	Operating Unit, Name

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name
Withholding Tax Certificates	Withholding Tax Details	Organization, Rate Type, Tax Code, Date From, To
Withholding Tax Detail	Withholding Tax Details	Organization Name, Tax Code
Withholding Tax Groups	Withholding Tax Groups	Name

Receivables (AR — Dot release 11i.AR.N)

AR Transaction TypesAR Transaction TypesOperating Unit, Set Of Books, NameAR-Demand Class LookupsCommon LookupsType, Security Group, View ApplicationAccounting CalendarAccounting CalendarCalendar NameAging BucketsAging BucketsName, Type, StatusAlternate Name Receipt MatchesAlternate Name Receipt MatchesAlternate Name, Customer Name, Customer Name, Customer Name, Customer Name, Customer Name, BApp Utilities: Demand ClassCommon LookupsType, Security Group, View ApplicationApplication Rule SetsApplication Rule SetsApplication Rule SetsApproval LimitsApproval LimitsUsername, CurrencyAssign Usage Rules-CustomerAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitCustomer, Customer Num, Profile Class, CurrencyAssign Usage Rules-Item CatAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDate	Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
AR- Demand Class Lookups Common Lookups Type, Security Group, View Application Accounting Calendar Accounting Calendar Calendar Name Aging Buckets Aging Buckets Name, Type, Status Alternate Name Receipt Matches Alternate Name, Customer Application Rule Sets Application Rule Sets Approval Limits Approval Limits Username, Currency Assign Usage Rules-Customer Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit Customer, Customer Num, Profile Class, Currency Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit ProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StatDate Assign Usage Rules-Port Class Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit Profile Class, Currency Attribute Set Attribute Set Report Title, Attribute Set Attribute Set AutoAccounting Operating Unit, AutoAccounting Type AutoAccounting AutoAccounting Operating Unit, AutoAccounting Type AutoInvoice Line Ordering Rule AutoInvoice Line Ordering Rule Name Bank S Bank Charges StartDate Bank Category Sets Category Sets Category Collectors Conversion Rate Types Conversion Rate Types Coutores Addresses Purposes	AR Accounting Periods	Open and Close Periods	Application, Set of Books, Period Name
Accounting Calendar Accounting Calendar Calendar Name Aging Buckets Aging Buckets Name, Type, Status Alternate Name Receipt Matches Alternate Name Receipt Matches Alternate Name, Customer Name, Customer Number, B App Utilities: Demand Class Common Lookups Type, Security Group, View Application Appication Rule Sets Application Rule Sets Application Rule Set Approval Limits Assign Usage Rules-Customer Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit Customer, Customer Num, Profile Class, Currency Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit Profile Type, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDate Assign Usage Rules-Prof Class Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit Profile Class, Currency Attribute Set Attribute Set Report Title, Attribute Set AutoCash Rule Sets AutoCash Rule Sets AutoCash Rule Sets AutoLonvoice Grouping Rules AutoCash Rule Sets AutoCash Rule Sets AutoCash Rule Sets AutoCash Rule Sets AutoCash Rule Set Name Bank Charges Bank Calegories Category Bank Charges Bank Charges Structure Name, Category Categories Category Sets Category Sets Category Sets Conversion Rate Types Conversion Rate Types Conversion Rate Type Couto	AR Transaction Types	AR Transaction Types	Operating Unit, Set Of Books, Name
Automatical Science Aging Buckets Name, Type, Status Alternate Name Receipt Matches Alternate Name Receipt Matches Alternate Name, Customer Name, Saturname, Currency Application Rule Sets Application Rule Sets Application Rule Sets Application Rule Sets Approval Limits Username, Currency Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit Currency Assign Usage Rules-Customer Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit ProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDate Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit ProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDate Assign Usage Rules-Porf Class Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit Profile Type, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDate Attribute Set Attribute Set Report Title, Attribute Set AutoAccounting Operating Unit, AutoAccounting Type AutoInvoice Grouping Rules AutoInvoice Grouping Rules AutoInvoice Reverses Bank Charges Bank Charges Transferring Bank Name, Transferring Bank Name, Category Categories Category Sets Category Sets Category Sets Category Sets	AR- Demand Class Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Alternate Name Receipt Matches Alternate Name Receipt Matches Alternate Name, Customer Name, Customer Number, B App Utilities: Demand Class Common Lookups Type, Security Group, View Application Application Rule Sets Application Rule Sets Application Rule Sets Application Rule Sets Approval Limits Assign Usage Rules-Customer Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit Customer, Customer Num, Profile Class, Currency Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit Profile Type, Enabled, Oper/Unit, ItemCateg StartDate Assign Usage Rules-Prof Class Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit Profile Type, Enabled, Oper/Unit, ItemCateg StartDate Attributes and Trans Functions Attributes and Trans Functions Attributes and Trans Functions AutoAccounting AutoAccounting AutoInvoice Grouping Rules AutoInvoice Grouping Rules AutoInvoice Rouping Rule Name Bank Charges Banks Banks Banks Banks Banks Banks Categories Category Sets Category Sets Category Category Sets Category Category Category Category Category Category Category Sets Conversion Rate Types Conversion Rate Type Coutrencies Currencies	Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar Name
App Utilities: Demand ClassCommon LookupsType, Security Group, View ApplicationApplication Rule SetsApplication Rule SetsApplication Rule SetsApplication Rule SetsApproval LimitsUsername, CurrencyAssign Usage Rules-CustomerAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitCustomer, Customer Num, Profile Class, CurrencyAssign Usage Rules-Item CatAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfile Type, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfile Type, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateAssign Usage Rules-Prof ClassAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfile Type, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateAttribute SetAttribute SetReport Title, Attribute SetAttributes and Trans FunctionsAttribute SetRutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule Set NameAutoInvoice Grouping RulesAutoInvoice Line Ordering RuleNameBank ChargesBank ChargesBank NameBanksCategoriesCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory SetsCountries and TerritoriesCountri/TerritoryCredit ProfilesAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfile Type, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCategStartDateAutoInvoice Line Ordering RuleNameAutoAcontingAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule Set NameCategoriesCategoriesStructure Name, CategoryCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory Sets	Aging Buckets	Aging Buckets	Name, Type, Status
Application Rule SetsApplication Rule SetsApplication Rule SetsApproval LimitsApproval LimitsUsername, CurrencyAssign Usage Rules-CustomerAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitCustomer, Customer Num, Profile Class, CurrencyAssign Usage Rules-Item CatAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfile Type, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateAssign Usage Rules-Prof ClassAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfile Class, CurrencyAttribute SetAttribute SetReport Title, Attribute SetAttribute setAttributes and Trans FunctionsEntity Name, Attribute NameAutoAccountingAutoAccountingOperating Unit, AutoAccounting TypeAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule Set NameAutoInvoice Grouping RulesAutoInvoice Grouping RulesGrouping Rule NameBank ChargesBankCategoriesCategoryCategoriesCategoriesCategory SetsCategoryCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory SetCollectorsCountries and TerritoriesCountry, RefCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCustomer Addresses PurposesOrganization, Customer Name, CustomerCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory Set	Alternate Name Receipt Matches	Alternate Name Receipt Matches	Alternate Name, Customer Name, Custome Number, B
Approval LimitsApproval LimitsUsername, CurrencyAssign Usage Rules-CustomerAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitCustomer, Customer Num, Profile Class, CurrencyAssign Usage Rules-Item CatAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateAssign Usage Rules-Prof ClassAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfile Class, CurrencyAttribute SetAttribute SetReport Title, Attribute SetAttributes and Trans FunctionsAttributes and Trans FunctionsEntity Name, Attribute NameAutoAccountingAutoAccountingOperating Unit, AutoAccounting TypeAutoInvoice Grouping RulesAutoInvoice Grouping RulesGrouping Rule NameAutoInvoice Line Ordering RuleAutoInvoice Grouping RuleNameBanksBanksBanksBanksCategoriesCategoriesCategoriesCategory SetsCategory SetsConversion Rate TypesCountries and TerritoriesCountry/TerritoryCredit ProfilesAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCategCategoriesCategory SetsCategory SetsCategoriesCategory SetsCategory SetConversion Rate TypesCountries and TerritoriesCountry/TerritoryCredit ProfilesAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCategCustomer Addresses ContactsCustomersCategory SetsCategory SetCategory Sets <td< td=""><td>App Utilities: Demand Class</td><td>Common Lookups</td><td>Type, Security Group, View Application</td></td<>	App Utilities: Demand Class	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Assign Usage Rules-CustomerAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitCustomer, Customer Num, Profile Class, CurrencyAssign Usage Rules-Item CatAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfile Type, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfile Type, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateAssign Usage Rules-Prof ClassAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfile Type, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateAttribute SetAttributes and Trans FunctionsEntity Name, Attribute SetAttributes and Trans FunctionsAttributes and Trans FunctionsEntity Name, Attribute SetAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule SetAutoInvoice Grouping RulesAutoInvoice Grouping RulesGrouping Rule NameBank ChargesBank ChargesBank Number, Transferring Bank NameBanksBanksBanksBank ChargesCategoriesCategoriesCategory SetsConversion Rate TypesConversion Rate TypesContrisoCountries and TerritoriesCountriesCountries and TerritoriesCountriesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCustomer Addresses ContactsCustomer Addresses PurposesCustomer Addresses P	Application Rule Sets	Application Rule Sets	Application Rule Set
CurrencyCurrencyAssign Usage Rules-Item CatAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfile Type, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfile Type, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateAssign Usage Rules-Prof ClassAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfile Class, CurrencyAttribute SetAttribute SetReport Title, Attribute SetAttribute SetAttributes and Trans FunctionsEntity Name, Attribute NameAutoAccountingAutoAccountingOperating Unit, AutoAccounting TypeAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule Set NameAutoInvoice Grouping RulesAutoInvoice Grouping RulesGrouping Rule NameBank ChargesBank ChargesBank NameBanksBanksBanksBankName, BankBranchName, ClearinHouse, CHouseBranchCategoriesCategoriesCategory SetsCategory Set NameCollectorsCollectorsNameCountry/TerritoryCredit ProfilesAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfile Type, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesContering RuleAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule SetsAutoInvoice Grouping RulesAutoInvoice Grouping RulesStartDateCategoriesCategoriesCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory Set NameConversion Rate TypesConversion Rate TypesCountry/TerritoryCredit ProfilesAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfil	Approval Limits	Approval Limits	Username, Currency
StartDateStartDateAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfile Type, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateAssign Usage Rules-Prof ClassAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfile Class, CurrencyAttribute SetAttribute SetReport Title, Attribute SetAttributes and Trans FunctionsAttributes and Trans FunctionsEntity Name, Attribute NameAutoAccountingAutoAccountingOperating Unit, AutoAccounting TypeAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule Set NameAutoInvoice Grouping RulesAutoInvoice Grouping RulesGrouping Rule NameAutoInvoice Line Ordering RuleAutoInvoice Line Ordering RuleNameBank ChargesBank ChargesBank NameBanksBanksBanksBanksCategoriesCategory SetsCategory SetsCollectorsCollectorsNameConversion Rate TypesCountries and TerritoriesCountriy/TerritoryCredit ProfilesAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCategCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCountries and TerritoriesCountry/TerritoryCredit ProfilesAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCategCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCustomer Addresses PurposesCustomer Addresses PurposesOrg, Customer, Cust Num, Usage, LocatiorCustomer Addresses Purposes <td>Assign Usage Rules-Customer</td> <td>Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit</td> <td>-</td>	Assign Usage Rules-Customer	Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit	-
StartDateStartDateAssign Usage Rules-Prof ClassAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfile Class, CurrencyAttribute SetAttribute SetReport Title, Attribute SetAttributes and Trans FunctionsAttributes and Trans FunctionsEntity Name, Attribute NameAutoAccountingAutoAccountingOperating Unit, AutoAccounting TypeAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule Set NameAutoInvoice Grouping RulesAutoInvoice Grouping RulesGrouping Rule NameAutoInvoice Line Ordering RuleAutoInvoice Line Ordering RuleNameBank ChargesBank ChargesBank NameBanksBanksBanksBankName, ClearinHouse, CHouseBranchCategoriesCategoriesCategory SetsCategoryCollectorsCollectorsNameConversion Rate TypesConversion Rate TypesProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCategCredit ProfilesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCustomer Addresses PurposesCustomer Addresses PurposesOrg, Cust, Cust Num, Nadgress1, PaymentCustomer Payment MethodsCustomer Payment MethodsOrg, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment	Assign Usage Rules-Item Cat	Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit	ProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDate
Attribute SetAttribute SetReport Title, Attribute SetAttributes and Trans FunctionsAttributes and Trans FunctionsEntity Name, Attribute NameAutoAccountingAutoAccountingOperating Unit, AutoAccounting TypeAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule SetsAutoInvoice Grouping RulesAutoInvoice Grouping RulesGrouping Rule NameAutoInvoice Line Ordering RuleAutoInvoice Line Ordering RuleNameBank ChargesBank ChargesTransferring Bank Number, Transferring Bank NameBanksBanksClaetgoriesClaetgoriesCategoriesCategory SetsCategory SetsCollectorsCollectorsNameCountries and TerritoriesCountries and TerritoriesCountries and TerritoriesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrency CodeCustomer Addresses PurposesCustomersOrganization, Customer Name, Customer Number, RefCustomer Addresses PurposesCustomer Addresses PurposesOrg, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, PaymentCustomer Payment MethodsCustomer Payment MethodsOrg, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment	Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit	Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit	ProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDate
Attributes and Trans FunctionsAttributes and Trans FunctionsEntity Name, Attribute NameAutoAccountingAutoAccountingOperating Unit, AutoAccounting TypeAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule Set NameAutoInvoice Grouping RulesAutoInvoice Grouping RulesGrouping Rule NameAutoInvoice Line Ordering RuleAutoInvoice Line Ordering RuleNameBank ChargesBank ChargesTransferring Bank Number, Transferring Bank NameBanksBanksCategoriesCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory Set Rate TypeConversion Rate TypesConversion Rate TypesNameCredit ProfilesAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfile Type, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrency CodeCustomer Addresses PurposesCustomer Addresses PurposesOrg, Cust Num, Usage, Locatior Number, RefCustomer Addresses PurposesCustomer Payment MethodsOrg, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment	Assign Usage Rules-Prof Class	Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit	Profile Class, Currency
AutoAccountingAutoAccountingOperating Unit, AutoAccounting TypeAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule Set NameAutoInvoice Grouping RulesAutoInvoice Grouping RulesGrouping Rule NameAutoInvoice Line Ordering RuleAutoInvoice Line Ordering RuleNameBank ChargesBank ChargesTransferring Bank Number, Transferring Bank NameBanksBanksBanksCategoriesCategoriesStructure Name, CategoryCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory SetsCollectorsCollectorsNameConversion Rate TypesConversion Rate TypesRate TypeCountries and TerritoriesCountries and TerritoriesCountry/TerritoryCredit ProfilesAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrency CodeCustomer Addresses PurposesCustomer Addresses PurposesOrg, Customer, Cust Num, Usage, Locatior Name, Party NumCustomer Payment MethodsCustomer Payment MethodsOrg, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment	Attribute Set	Attribute Set	Report Title, Attribute Set
AutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule SetsAutoCash Rule SetsAutoInvoice Grouping RulesAutoInvoice Grouping RulesGrouping Rule NameAutoInvoice Line Ordering RuleAutoInvoice Line Ordering RuleNameBank ChargesBank ChargesTransferring Bank Number, Transferring Bank NameBanksBanksBanksBanksBanksBankName, BankBranchName, ClearinHouse, CHouseBranchCategoriesCategoriesStructure Name, CategoryCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory SetsConversion Rate TypesConversion Rate TypesNameCountries and TerritoriesCountries and TerritoriesCountry/TerritoryCredit ProfilesAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrency CodeCustomer Addresses PurposesCustomer Addresses PurposesOrg, Customer, Cust Num, Usage, LocatiorCustomer ContactsCustomer Payment MethodsOrg, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment	Attributes and Trans Functions	Attributes and Trans Functions	Entity Name, Attribute Name
AutoInvoice Grouping RulesAutoInvoice Grouping RulesGrouping Rule NameAutoInvoice Line Ordering RuleAutoInvoice Line Ordering RuleNameBank ChargesBank ChargesTransferring Bank Number, Transferring Bank NameBanksBanksBanksBanksCategoriesCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory SetsConversion Rate TypesConversion Rate TypesRate TypeCountries and TerritoriesCountries and TerritoriesCountry/TerritoryCredit ProfilesAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateCustomer Addresses PurposesCustomersOrganization, Customer Name, Customer Number, RefCustomer ContactsCustomer Addresses PurposesOrg, Cust, Num, Party/ User Grp Name, Party NumCustomer Payment MethodsCustomer Payment MethodsOrg, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment	AutoAccounting	AutoAccounting	Operating Unit, AutoAccounting Type
AutoInvoice Line Ordering RuleAutoInvoice Line Ordering RuleNameBank ChargesBank ChargesTransferring Bank Number, Transferring Bank NameBanksBanksBanksBanksBanksBankName, BankBranchName, ClearinHouse, CHouseBranchCategoriesCategoriesStructure Name, CategoryCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory SetsCollectorsCollectorsNameConversion Rate TypesConversion Rate TypesRate TypeCountries and TerritoriesCountries and TerritoriesCountry/TerritoryCredit ProfilesAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateCustomer Addresses ContactsCustomersOrganization, Customer Name, Customer Number, RefCustomer ContactsCustomersOrg, Cust, Cust Num, Party/ User Grp Name, Party NumCustomer Payment MethodsCustomer Payment MethodsOrg, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment	AutoCash Rule Sets	AutoCash Rule Sets	AutoCash Rule Set Name
Bank ChargesBank ChargesTransferring Bank Number, Transferring Bank NameBanksBanksBanksBankName, BankBranchName, ClearinHouse, CHouseBranchCategoriesCategoriesStructure Name, CategoryCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory SetsCollectorsCollectorsNameConversion Rate TypesConversion Rate TypesRate TypeCountries and TerritoriesCountries and TerritoriesCountry/TerritoryCredit ProfilesAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCustomer Addresses PurposesCustomer Addresses PurposesOrg, Customer, Cust Num, Usage, LocatiorCustomer ContactsCustomersOrg, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment	AutoInvoice Grouping Rules	AutoInvoice Grouping Rules	Grouping Rule Name
Bank SBank SBank NameBanksBanksBankName, BankBranchName, ClearinHouse, CHouseBranchCategoriesCategoriesStructure Name, CategoryCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory Set NameCollectorsCollectorsNameConversion Rate TypesConversion Rate TypesRate TypeCountries and TerritoriesCountries and TerritoriesCountry/TerritoryCredit ProfilesAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrency CodeCustomer Addresses PurposesCustomer Addresses PurposesOrg, Customer, Cust Num, Usage, Locatior Number, RefCustomer ContactsCustomersCustomersOrg, Cust, Cust Num, Party/ User Grp Name, Party NumCustomer Payment MethodsCustomer Payment MethodsOrg, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment	AutoInvoice Line Ordering Rule	AutoInvoice Line Ordering Rule	Name
CategoriesCategoriesStructure Name, CategoryCategory SetsCategory SetsCategory SetsCollectorsCollectorsNameConversion Rate TypesConversion Rate TypesRate TypeCountries and TerritoriesCountries and TerritoriesCountry/TerritoryCredit ProfilesAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCustomer Addresses ContactsCustomer Addresses PurposesOrg, Customer, Cust Num, Usage, Locatior Customer ContactsCustomer Payment MethodsCustomer Payment MethodsOrg, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment	Bank Charges	Bank Charges	
Category SetsCategory SetsCategory Set NameCollectorsCollectorsNameConversion Rate TypesConversion Rate TypesRate TypeCountries and TerritoriesCountries and TerritoriesCountry/TerritoryCredit ProfilesAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCustomer Addresses ContactsCustomersOrganization, Customer Name, Customer Number, RefCustomer ContactsCustomersOrg, Customer, Cust Num, Usage, Locatior Customer, Cust Num, Party/ User Grp Name, Party NumCustomer Payment MethodsCustomer Payment MethodsOrg, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment	Banks	Banks	
CollectorsCollectorsNameConversion Rate TypesConversion Rate TypesRate TypeCountries and TerritoriesCountries and TerritoriesCountry/TerritoryCredit ProfilesAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCustomer Addresses ContactsCustomer Addresses PurposesOrg, Customer, Cust Num, Usage, Locatior Customer ContactsCustomer Payment MethodsCustomer Payment MethodsOrg, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment	Categories	Categories	Structure Name, Category
Conversion Rate TypesConversion Rate TypesRate TypeCountries and TerritoriesCountries and TerritoriesCountry/TerritoryCredit ProfilesAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrenciesCustomer Addresses ContactsCustomersOrganization, Customer Name, Customer Number, RefCustomer ContactsCustomersOrg, Customer, Cust Num, Usage, LocationCustomer Payment MethodsCustomer Payment MethodsOrg, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment	Category Sets	Category Sets	Category Set Name
Countries and TerritoriesCountries and TerritoriesCountry/TerritoryCredit ProfilesAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrency CodeCustomer Addresses ContactsCustomersOrganization, Customer Name, Customer Number, RefCustomer ContactsCustomersOrg, Customer, Cust Num, Usage, Locatior Customer ContactsCustomer Payment MethodsCustomer Payment MethodsOrg, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment	Collectors	Collectors	Name
Credit ProfilesAssign Usage Rules-Oper UnitProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg StartDateCurrenciesCurrenciesCurrency CodeCustomer Addresses ContactsCustomersOrganization, Customer Name, Customer Number, RefCustomer Addresses PurposesCustomer Addresses PurposesOrg, Customer, Cust Num, Usage, Locatior Customer, Cust Num, Party/ User Grp Name, Party NumCustomer Payment MethodsCustomer Payment MethodsOrg, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment	Conversion Rate Types	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type
StartDateCurrenciesCurrenciesCustomer Addresses ContactsCustomersCustomer Addresses PurposesCustomer Addresses PurposesCustomer ContactsCustomer Addresses PurposesCustomer ContactsCustomersCustomer Payment MethodsCustomer Payment Methods	Countries and Territories	Countries and Territories	Country/Territory
Customer Addresses Contacts Customers Organization, Customer Name, Customer Number, Ref Customer Addresses Purposes Customer Addresses Purposes Org, Customer, Cust Num, Usage, Location Customer Contacts Customers Customers Customer Payment Methods Customer Payment Methods Org, Customer, Cust Num, Address1, Payment	Credit Profiles	Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit	
Customer Addresses Purposes Customer Addresses Purposes Org, Customer, Cust Num, Usage, Location Customer Contacts Customers Customer, Cust Num, Party/ User Grp Name, Party Num Customer Payment Methods Customer Payment Methods Org, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment	Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code
Customer Contacts Customers Customer, Cust Num, Party/ User Grp Name, Party Num Customer Payment Methods Customer Payment Methods Org, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment	Customer Addresses Contacts	Customers	
Name, Party Num Customer Payment Methods Org, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment	Customer Addresses Purposes	Customer Addresses Purposes	Org, Customer, Cust Num, Usage, Location
	Customer Contacts	Customers	
	Customer Payment Methods	Customer Payment Methods	

Snapshot Object **Change Tracking Object Primary Keys Customer Profile Classes** Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit Name **Customer Profiles** Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit Org, Customer, Cust Num, Profile Class Customer Reporting Hierarchy **Customer Reporting Hierarchy** Cust Name, Cust Num, Relationship Enbl, From Date Organization, Name, Customer Number Customers Customers **Customers Mappings Customers Mappings** Leg Num, Leg Name, Cust Name, Cust Num, Location Conversion Date, Conversion Type **Daily Rates Daily Rates Default Category Sets Default Category Sets** Functional Area, Category Set Define Credit Usage Rules Define Credit Usage Rules Usage Rule Set Name **Define Phone Formats Define Phone Formats Territory Code Define Receipt Matching Rules** Define Receipt Matching Rules Org, Short Name, Type, Descr, Proc, Active Define Receipt Processing Prof Define Receipt Processing Prof Organization, Name **Define Transaction Sets Define Transaction Sets** Organization, Name **Descriptive Flexfield Segments Descriptive Flexfield Segments** Application, Title **Descriptive Flexfields Descriptive Flexfield Segments** Application, Title **Distribution Sets Distribution Sets** Operating Unit, Distribution Set Name **Dunning Letter Sets Dunning Letter Sets** Name **Dunning Letters Dunning Letters Dunning Letter** Format Programs Automatic Payment Programs Name, Registered Name **Freight Carriers Freight Carriers** Organization Name, Carrier Short Name **GL** Accounts **GL** Accounts Account Invoicing and Accounting Rules Invoicing and Accounting Rules Name Item Tax Rate Exceptions Item Tax Rate Exceptions Item, Effective Dates From, Effective Dates To Key Flexfield Segments Key Flexfield Segments Application, Key Flexfield Name Key Flexfields **Key Flexfields** Application, Key Flexfield Name Location Organization Name, Inventory Organization, Desc, **Business Group** Lockboxes Lockboxes Operating Unit, Lockbox Number, Bank Origin No. Master Items Master Items Organization, Item Match Rules Match Rules Rule Name, Rule Purpose Merge Dictionary Merge Dictionary App, Seq, Entity, PrimaryKey, Parent, ForeignKey, Proc **Oracle Receivables Lookups** Common Lookups Type, Security Group, View Application Organizations Organization Business Group, Organization, Name Party Relations Customers Customer, Cust Num , Party/ User Grp Name, Party Num **AR Payment Terms Payment Terms** Name Period Rates Period Rates Set Of Books, Currency To, Balance Type, Period Period Types Period Types Period Type Personal Profile Values System Profile Values Application, User Profile Name **Promotion Payment Types Promotion Payment Types** Payment Number, Payment Name, Payment Туре **Receipt Classes Receipt Classes Receipt Class Name** Receipt Matching Rule Sets **Receipt Matching Rule Sets** Organization, Name, Start Date, End Date **Receipt Sources Receipt Sources** Organization, Name **Receivables Activities Receivables Activities** Organization, Set Of Books, Name

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Remit-To Addresses	Customers	Organization, Customer Name, Customer Number, Ref
Reporting Entities	Reporting Entity	Organization Name, Name, Tax ID Number
Resources	Resources	Number, Category, Name
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set Value
Set of Books	Set of Books	Set of Books
Stamp Values	Stamp Values	Operating Unit, From, To
Standard Memo Lines	Standard Memo Lines	Organization, Name
Standard Messages	Standard Messages	Name
Statement Cycles	Statement Cycles	Name
Status Mappings	Status Mappings	Org, Info Num, Info Name, Oracle Num, Oracle Name
System Options	System Options	Operating Unit, Name
Tax Authorities	Tax Authorities	Authority
Tax Codes and Rates	Tax Groups	Oper Unit, Set Of Books, Tax Code, Eff Date From
Tax Exemptions	Tax Exemptions	Organization, Customer, Tax Code
Tax Groups	Tax Groups	Oper Unit, Set Of Books, Tax Code, Eff Date From
Tax Groups - Conditions	Tax Groups	Oper Unit, Set Of Books, Tax Code, Eff Date From
Tax Groups - Exceptions	Tax Groups	Oper Unit, Set Of Books, Tax Code, Eff Date From
Tax Locations and Rates	Tax Locations and Rates	Operating Unit, Loc Struct., Qualifier, Value
Territories	Territories	Name
Transaction Sources	Transaction Sources	Operating Unit, Name
Transmission Formats	Transmission Formats	Transmission Format Name
Unit of Measure Classes	Unit of Measure Classes	Language, UOM Class
Units of Measure	Units of Measure	Language, Name
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name
Word Replacements	Word Replacements	Word List, Language
Word Replacements (Rules)	Word Replacements	Original Word, Type

Global Accounting Engine (AX — Dot release 11i.AX.I)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
AX Event Types	Subledger Setup	Application, Set Of Books, Event Type, Category
General Setup Options	General Setup Options	Events Translation, Balance Calculation, Rules
Query Chains	Query Chains	Application, Query Chain
Set of Books Setup Details	Set of Books Setup Details	Set of Books
Subledger Setup	Subledger Setup	Application, Main Set of Books
Translation Schemes- Headers	Translation Schemes- Plans	Application, Set Of Books, Translation Scheme
Translation Schemes- Plans	Translation Schemes- Plans	Application, Set Of Books, Translation Scheme
Translator Program	Subledger Setup	Application, Main Set of Books, Posting SOB

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar Name
Bank Statement Mapping	Bank Statement Mapping	Name
Bank Transaction Codes	Banks	Account Number, Bank Name, Code
Banks	Banks	BankName, BankBranchName, ClearinHouse, CHouseBranch
Conversion Rate Types	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	Conversion Date, Conversion Type
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
External Forecast Sources	External Forecast Sources	External Source Type
Forecast Templates	Forecast Templates	Name
GL Accounts	GL Accounts	Account
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set Value
Set of Books	Set of Books	Set of Books
System Parameters	System Parameters	Organization, Set of Books, Begin Date
Transaction Calendar	Transaction Calendar	Calendar
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Cash Management (CE — Dot release 11i.CE.J)

Assets (FA — Dot release 11i.FX.O)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar Name
Asset Calendars	Asset Calendars	Calendar Name
Asset Categories	Asset Categories	Category
Asset Ceilings	Asset Ceilings	Ceiling Name
Asset Fiscal Year	Asset Fiscal Year	Fiscal Year Name, Fiscal Year
Asset Keys	Asset Keys	Asset Key
Asset Warranties	Asset Warranties	Warranty Number
Asset-Assignments	Asset-Assignments	Asset Number, Book
Asset-Books	Asset-Books	Asset Number, Book
Asset-Details	Asset-Details	Asset Number, Description, Tag Numbe
Asset-Retirements	Asset-Retirements	Asset Number, Book
Asset-Source Lines	Asset-Source Lines	Asset Number, Asset Type
Attribute Set	Attribute Set	Report Title, Attribute Set
Bonus Depreciation Rules	Bonus Depreciation Rules	Bonus Rule
Book Controls	Book Controls	Organization, Book Name, Set of Books
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code
Deprn Methods: Calculated	Deprn Methods: Calculated	Method, Life Years
Deprn Methods: Flat	Deprn Methods: Calculated	Method, Life Years
Deprn Methods: Formula	Deprn Methods: Calculated	Method, Life Years
Deprn Methods: Production	Deprn Methods: Calculated	Method, Life Years
Deprn Methods: Table	Deprn Methods: Calculated	Method, Life Years
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Distribution Sets	Distribution Sets	Name
Financial Options	Financials Options	Organization Name, Set of Books, Bus Grp
GL Accounts	GL Accounts	Account
ITC Rates	ITC Rates	Tax Year, Years, Months, ITC %, Basis %
ITC Recapture Rates	ITC Recapture Rates	Tax Year, Years, Months, Yr Retired, Rate
Journal Categories	Journal Categories	Category
Journal Sources	Journal Sources	Source
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Lease Details	Lease Payments	Lease Number, Lessor
Lease Payments	Lease Payments	Payment Schedule
Locations	Locations	Location
Organization	Organization	Business Group, Organization, Name
Organization Hierarchy	Organization Hierarchy	Business Group, Name
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Price Indexes	(Not tracked)	Index
Prorate Conventions	Prorate Conventions	Convention
QuickCodes	QuickCodes	Туре
Security Profile	Security Profile	Name, Business Group, Organization
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Se Value
Set of Books	Set of Books	Set of Books
Super Groups	Super Groups	Super Group Name
Suppliers	Suppliers	Supplier Name, Supplier Number
System Controls	System Controls	Enterprise Name
Unit of Measure Classes	Unit of Measure Classes	Language, UOM Class
Units of Measure	Units of Measure	Language, Name
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

General Ledger (GL — Dot release 11i.GL.J)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar Name
Assign Reporting Sets of Books	Assign Reporting Sets of Books	Primary Set of Books, Reporting Set of Books
AutoPost Criteria Sets	AutoPost Criteria Sets	Criteria Set
Column Set	Column Set	Application Name, Name
Common Stock	Common Stock	Set of Books, Year, Share Measure, Measure Type
Concurrent Program Controls	(Not tracked)	Set of Books
Concurrent Request Schedules	Concurrent Request Schedules	Schedule
Consolidation Mappings	Consolidation Mappings	Consolidation
Consolidation Mappings Sets	Consolidation Mappings Sets	Mapping Set
Content Set	Content Set	Application, Content Set Name
Conversion Rate Types	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	Conversion Date, Conversion Type

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Define Budget	Define Budget	Budget Name, Budget Type
Define Budget Formula	Define Recurring Journal	Recurring Journal Batch, Set of Books
Define Budget Organization	Define Budget Organization	Budget Organization, Set of Books
Define Budgetary Control Group	Define Budgetary Control Group	Group
Define Database Links	Define Database Links	Database Name
Define Financial Report	Define Financial Report	Application, Report Name
Define MassAllocations	Define MassAllocations	Chart of Accounts, Name
Define MassBudgets	Define MassAllocations	Chart of Accounts, Name
Define Recurring Journal	Define Recurring Journal	Recurring Journal Batch, Set of Books
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Dimensions	Dimensions	Dimension
Display Group	Display Group	Name
Display Set	Display Set	Name
Document Sequence Assignments	Sequence Assignments	Appl, Category, Set Of Books, Method, Start End
Document Sequences	Document Sequences	Name
Elimination Sets	Elimination Sets	Elimination Set
Encumbrance Types	Encumbrance Types	Encumbrance Type
Filters	Filters	Name
Financial Data Items	Financial Data Items	Financial Data
Financial Data Set	Financial Data Set	Data Set
Financial Item	Financial Item	Financial Item
Financial Report Set	Financial Report Set	Application, Report Set Name
GL Accounts	GL Accounts	Account
Government Transaction Codes	Government Transaction Codes	Code, Chart Of Accounts
Hierarchy	Hierarchy	Hierarchy
Historical Rates	Historical Rates	Set of Books, Functional Currency, Target Currenc
Intercompany Accounts	Intercompany Accounts	Set of Books, Source, Category
Intercompany AutoAccount Rules	Intercompany AutoAccount Rules	Sender Chart of Accts, Receiver Chart of Accts
Intercompany Clearing Accounts	Intercompany Clearing Accounts	Subsidiary, Account
Intercompany Subsidiaries	Intercompany Subsidiaries	Subsidiary
Intercompany Transaction Types	Intercompany Transaction Types	Transaction Type
Journal Authorization Limits	Journal Authorization Limits	Set of Books, Employee
Journal Categories	Journal Categories	Category
Journal Reversal Criteria	Journal Reversal Criteria	Set of Books Name, Category
Journal Sources	Journal Sources	Source
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Mass Maintenance Workbench	Mass Maintenance Workbench	Request, Set of Books
Open and Close Periods	Open and Close Periods	Application, Set of Books, Period Name
Period Rates	Period Rates	Set Of Books, Currency To, Balance Type, Period

Period Types Personal Profile Values Row Order Row Set

Period Types System Profile Values Row Order Column Set

Application, User Profile Name

Application, Row Order Name

Application Name, Name

Period

Period Type

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Set of Books	Set of Books	Set of Books
Statistical Units of Measure	Statistical Units of Measure	Chart Of Accounts Name, Account
Storage Parameters	Storage Parameters	Object Name
Summary Accounts	Summary Accounts	Set of Books, Name, Template
Suspense Accounts	Set of Books	Set Of Books, Source, Category, Account
Tax Codes	Withholding Tax Details	Organization Name, Tax Code
Tax Options	Tax Options	Organization, Set of Books
Transaction Calendar	Transaction Calendar	Calendar
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Loans (LNS)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Conditions	Conditions	Condition
Fees	Fees	Organization, Fee Name
Loan Accounting	Fees	Org, LoanCls, LoanType, Dr/Cr, LnType, AcnFlx, %, TransCd
Loans System Options	LNS System Options	Org, Set Of Books
Notifications	Notifications	Event Name, Loan Class Code
Rates	Rates	Name

Property Manager (PN — Dot release 11i.PN.K)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Building	Building	Org, Land/Building, Name, Parcel/Fl, Sec/Off, LocCo
Building-Floor	Building	Org, Land/Building, Name, Parcel/Fl, Sec/Off, LocCo
Building-Office	Building	Org, Land/Building, Name, Parcel/Fl, Sec/Off, LocCo
Expense Account Mapping	Expense Account Mapping	Organization, Mapping Name
Invoice Grouping Rules	Invoice Grouping Rules	Name
Land	Building	Org, Land/Building, Name, Parcel/Fl, Sec/Off, LocCo
Land-Parcel	Building	Org, Land/Building, Name, Parcel/Fl, Sec/Off, LocCo
Land-Section	Building	Org, Land/Building, Name, Parcel/Fl, Sec/Off, LocCo
Milestone Templates	Milestone Templates	Name
Payment Term Template	Payment Term Template	Org, Set Of Books, Name
Properties	Properties	Organization, Property Code
Regions and Office Parks	Regions and Office Parks	Name, Language
Reporting Currencies	Reporting Currencies	Currency Code
Space Assignment: Customer	Space Assignment: Employee	Org, Cust From, Cust To, Cust Name
Space Assignment: Employee	Space Assignment: Employee	Org, Employee From, Employee To, Name

Purchasing (PO — Dot release 11i.PO.I)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
AP Payment Terms	AP Payment Terms	Name, Language
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar Name
Application Utilities Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Approval Groups	Approval Groups	Operating Unit, Approval Group Name
Approved Supplier List	Approved Supplier List	Item, Busin, Supplier, Site, Status, Org, Supp ID
ApprovedSupplier List Statuses	ApprovedSupplierListStatuses	Status
Assign Approval Groups	Approval Assignments	Op Unit, Position, Org, Doc Type, Approval Grp
Assign Sourcing Rules/BoD(MRP)	Assign Sourcing Rules/BoD(MRP)	Assignment Set
Authorizations	Approved Supplier List	Org, Reference Type, Sequence, Authorization
Buyers	Buyers	Buyer Name
Categories	Categories	Structure Name, Category
Category Accounts	Category Accounts	Organization Name, Subinv., Category, Cost Group
Category Sets	Category Sets	Category Set Name
Container Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Control Purchasing Periods	Open and Close Periods	Application, Set of Books, Period Name
Conversion Rate Types	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type
Countries and Territories	Countries and Territories	Country/Territory
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code
Customer Item Commodity Codes	Customer Item Commodity Codes	Commodity Code
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	Conversion Date, Conversion Type
Default Category Sets	Default Category Sets	Functional Area, Category Set
Define Catalog Server Ldr Val.	Define Catalog Server Ldr Val.	Categories Last Run Date, Catalog Groups Last Run
Define Expense Account Rules	Define Expense Account Rules	Org, Acc Rule Type, Acct Rule Value, Segment Name
Define Information Template	Regions	Application, Region Code, Sequence
Define Survey	Define Survey	Survey, Operating Unit, Commodity, Criteria
Delete Constraints	Deletion Constraints	Constraint
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Document Types	Document Types	Operating Unit, Type, Subtype
Documents (Attachments)	Order Management Documents	Category, Description, Data Type, Source File
Economic Zones	Movement Statistics Parameters	Economic Zone
Employee Addresses	People Addresses	BsGrp, Person, City, State, ZipCo, Country, DateFrom, To
Financial Options	Financials Options	Organization Name, Set of Books, Bus Grp
Freight Carriers	Freight Carriers	Organization Name, Carrier Short Name
GL Accounts	GL Accounts	Account
Hazard Classes	Hazard Classes	Hazard Class
Inventory Documents	Order Management Documents	Category, Description, Data Type, Source File
Item Attribute Controls	Item Attribute Controls	Group Name, Attribute Name
Item Catalog Groups	Item Catalog Groups	Name

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Item Source	Item Source	Type, Name, Desc, URL, Image URL, Keyword, Item Src ID
Item Status	Item Status	Inventory Item Status
Item Templates	Item Templates	Template
Item Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Jobs	Positions	Business Group, Name
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Line Types	Line Types	Name
Location	Organization	Name, Inventory Organization, Desc, Business Group
Movement Statistics Parameters	Movement Statistics Parameters	Legal Entity, Economic Zone
Open and Close Periods	Open and Close Periods	Application, Set of Books, Period Name
Oracle Purchasing Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Organization	Organization	Business Group, Organization, Name
People (Employees)	People (Employees)	Business Group, Person, Effective date from, Effective Date To
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Position Hierarchy	Positions	Business Group, Name
Positions	Positions	Business Group, Position, Org, Date From, Date To
Purchasing Options	Purchasing Options	Operating Unit
Quality Inspection Codes	Quality Inspection Codes	Quality Code
Realms	Realms	Realm Name
Receiving Options	Receiving Options	Organization
Requisition Templates	Requisition Templates	Operating Unit, Template
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Set of Books	Set of Books	Set of Books
Sourcing Rules (MRP)	Sourcing Rules (MRP)	Name, Org
Status Mappings	Status Mappings	Org, Info Num, Info Name, Oracle Num, Oracle Name
Supplier Bank Accounts	Customers	Org, SupplieName, SupplierSite, AcctName, DateFrom
Supplier Lists	Supplier Lists	List Name
Supplier Sites	Supplier Sites	Organization, Supplier Name, Site Name
Suppliers	Suppliers	Supplier Name, Supplier Number
Tax Codes	Withholding Tax Details	Organization Name, Tax Code
Tax Recovery Rules	Tax Recovery Rules	Operating Unit, Name
Transaction Reasons	Transaction Reasons	Name
UN Numbers	UN Numbers	UN Number
UOM Conversions - Inter-Class	UOM Conversions - Inter-Class	Item, Destination Base Unit, Source Base Unit
UOM Conversions - Intra-Class	UOM Conversions - Standard	Item, Source Unit
UOM Conversions - Standard	UOM Conversions - Standard	Item, Source Unit
Unit of Measure Classes	Unit of Measure Classes	Language, UOM Class
Units of Measure	Units of Measure	Language, Name
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Treasury (XTR — Dot release 11i.XTR.K)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Add/Maintain Currency Details	(Not tracked)	Code
Audit Group	(Not tracked)	Group Code, Event
Audit Requirements	(Not tracked)	Event Name
Bank Account Interest Rates	(Not tracked)	Curr, Eff Dt, Bal Low, Bal High, Party Code, Ref Code
Bank Account Interest Setoffs	(Not tracked)	Parent Party, To Party, Bank Co, Name, Account No
Bank Account Setoffs	(Not tracked)	Parent Party, To Party, Bank Co, Name, Account No
Bill / Bond Issue Numbers	(Not tracked)	Bank Code, Type, Serial Number
Bond Issues	(Not tracked)	Issue Code
Brok Sched&Detls: Rate Group	(Not tracked)	Code, Effective From, Percentage Rate
Brok Sched&Detls: Schedule	(Not tracked)	Schedule
Brok Sched&Detls: Settle Codes	(Not tracked)	Company, Exposure Type
Brok Sched&Detls:Categories	(Not tracked)	Category, Description
Company Profiles	(Not tracked)	Company, Set Of Books
Confirmation Templates	(Not tracked)	Template Name
Counterparty Profiles	(Not tracked)	Company, Set Of Books
CurrSystem Rates: Data F Codes	(Not tracked)	Reference Code
Currency Combinations	(Not tracked)	Base, Contra
Currency Holiday Rules	(Not tracked)	Currency, Type, Date, Month, Year
Current Rate/Archive Parameter	(Not tracked)	Source, Ric Code
Deal Confirmation Groups	(Not tracked)	Confirmation Group, Deal Type, Action Type
Deal Rate Tolerances	(Not tracked)	Deal Type, Deal Subtype
Deal Type/Subtype/Product Type	(Not tracked)	Deal Type
Default Confirmation Templates	(Not tracked)	Template Type, Template Name
Default Settlement Accounts	(Not tracked)	Party, Currency, Deal Type, Deal Subtype, Product
Default Settlement Actions	(Not tracked)	Category
Event Assignment	Event Assignment	Name, Priority
Exposure Types	(Not tracked)	Company, Exposure Type
FX Policy Bands	(Not tracked)	Curr, From, From Type, To, To Type, Desc, MaxBand
Forecast Template Periods	Forecast Template Periods	Forecast Header, Number, Level, Length, Type
Forecast Templates	Forecast Templates	Name
Hedge Policies- Hedge Items	Hedge Policies- Instruments	Source, Sub Source
Hedge Policies- Instruments	Hedge Policies- Instruments	Source, Sub Source
Hedge Strategies	Hedge Strategies	Strategy Code, Company
Holiday Dates	(Not tracked)	Code
Import Sources	(Not tracked)	Source Name
Import Sources-Reconcil Method	(Not tracked)	Rec Method, Seq
Import Sources-Reconcil Passes	(Not tracked)	Pass Code, Reconcile On Column
Interest Override Tolerances	Interest Override Tolerances	Company, Function Currency, Deal Type, Amount, %
Interest Rate Policies	(Not tracked)	Currency, Invest/Fund
Journal Entry Actions	(Not tracked)	Company, Set Of Books

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Limits/Cparty Limits	(Not tracked)	Company, Limit Code, Limit Amount, Exp Date
Limits/Currency Limits	(Not tracked)	Code
Limits/Deal Time Restrictions	(Not tracked)	Cparty Code, Deal Type, Subtype, Security Name
Limits/Dealer Limits	(Not tracked)	Dealer, Deal Type, Product Type
Limits/Global Limits	(Not tracked)	Company, Limit Code
Limits/Group Limits	(Not tracked)	Company, Cparty
Limits/Limit Control	(Not tracked)	Name
Limits/Limit Types	(Not tracked)	Limit Type
Limits/Settlement Limits	(Not tracked)	Company, Limit Code, Limit Amount, Exp Date
Limits/Sovereign Limits	(Not tracked)	Sovereign Limits Company, Sovereign Limit Countr
Limits/Weightings	(Not tracked)	Deal Type Code, Deal Subtype Code, Months
Market Data Curves	Market Data Curves	Curve Code
Market Data Sets-Exch Rate Vol	Market Data Sets-Yield Curves	Set Code
Market Data Sets-Int Rate Vol	Market Data Sets-Yield Curves	Set Code
Market Data Sets-Yield Curves	Market Data Sets-Yield Curves	Set Code
One-Step Settlement Codes	One-Step Settlement Codes	Company Code, Schedule, Settlement Code
Party Group Codes	(Not tracked)	Code
Payment Schedules	(Not tracked)	Subtype, Product, Schedule, Payment, Calculation, Max
Portfolios	(Not tracked)	Company, Set Of Books
Review Historic Cross Rates	(Not tracked)	Base Curr, Contra Curr, Rate Date
Stock Issues	Stock Issues	Stock Issue Code
System Languages	System Languages	Module Name, Canvas Type, Item Name
Tax Schedule&Details-Categ	(Not tracked)	Tax Category
Tax Schedule&Details-Rate Code	(Not tracked)	Code, Effective From, Percentage Rate
Tax Schedule&Details-Schedules	(Not tracked)	Schedule
Tax Schedule&Details-Settlt Cd	(Not tracked)	Company, Exposure Type
User Access Levels	(Not tracked)	Treasury User, Application User
XTR System Parameters	(Not tracked)	Name

iProcurement (Purchasing) (iPO)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
AP Payment Terms	AP Payment Terms	Name, Language
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar Name
Application Utilities Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Approval Groups	Approval Groups	Operating Unit, Approval Group Name
Approved Supplier List	Approved Supplier List	Item, Busin, Supplier, Site, Status, Org, Supp ID
ApprovedSupplier List Statuses	ApprovedSupplierListStatuses	Status
Assign Approval Groups	Approval Assignments	Op Unit, Position, Org, Doc Type, Approval Grp
Assign Sourcing Rules/BoD(MRP)	Assign Sourcing Rules/BoD(MRP)	Assignment Set
Buyers	Buyers	Buyer Name
Categories	Categories	Structure Name, Category
Category Accounts	Category Accounts	Organization Name, Subinv., Category, Cost Group

Snapshot Object

Change Tracking Object

Category Sets Container Types Lookups **Control Purchasing Periods Conversion Rate Types** Countries and Territories Credit Cards Cross Reference Types: Detail Currencies **Customer Item Commodity Codes Daily Rates Default Category Sets Define Information Template Deletion Constraints Descriptive Flexfield Segments Descriptive Flexfields Document Types** Economic Zones **Financials Options Freight Carriers GL** Accounts Hazard Classes Item Attribute Controls Item Catalog Groups Item Relationships Item Source Item Status Item Templates Item Type Lookups Jobs **Key Flexfield Segments** Key Flexfields Line Types Location Manufacturer Part Numbers

Manufacturers:Details Manufacturers:Summary Master Items Movement Parameters (old) Movement Statistics Parameters Movement Statistics Validation Open and Close Periods Oracle Purchasing Lookups Organization People (Employees)

Period Types

Category Sets Common Lookups Open and Close Periods **Conversion Rate Types** Countries and Territories Credit Cards Cross Reference Types:Detail Currencies Customer Item Commodity Codes **Daily Rates Default Category Sets** Regions **Deletion Constraints Descriptive Flexfield Segments Descriptive Flexfield Segments Document Types Movement Statistics Parameters Financials Options Freight Carriers GL** Accounts Hazard Classes Item Attribute Controls Item Catalog Groups Item Relationships Item Source

Item Status Item Templates Common Lookups Positions Key Flexfield Segments Key Flexfields Line Types Organization

Manufacturers Manufacturers Master Items Old Movement Parameters Movement Statistics Parameters Movement Statistics Validation Open and Close Periods Common Lookups Organization People (Employees)

Period Types

Primary Keys

Category Set Name Type, Security Group, View Application Application, Set of Books, Period Name Rate Type Country/Territory Operating Unit, Card Number Cross Reference Type Currency Code Commodity Code Conversion Date, Conversion Type Functional Area, Category Set Application, Region Code, Sequence Constraint Application, Title Application, Title Operating Unit, Type, Subtype Economic Zone Organization Name, Set of Books, Bus Grp Organization Name, Carrier Short Name Account Hazard Class Group Name, Attribute Name Name Organization, From Item, To Item, Type Type, Name, Desc, URL, Image URL, Keyword, Item Src ID Inventory Item Status Template Type, Security Group, View Application Business Group, Name Application, Key Flexfield Name Application, Key Flexfield Name Name Name, Inventory Organization, Desc, **Business Group** Organization, Manufacturer, Part, Item Manufacturer Manufacturer Organization, Item Legal Entity Legal Entity, Economic Zone Rule Set Code Application, Set of Books, Period Name Type, Security Group, View Application Business Group, Organization, Name Business Group, Person, Effective date from, Effective Date To Period Type

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Position Hierarchy	Positions	Business Group, Name
Positions	Positions	Business Group, Position, Org, Date From, Date To
Purchasing Options	Purchasing Options	Operating Unit
Quality Inspection Codes	Quality Inspection Codes	Quality Code
Realms	Realms	Realm Name
Receiving Options	Receiving Options	Organization
Requisition Templates	Requisition Templates	Operating Unit, Template
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set Value
Set of Books	Set of Books	Set of Books
Sourcing Rules (MRP)	Sourcing Rules (MRP)	Name, Org
Supplier Lists	Supplier Lists	List Name
Suppliers	Suppliers	Supplier Name, Supplier Number
Tax Codes	Withholding Tax Details	Organization Name, Tax Code
Tax Recovery Rules	Tax Recovery Rules	Operating Unit, Name
Transaction Reasons	Transaction Reasons	Name
UN Numbers	UN Numbers	UN Number
UOM Conversions - Inter-Class	UOM Conversions - Inter-Class	Item, Destination Base Unit, Source Base Un
UOM Conversions - Intra-Class	UOM Conversions - Standard	Item, Source Unit
UOM Conversions - Standard	UOM Conversions - Standard	Item, Source Unit
Unit of Measure Classes	Unit of Measure Classes	Language, UOM Class
Units of Measure	Units of Measure	Language, Name
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

HR/PAYROLL

Advanced Benefits (BEN — Dot release 11i.BEN.M)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Actual Premiums	Actual Premiums	Org, Bus Group, Name, Type, Date From, Date To
BEN Programs	BEN Programs	Bus Grp, Program, Eff Date Start, Eff Date End
Batch Process Parameters	Batch Process Parameters	Batch Process Name
Book Event	Book Event	Business Group, Person
Communication Type Children	Communication Types	BusGrp, Name, Child Name, Start, End Date
Communication Types	Communication Types	BusGrp, Name, Child Name, Start, End Date
Competence Profile	(Not tracked)	Business Group, Name
Coverages	Coverages	Bus Grp, Name, Level, Object, Start, End
Criteria Definition-Advanced	Criteria Definition-Advanced	Business Group, Profile Name, Criteria Type
Criteria Definition-Benefits	Criteria Definition-Advanced	Business Group, Profile Name, Criteria Type
Criteria Definition-Changes	Criteria Definition-Advanced	Business Group, Profile Name, Criteria Type
Criteria Definition-Commcation	Criteria Definition-Advanced	Business Group, Profile Name, Criteria Type
Criteria Definition-Payroll	Criteria Definition-Advanced	Business Group, Profile Name, Criteria Type
Criteria Definition-People	Criteria Definition-Advanced	Business Group, Profile Name, Criteria Type
Criteria Definition-Premium	Criteria Definition-Advanced	Business Group, Profile Name, Criteria Type

Snapshot Object

Define Extract Dependent Coverg Elig Profiles Derived Factor-Age and Service Derived Factors-Age Derived Factors-Compensation Derived Factors-F/T Equivalent Derived Factors-Hours Worked Derived Factors-Len of Service Descriptive Flexfield Segments Descriptive Flexfields Element Element Link

Enrollment Action Type Enrollment Override

Extra Assignment Information Extra Person Information Key Flexfield Segments Key Flexfields Layout Def-Data Elements

Layout Def-File Layout Layout Def-Record Life Event Reasons

Options

Organization Part Eligibility Prof-Derived Part Eligibility Prof-Employ Part Eligibility Prof-Other Part Eligibility Prof-Personal Part Eligibility Prof-Related People Addresses

Period to Date Limits Person Changes

Person Type Usage Personal Payment Method

Personal Profile Values Phone Numbers Plan Enroll Reqmnt-Designation Plan Enroll Reqmnt-General

Plan Enroll Reqmnt-Life Event

Plan Enroll Reqmnt-Option

Change Tracking Object

Define Extract Dependent Coverg Elig Profiles Derived Factor-Age and Service Derived Factors-Age Derived Factors-Compensation Derived Factors-F/T Equivalent Derived Factors-Hours Worked Derived Factors-Len of Service Descriptive Flexfield Segments Descriptive Flexfield Segments Element Element Link

Enrollment Action Type Enrollment Override

Extra Assignment Information Extra Person Information Key Flexfield Segments Key Flexfields Layout Def-File Layout

Layout Def-File Layout Layout Def-File Layout Life Event Reasons

Options

Organization Part Eligibility Prof-Personal People Addresses

Period to Date Limits Life Event-Person Changes

Person Type Usage Personal Payment Method

System Profile Values Phone Numbers BEN Programs

BEN Programs

BEN Programs

BEN Programs

Primary Keys

Business Group, Name, Type BusGrp, Name, Status, Start, End Business Group, Name Application, Title Application, Title Business Group, Name, Date From, To Business Group, Element Name, Org, Date From, To Business Group, Name, Type BusGp, Name, PI/Type/Opt, Pgm, Life, PI, Opt, Str, End, ID Information Type, Description Type Application, Key Flexfield Name Application, Key Flexfield Name Business Group, Name, Type, Ext Data Elmt ld Business Group, Name Business Group, Name Business Group, Name, Eff DtStart, Eff Dt End, Lerld Business Group, Name Business Group, Organization, Name Business Group, Name BsGrp, Person, City, State, ZipCo, Country, DateFrom, To Business Group, Name Business Group, Name, Date Start, Date End Person, Person Type, Effective Date From BusGrp, Empl, Name, Priority, Start Date, End Date Application, User Profile Name Employee Name, Type, Phone Number Business Group, Name, Eff Date Start, Eff Date End Business Group, Name, Eff Date Start, Eff Date End Business Group, Name, Eff Date Start, Eff Date End BusGrp, Plan, Seq, Option, Date Start, Eff Date End

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Plan Enroll Reqmnt-Timing	BEN Programs	BusGrp, Prog, Plan, Enroll Type, Start, End, Typ ID
Plan Primary Care Providers	BEN Programs	Business Group, Name
Plan Types	Plan Types	Business Group, Name, Option Type
Plans	BEN Programs	Business Group, Name, Eff Date Start, Eff Date End
Plans-Options	BEN Programs	BusGrp, Plan, Seq, Option, Date Start, Eff Date End
Postal/Zip	Postal/Zip	Business Group, Eff Date Start, Eff Date En
Previous Employment Info	Previous Employment Info	Business Group, Person, Job
Primary Care Providers	Enrollment Override	BusGp, Name, Pl/Type/Opt, Pgm, Life, Pl, Opt, Str, End, ID
Prog Enroll-Dep Cvg- Program	BEN Programs	Bus Grp, Program, Eff Date Start, Eff Date End
Prog Enroll-Dep Cvg-Plan Type	BEN Programs	BusGrp, Prog, Seq, Plan Type, Date Start, Date End
Prog Enroll-Life Event	BEN Programs	Bus Grp, Program, Eff Date Start, Eff Date End
Prog Enroll-Timing-Life Event	BEN Programs	BusGrp, Prog, Plan, Enroll Type, Start, End Typ ID
Prog Enroll-Timing-Schedule	BEN Programs	BusGrp, Prog, Plan, Enroll Type, Start, End Typ ID
Program Enrollment Requirement	BEN Programs	Bus Grp, Program, Eff Date Start, Eff Date End
Program/Plan Years	Program/Plan Years	Business Group, Plan Start Date, Plan End Date
Programs-Plan Types	BEN Programs	BusGrp, Prog, Seq, Plan Type, Date Start, Date End
Programs-Plans	BEN Programs	BusGrp, Program, Seq, Plan, Eff Start, Eff End
Qualifications	Qualifications	Business Group, Person, Type
Related Person Changes	Life Event-RIted Person Chnges	Bus Group, Name, Date Start, Date End
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Se Value
Service Areas	Service Areas	Bus Group, Service Area, Date Start, Date End
Standard Rates	Standard Rates	Business Group, Name
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Human Resources (HR — Dot release 11i.PER.N)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Absence Attendance Type	Absence Attendance Type	Business Group, Name
Accrual Plans	Accrual Plans	Business Group, Plan Name
Agreement Grades	Collective Agreements	Business Group, Name
Appraisal Template	Appraisal Template	Business Group, Name
Assessment Templ- Perf Scale	Rating Scales	Business Group, Name
Assessment Templ- Weight Scale	Rating Scales	Business Group, Name
Assign Security Profiles	Assign Security Profiles	Business Group, Start Date, End Date
Assignment Set	Assignment Set	Business Group, Name
Assignment Statuses	Assignment Statuses	Business Group, User Status
Balance	Balance	Business Group, Name

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Benefit Contribution	Benefit Contribution	Business Group, Name, Coverage, Date From, To
Book Event	Book Event	Business Group, Person
Budget	Budget	Business Group, Name
Budgetary Calendar	Payroll	Name
Career Path Names	Career Path Names	Business Group, Name
Checklist	Checklist	Person, Item
Communication Delivery Methods	Communication Delivery Methods	Person, Delivery Method
Competence Profile	(Not tracked)	Business Group, Name
Competencies	Rating Scales	Business Group, Name
Consolidation Sets	Consolidation Sets	Business Group, Name
Deductions	Element	Business Group, Name, Date From, To
Define Collective Agreements	Collective Agreements	Business Group, Name
Define Function	Define Function	Business Group, Legislation Code, Name
Define Task Flow	(Not tracked)	Name
Define Task Flow Nodes	(Not tracked)	Name
Define Task Flow Units	(Not tracked)	Form, Block
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Designer	Designer	Template Name
Earnings	Element	Business Group, Name, Date From, To
Element	Element	Business Group, Name, Date From, To
Element Classifications	Element Classifications	Business Group, Legislation Code, Classification
Element Creation Template	Element	Business Group, Name, Date From, To
Element Link	Element Link	Business Group, Element Name, Org, Date From, To
Element and Distribution Set	Element and Distribution Set	Business Group, Legislation Code, Name, Type
Element- Balance Feeds	Balance	Business Group, Element Name, Balance Name, Effec
Enrollment Override	Enrollment Override	BusGp, Name, Pl/Type/Opt, Pgm, Life, Pl, Opt, Str, End, ID
Exchange Rates	Exchange Rates	PayName, CurrencyCd From, To, Eff From, Eff To, ID
Extra Assignment Information	Extra Assignment Information	Information Type, Description
Extra Location Information	Extra Location Information	Information Type
Extra Person Information	Extra Person Information	Туре
Federal Tax Rules	Federal Tax Rules	Bus Grp, Employee Name, SUI State, Date From, To
Form Customization	Form Customization	Business Group, Legislation Code, Form to be cust
Formula Result Rules	Formula Result Rules	Business Group, Legislation Code, Element, Name,
Formulas	Formulas	Business Group, Legislation Code, Name, Effective
GL Map	Payroll	Bus Group, Org, Payroll Name, From Date, To Date
Generic Summary Proc-Item Type	Generic Summary Proc-Key Type	Business Group, Key Type/Rest Type/Item Type Name
Generic Summary Proc-Key Type	Generic Summary Proc-Key Type	Business Group, Key Type/Rest Type/Item Type Name

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Generic Summary Proc-Rest Type	Generic Summary Proc-Key Type	Business Group, Key Type/Rest Type/Item Type Name
Globals	Globals	Business Group, Legislation Code, Name, Effective
Grade Rate	Grade Rate	Business Group, Name
Grade Scale	Grade Scale	Business Group, Grade, Pay Scale, Effective Date
Grades	Grades	Business Group, Name
HR Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Information Types Security	Responsibilities	Responsibility, Application
Job Groups	Job Groups	Job Group Id
Jobs	Positions	Business Group, Name
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Letter	Letter	Business Group, Name
Location	Organization	Name, Inventory Organization, Desc, Business Group
Map Career Path	Map Career Path	Business Group, Career Path, Job Progression From
Organization Hierarchy	Organization Hierarchy	Business Group, Name
Organizational Payment Method	Organizational Payment Method	Business Group, Name, Effective date from, Effective Date To
Organizations	Organization	Business Group, Organization, Name
Pay Scale	Pay Scale	Business Group, Name
Payroll	Payroll	Bus Group, Org, Payroll Name, From Date, To Date
People (Employees)	People (Employees)	Business Group, Person, Effective date from, Effective Date To
People Addresses	People Addresses	BsGrp, Person, City, State, ZipCo, Country, DateFrom, To
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type
Person Type Usage	Person Type Usage	Person, Person Type, Effective Date From
Person Types	Person Types	Business Group, User Name, System Name
Personal Payment Method	Personal Payment Method	BusGrp, Empl, Name, Priority, Start Date, End Date
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Phone Numbers	Phone Numbers	Employee Name, Type, Phone Number
Position Hierarchy	Positions	Business Group, Name
Positions	Positions	Business Group, Position, Org, Date From, Date To
Previous Employment Info	Previous Employment Info	Business Group, Person, Job
Previous Job Extra Information	Previous Job Extra Information	Type, Information Type
Qualification Types	Qualification Types	Name
Qualifications	Qualifications	Business Group, Person, Type
Rating Scales	Rating Scales	Business Group, Name
Recruitment Activity	Recruitment Activity	Business Group, Name
Request Letter	Request Letter	BusGrp, Letter Name, Status, Auto or Manual, Date

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Requisition and Vacancy	Requisition and Vacancy	Business Group, Name
Retropay Set	Retropay Set	Business Group, Legislation Code, Name
Salary Basis	Salary Basis	Business Group, Name
Salary Surveys	Salary Surveys	Survey Name
Scale Rate	Grade Rate	Business Group, Name
Schools/Colleges	Schools/Colleges	Establishment Name, Location
Security Profile	Security Profile	Name, Business Group, Organization
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Special Information Types	Special Information Types	Business Group, Name
Table Structure	Table Structure	Business Group, Legislation Code, Name
Table Values	Table Values	Business Group, Legislation Code, Column Name, Ex
User Types and Statuses	User Types and Statuses	Lookup Type, Business Group, System Type
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name
WC Codes and Rates	WC Codes and Rates	Business Group, Carrier, State, Location
Wage Attachment Fee Rules	Wage Attachment Fee Rules	State, Category, Effective date from, Effective Date To
Worker's Compensation	Worker's Compensation	Name

Public Sector HR (PQH — Dot release 11i.PQH.J)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Budget Characteristics	PQH Budgets	GL Set Of Books, Name/Budget Name
Budget Reallocation	Budget Reallocation	Budget, Version #/Version
Budget Set	Budget Set	Business Group, Budget Set
Configurable Business Rules	Config Business Rules	Short Name, Business Group, Organization
Contexts	Contexts	Context
Maintain Roles	Maintain Roles	Business Group, Role Name
PQH Budgets	PQH Budgets	GL Set Of Books, Name/Budget Name
Position Transaction	Position Transaction	Business Grp, Name, Date, Org
Routing Lists	Routing Lists	Routing List
Templates	Templates	Short Name
Transaction Type Wizard	Transaction Type Wizard	Name, Business Group
Worksheet	Worksheet	Worksheet, Start Date, End Date

Public Sector Payroll (PQP — Dot release 11i.PQP.J)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Element Creation Template	Element	Business Group, Name, Date From, To
Employment History	Employment History	Business Group, Employee, Employer
Extra Details of Service	Extra Details of Service	Business Gr, Employee, Contract Type, Date From/To
Vehicle Information	Vehicle Information	Business Gr, Vehicle Type, Registra Num, Id Number

MANUFACTURING

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Alternates	Alternates	Organization, Alternate
Bill Documents	Order Management Documents	Category, Description, Data Type, Source File
Category Associations	Category Associations	Purchasing Category, Start, End
Change Types	Change Types	Туре
Cost Activities	Cost Activities	Organization, Activity
Cost Groups	Cost Groups	Organization, Legal Entity, Cost Group
Cost Types	Cost Types	Organization, Cost Type
Default WIP Accounting Classes	Default WIP Accounting Classes	Organization, Cost Group, Category
Deletion Constraints	Deletion Constraints	Constraint
Department Classes	Departments	Organization, Department Class
Departments	Departments	Organization, Department
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Equipment Types	Departments	Organization, Resource, Equipment
Exception Templates	Exception Templates	Template
Expenditure Types Cost Element	Expenditure Types Cost Element	Cost Element
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Location	Organization	Name, Inventory Organization, Desc, Business Group
Material Ovhd Absorption Rules	Material Ovhd Absorption Rules	Organization, Transaction, Item Type
Material Subelements	Departments	Organization, Resource/Overhead/Material, Enabled
Operation Documents	Order Management Documents	Category, Description, Data Type, Source File
Option Specific Sources List	(Not tracked)	Model, Component
Oracle Manufacturing Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Parameters	Parameters	Organization
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Product Families	Product Families	Organization, Product Family, Alternate
Resource Groups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Resources (including Rates)	Departments	Organization, Resource/Overhead/Material, Enabled
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Setup Standard Operations	Standard Operations	Organization, Line, Code, Description
Setup Types	Setup Types	Organization, Setup Code
Simulation Sets	Simulation Sets	Organization, Simulation Set Name
Standard Operations	Standard Operations	Organization, Line, Code, Description
Sub-Element Overheads	Departments	Organization, Resource/Overhead/Material, Enabled
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name
Workday Calendar	Workday Calendar	Name

Bills of Material (BOM — Dot release 11i.BOM.J)

Capacity (CRP — Dot release 11i.CRP.F)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Resource Groups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Simulation Sets	Simulation Sets	Organization, Simulation Set Name
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Cost Management (CST)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Account Aliases	Account Aliases	Organization, Alias, Effective On
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar Name
Activities	Cost Activities	Organization, Activity
Alternates	Alternates	Organization, Alternate
Categories	Categories	Structure Name, Category
Category Accounts	Category Accounts	Organization Name, Subinv., Category, Cost Group
Category Sets	Category Sets	Category Set Name
Cost Groups	Cost Groups	Organization, Legal Entity, Cost Group
Cost Type Association	Cost Groups	Legal Entity, Cost Type
Cost Types	Cost Types	Organization, Cost Type
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	Conversion Date, Conversion Type
Default Category Sets	Default Category Sets	Functional Area, Category Set
Departments	Departments	Organization, Department
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Employee Addresses	People Addresses	BsGrp, Person, City, State, ZipCo, Country, DateFrom, To
Employee Labor Rates	Employee Labor Rates	Organization, Employee, Effective Date
Expenditure Types Cost Element	Expenditure Types Cost Element	Cost Element
Freight Carriers	Freight Carriers	Organization Name, Carrier Short Name
GL Accounts	GL Accounts	Account
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Material Overhead Defaults	Material Overhead Defaults	Organization, Material OH, Item Type, Category
Org Cost Group Association	Cost Groups	Organization, Legal Entity, Cost Group
Organization Cost Groups	Cost Groups	Organization, Legal Entity, Cost Group
Organization Parameters	Organization Parameters	Organization
Organizations	Organization	Business Group, Organization, Name
Overheads	Departments	Organization, Resource/Overhead/Material, Enabled

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
People (Employees)	People (Employees)	Business Group, Person, Effective date from, Effective Date To
Period Rates	Period Rates	Set Of Books, Currency To, Balance Type, Period
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type
Periodic Account Assignments	Cost Groups	Legal Entity, Cost Type
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Purchasing Options	Purchasing Options	Operating Unit
Receiving Options	Receiving Options	Organization
Resources (including Rates)	Departments	Organization, Resource/Overhead/Material, Enabled
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Set of Books	Set of Books	Set of Books
Shipping Networks	Shipping Networks	From Organization, To Organization
Subinventories	Subinventories	Organization, Name
Subinventories-Items	Subinventories - Items	Organization, Subinventory, Item
Subinventories-Locators	Subinventories - Locators	Organization, Item, Subinventory Locator
Transaction Calendar	Transaction Calendar	Calendar
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name
WIP Accounting Classes	WIP Accounting Classes	Organization, Class

Engineering (ENG — Dot release 11i.ENG.I)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Approval Lists	Approval Lists	List
Change Types	Change Types	Туре
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
ECO AutoNumbering	AutoNumbering	User Name, Organization
Employee Addresses	People Addresses	BsGrp, Person, City, State, ZipCo, Country, DateFrom, To
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Oracle Manufacturing Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
People (Employees)	People (Employees)	Business Group, Person, Effective date from, Effective Date To
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Priorities	Priorities	Organization, Priority
Reasons	Reasons	Organization, Reason
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Inventory (INV — Dot release 11i.INV.J)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
ABC Assignment Groups: Detail	ABC Assignment Groups: Detail	Organization, Group Name
ABC Assignment Groups: Summary	ABC Assignment Groups: Detail	Organization, Group Name
ABC Classes	ABC Classes	Organization, Class Name

Snapshot Object

Account Aliases Accounting Calendar Activities Available to Promise Rules Categories Category Accounts

Category Sets Category Sets - Item Assign.

Consumption Set Up

Container Type Lookups Cost Groups Cost Types Cross Reference Types: Detail Cross References Types:Summary Currencies Customer Item Commodity Codes Customer Item Cross References Customer Items

Cycle Count Cycle Count Entries Daily Rates Default Category Sets Define ABC Compile Delete Constraints Desc Flex Context Mapping

Descriptive Flexfield Segments Descriptive Flexfields Economic Zones Employee Addresses

Employees

Exception Templates Forecast Rules Freight Carriers GL Accounts INV Transaction Types INV Transit Times InterCompany Relations Intercompany Transaction Flows

Inventory Accounting Periods Inventory Documents

Item Attribute Controls

Accounting Calendar **Cost Activities** Available to Promise Rules Categories **Category Accounts** Category Sets Category Sets - Item Assign. Consumption Set Up Common Lookups Cost Groups Cost Types Cross Reference Types:Detail Cross Reference Types:Detail Currencies Customer Item Commodity Codes **Customer Item Cross References** Customer Items

Change Tracking Object

Account Aliases

Cycle Count Cycle Count Entries Daily Rates Default Category Sets Define ABC Compile Deletion Constraints Desc Flex Context Mapping

Descriptive Flexfield Segments Descriptive Flexfield Segments Movement Statistics Parameters People Addresses

People (Employees)

Exception Templates Forecast Rules Freight Carriers GL Accounts Transaction Source Types INV Transit Times Intercompany Relations Intercompany Transaction Flows

Open and Close Periods Order Management Documents

Item Attribute Controls

Primary Keys

Organization, Alias, Effective On Calendar Name Organization, Activity ATP Rule Name Structure Name, Category Organization Name, Subinv., Category, Cost Group Category Set Name Organization, Category Set Name, Item, Category Org Name, Transaction Type, Planning Party, Item Type, Security Group, View Application Organization, Legal Entity, Cost Group Organization, Cost Type Cross Reference Type Cross Reference Type Currency Code Commodity Code Organization, Customer Item, Inventory Item Organization, Customer Name, Customer Item, Commo Organization, Name Organization, Cycle Count Name, Count Seq Conversion Date, Conversion Type Functional Area, Category Set Organization, Compile Name Constraint Organization, Flexfield Name, Context Column Application, Title Application, Title Economic Zone BsGrp, Person, City, State, ZipCo, Country, DateFrom, To Business Group, Person, Effective date from, Effective Date To Template Rule Organization Name, Carrier Short Name Account Type, Name Ship Method, From Location, Destination Shipping Org, Selling Org, Flow Type Org, Start Operating Unit, End Operating Unit Organization, Period, Num, Year Category, Description, Data Type, Source File Group Name, Attribute Name

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Item Attribute Controls-Status	Item Attribute Controls	Group Name, Attribute Name
Item Catalog Groups	Item Catalog Groups	Name
Item Relationships	Item Relationships	Organization, From Item, To Item, Type
Item Status	Item Status	Inventory Item Status
Item Subinventories	Subinventories - Items	Organization, Subinventory, Item
Item Templates	Item Templates	Template
Item Trx Defaults-Locators	Item Trx Defaults-Locators	Organization, Item, Default For, Subinventory
Item Trx Defaults-Subinventory	Item Trx Defaults-Subinventory	Organization, Item, Default For, Subinventory
Item Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Location	Organization	Name, Inventory Organization, Desc, Business Group
Manufacturer Part Numbers	Manufacturers	Organization, Manufacturer, Part, Item
Manufacturers:Details	Manufacturers	Manufacturer
Manufacturers:Summary	Manufacturers	Manufacturer
Master Items	Master Items	Organization, Item
Material Overhead Defaults	Material Overhead Defaults	Organization, Material OH, Item Type, Category
Material Status Definition	Material Status Definition	Material Status Name
Material Subelements	Departments	Organization, Resource/Overhead/Material, Enabled
Movement Statistics Parameters	Movement Statistics Parameters	Legal Entity, Economic Zone
Movement Statistics Validation	Movement Statistics Validation	Rule Set Code
Old Movement Parameters	Old Movement Parameters	Legal Entity
Oracle Manufacturing Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Organization	Organization	Business Group, Organization, Name
Organization Access	Organization Access	Org, Responsibility Application, Responsibility N
Organization Parameters	Organization Parameters	Organization
Overheads	Departments	Organization, Resource/Overhead/Material, Enabled
Period Rates	Period Rates	Set Of Books, Currency To, Balance Type, Period
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Picking Rules	Picking Rules	Name
Planners	Planners	Organization, Name
Purchasing Options	Purchasing Options	Operating Unit
Receiving Options	Receiving Options	Organization
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Set of Books	Set of Books	Set of Books
Ship Method Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Shipping Methods	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Shipping Networks	Shipping Networks	From Organization, To Organization
Shipping Parameters	Shipping Parameters	Organization
Shortage Parameters	Shortage Parameters	Organization

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Stock Locators	Stock Locators	Organization, Locator
Subinventories	Subinventories	Organization, Name
Subinventories-Locators	Subinventories - Locators	Organization, Item, Subinventory Locator
Transaction Reasons	Transaction Reasons	Name
Transaction Source Types	Transaction Source Types	Type, Name
UOM Conversions - Inter-Class	UOM Conversions - Inter-Class	Item, Destination Base Unit, Source Base Unit
UOM Conversions - Intra-Class	UOM Conversions - Standard	Item, Source Unit
UOM Conversions - Standard	UOM Conversions - Standard	Item, Source Unit
Unit of Measure Classes	Unit of Measure Classes	Language, UOM Class
Units of Measure	Units of Measure	Language, Name
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name
Workday Calendar	Workday Calendar	Name

Master Scheduling (MRP — Dot release 11i.MRP.I)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
App Utilities: Demand Class	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Assign Sourcing Rules/BoD(MRP)	Assign Sourcing Rules/BoD(MRP)	Assignment Set
Bill of Distribution (MRP)	Sourcing Rules (MRP)	Name, Org
Define Scheduling Rules	Define Scheduling Rules	Name
Demand Class Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Kanban Names	Kanban Names	Organization, Plan Name
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
MRP Names	MRP Plan Names	Organization, Name
MRP Plan Options	MRP Plan Options	Organization, Plan Name
Oracle Manufacturing Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Planners	Planners	Organization, Name
Planning Exception Sets	Planning Exception Sets	Organization, Exception Set Name
Planning Group Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Planning Parameters	Planning Parameters	Organization
SQL* Loader Parameters	SQL* Loader Parameters	Table Name
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Sourcing Rules (MRP)	Sourcing Rules (MRP)	Name, Org
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Project Manufacturing (PJM — Dot release 11i.PJM.H)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar Name
Budgets	Budgets	Prj#, BdgtTp, Vrsn#, VrsnName, Drft/Curr, FnPln, VrsnTp
Cost Groups	Cost Groups	Organization, Legal Entity, Cost Group
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	Conversion Date, Conversion Type

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Departments	Departments	Organization, Department
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Expenditure Types	Expenditure Types	Expenditure Type
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Material Subelements	Departments	Organization, Resource/Overhead/Material, Enabled
Organization	Organization	Business Group, Organization, Name
Organization Hierarchy	Organization Hierarchy	Business Group, Name
Organization Parameters	Organization Parameters	Organization
Period Rates	Period Rates	Set Of Books, Currency To, Balance Type, Period
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Planning Groups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Product Families	Product Families	Organization, Product Family, Alternate
Proj Manufacturing Parameters	Proj Manufacturing Parameters	Organization Code, Common Project
Project Parameters	Project Parameters	Org Code, Project Number, Org Name
Projects, Templates	Projects, Templates	Organization, Number
Resources (including Rates)	Departments	Organization, Resource/Overhead/Material, Enabled
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set Value
Seiban Numbers	Seiban Numbers	Seiban Number
Stock Locators	Stock Locators	Organization, Locator
Subinventories	Subinventories	Organization, Name
Subinventories-Items	Subinventories - Items	Organization, Subinventory, Item
Subinventories-Locators	Subinventories - Locators	Organization, Item, Subinventory Locator
Task AutoAssign FlexSequence	Task AutoAssign FlexSequence	Material/Resource/WIP, Attribute, Attribute Code
Task AutoAssignment Rules	Task AutoAssignment Rules	Project Number, Organization, Organization Name
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name
WIP Accounting Classes	WIP Accounting Classes	Organization, Class

Quality (QA — Dot release 11i.QA.I)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Collection Elements	Collection Elements	Collection Element
Collection Plan Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Collection Plans	Collection Plans	Organization, Collection Plan
Define User Groups	Customers	Customer, Cust Num , Party/ User Grp Name, Party Num
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Element Type Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Grant Privileges	Grant Privileges	Grantee, Collection Plan

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Organization Assignment	Specifications	Organization, Specification Name
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Sampling Plan Setup	Sampling Plan Setup	Organization, Sampling Plan
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set Value
Skip Lot Process Setup	Skip Lot Process Setup	Organization, Skip Lot Process Code
Skip-Lot/Sampling Criteria	Skip-Lot/Sampling Criteria	Org, Supp, Site, Item, Rev, Categ, Proj, Task, Manuf
Specifications	Specifications	Organization, Specification Name
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Work in Process (WIP - Dot release 11i.WIP.I)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Assign Shop Floor Statuses	Assign Shop Floor Statuses	Organization, Job
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Discrete Jobs	Discrete Jobs	Organization, Job
Employee Addresses	People Addresses	BsGrp, Person, City, State, ZipCo, Country, DateFrom, To
Employee Labor Rates	Employee Labor Rates	Organization, Employee, Effective Date
Job and Schedule Documents	Order Management Documents	Category, Description, Data Type, Source File
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Operation Documents	Order Management Documents	Category, Description, Data Type, Source File
Oracle Work In Process Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Persons	People (Employees)	Business Group, Person, Effective date from Effective Date To
Production Lines	Departments	Organization, Name
Schedule Groups	Schedule Groups	Organization, Schedule Group
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set Value
Shop Floor Statuses	Shop Floor Statuses	Organization, Status
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name
WIP Accounting Classes	WIP Accounting Classes	Organization, Class
Work in Process Parameters	WIP Parameters	Organization

MARKETING

Trade Management (OZF — Dot release 11i.OZF.D)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
System Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Trade Management Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application

PLANNING

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Allocation Rules	Allocation Rules	Name
Application Instances	Application Instances	Instance
Assign Allocation Rule	Assign Allocation Rule	AssignTo, Org, Item, Categor, Dept, Resource, AllocRule
Assign Sourcing Rule/BoD (MSC)	Assign Sourcing Rule/BoD (MSC)	Assignment Set Name
Bill of Distribution (MSC)	Sourcing Rules (MSC)	Organization, Name, Org
DRP Plan Names	MRP Plan Names (in MSC)	Instance Name, Organization Code, Name
DRP Plan Options	MRP Plan Options (in MSC)	Instance Name, Organization Code, Plan
Define Priority Rules	Define Priority Rules	Name, Criteria Order
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Inventory Plan Names	MRP Plan Names (in MSC)	Instance Name, Organization Code, Name
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
MPS Plan Names	MRP Plan Names (in MSC)	Instance Name, Organization Code, Name
MPS Plan Options	MRP Plan Options (in MSC)	Instance Name, Organization Code, Plan
MRP Plan Names (in MSC)	MRP Plan Names (in MSC)	Instance Name, Organization Code, Name
MRP Plan Options (in MSC)	MRP Plan Options (in MSC)	Instance Name, Organization Code, Plan
Oracle Manufacturing Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Planning Parameters	Planning Parameters	Instance Name, Organization Code, Assign Group
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Sourcing Rules (MSC)	Sourcing Rules (MSC)	Organization, Name, Org
Transit Times	Transit Times	From Org, From OrgLoc, To Org, To OrgLoc, Method
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Advanced Supply Chain Planning (MSC — Dot release 11i.MSC.I)

Demand Planning (MSD — Dot release 11i.MSD.I)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Application Instances	Application Instances	Instance
Audit Report Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Audit Statements	(Not tracked)	Statement Name, Statemt Desc, Appl Code
Column Names	Column Names	Name, Desc, Type, User Prompt
Data Elements Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Define Data Stream - Basic	Define Data Stream - Advanced	Name, Source of Data, Type of Data
Define Data Stream Advanced	Define Data Stream - Advanced	Name, Source of Data, Type of Data
Define Data Stream-Adv-Column	Define Data Stream-Adv-Column	Code, Column, Dimension
Demand Planning Hierarchies	Demand Planning Hierarchies	Name
Demand Planning Levels	Demand Planning Hierarchies	Name
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Dimensions Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Hierarchy Levels	Demand Planning Hierarchies	Hierarchy, Level, Parent Level, Relationship View
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
MSD Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set Value
User Dimensions Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

PROJECTS

Projects (PA — Dot release 11i.PA.L)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
AR Payment Terms	AR Payment Terms	Name
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar Name
Agreement	Agreement	Org Name, Cust Name, Number, Type
Agreement Type	Billing Agreement Type	Name
Assign AutoAccounting Rules	AutoAccounting Assign Rules	Organization, Application, Function, Function Trx
AutoAccounting Lookup Sets	AutoAccounting Lookup Sets	Name
AutoAccounting Rules	AutoAccounting Rules	Rule Name
Billing Cycles	Billing Cycles	Name
Billing Extensions	Billing Extensions	Name, Procedure, Eff From, Eff To
Budget Change Reasons Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Budget Entry Methods	Budget Entry Methods	Budget Entry Method Code
Budget Types	Budget Types	Budget Type
Budgets	Budgets	Prj#, BdgtTp, Vrsn#, VrsnName, Drft/Curr, FnPln, VrsnTp
Burden Cost Codes	Burden Cost Codes	Burden Cost Code
Burden Schedules	Burden Schedules	Business Group, Burden Schedule Name
Burden Structure Assignments	Burden Structure Assignments	Cost Base, Type
Burden Structures	Burden Structures	Structure
Class Categories and Codes	Project Types	Class Category
Contact Types Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Control Actions	AMG Control Actions	Source, Action
Cost Base Types	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Cost Bases	Burden Structure Assignments	Cost Base, Type
Credit Types Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Customer Addresses Contacts	Customers	Organization, Customer Name, Customer Number, Ref
Customer Addresses Purposes	Customer Addresses Purposes	Org, Customer, Cust Num, Usage, Location
Customer Contacts	Customers	Customer, Cust Num , Party/ User Grp Name, Party Num
Customer Payment Methods	Customer Payment Methods	Org, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment Mthd, From
Customer Profiles	Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit	Org, Customer, Cust Num, Profile Class

Organization, Name, Customer Number Application, Title Application, Title Dimension Name BsGrp, Person, City, State, ZipCo, Country, DateFrom, To Event Type Expenditure Category
Application, Title Dimension Name BsGrp, Person, City, State, ZipCo, Country, DateFrom, To Event Type
Dimension Name BsGrp, Person, City, State, ZipCo, Country, DateFrom, To Event Type
BsGrp, Person, City, State, ZipCo, Country, DateFrom, To Event Type
DateFrom, To Event Type
Expenditure Category
Expenditure Type
Organization
Account
Application, Set of Books, Period Name
Type, Security Group, View Application
Organization, Set Of Books, Business Group
Name, Format Type, Eff From, To
Job Group Id
From Job Group, To Job Group, From Job, To Job
Business Group, Name
Application, Key Flexfield Name
Application, Key Flexfield Name
Labor Cost Multiplier Name
Organization, Employee Name, Effective Dates From
Compensation Rule Set
Name, Inventory Organization, Desc, Business Group
Organization, Period Name
Non-Labor Resource Name
Business Group, Organization, Name
Business Group, Name
Organization, Org, Org Labor Sch Rule Id
Name
Customer, Cust Num , Party/ User Grp Name, Party Num
Business Group, Person, Effective date from Effective Date To
Period Type
Application, User Profile Name
Type, Security Group, View Application
Name
Type, Security Group, View Application
Folder Code, Column Order
Organization, Project Type Name
Organization, Number
Organization, Number
. .
Organization, Oper Unit, Schedule, Schedul Type

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Resource Lists	Resource Lists	Business Group, Resource List
Revenue Categories Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Role Lists	Role Lists	Name
Security Profile	Security Profile	Name, Business Group, Organization
Security Role Assignments	Security Role Assignments	Employee, Level, Number, Role
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Service Types Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Set of Books	Set of Books	Set of Books
Statuses	Statuses	Status Type, Status, System Status
System Options	System Options	Operating Unit, Name
Transaction Sources	Exp. Transaction Sources	Transaction Source
Transfer Price Rules	Transfer Price Rules	Business Group, Name
Transfer Price Schedules	Transfer Price Schedules	Business Group, Name
Unit Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Utilization Category	Utilization Category	Utilization Category, Description
Utilization Options	Utilization Options	Organization
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name
Work Types	Work Types	Name

PUBLIC SECTOR

Federal Financials (FV — Dot release 11i.FV.J)

	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Budget Fiscal Year Segment Map	Budget Fiscal Year Segment Map	Set of Books, BFY Segment
Customer Vendor Cross Ref	Customer Vendor Cross Ref	Customer Name, Vendor Name, Set Of Books
Define Appropriation Parameter	Define Federal Account Symbols	Operating Unit, Set Of Books, Treasury Symbol
Define Authorization Codes	Define Authorization Codes	Set Of Books, Authorization Code
Define Budget Accounts	Define Budget Accounts	Set Of Books, Budget Account Code
Define Budget Distributions	Define Budget Distributions	Operating Unit, SOB, Treasury Symbol, Fund Value
Define Budget Levels	Define Budget Levels	Operating Unit, Set Of Books, Level
Define Budget Transaction Code	Define Budget Transaction Code	Budget Level, Trx Type, Resource Type, Category
Define Budget Transaction Type	Define Budget Transaction Type	Appropriation Transaction Type, Set Of Books
Define Budget Users	Define Budget Users	Set Of Books, Security Group
Define Enhanced Transactions	Define Enhanced Transactions	Set Of Books, Application, Activity Name, TransID
Define Federal Account Symbols	Define Federal Account Symbols	Set Of Books, Treasury Dept Code, Treasur Account
Define Federal Options	Define Federal Options	Set Of Books, Asset Discount Transaction Code
Define Federal System Paramete	Define Federal System Params	Customer Trading Partner, Vendor Trading Partner,
Define Finance Charges	Define Finance Charges	Operating Unit, Set of Books, Charge Type
Define Fund Rates	Define Fund Rates	Set Of Books, Rate %, Effective date from, Effective Date To

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Define Offset Accs&Trans Code	Define Offset Accs&Trans Code	Set Of Books, Fund Status, Fund Class, Expended/U
Define Payment Terms Types	Define Payment Terms Types	Set Of Books, AP Term Name
Define Trans Search Criteria	Define Trans Search Criteria	Type, From, To
Define Treasury Account Codes	Define Treasury Account Codes	Set Of Books, Treasury Account Code
Define US SGL Accounts	Define US SGL Accounts	US SGL Account
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
FACTS Attributes	FACTS Attributes	Set Of Books, Account Number
FMS Form 1219/1220 Report Def	FMS Form 1219/1220 Report Def	Set Of Books, Accounting Flexfield
FMS Form224 Report Definitions	FMSForm224 Report Definitions	Operating Unit, SOB, Acc Type, Account, Loc Code
Federal Financials Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Government Transaction Codes	Government Transaction Codes	Code, Chart Of Accounts
Holiday/Non-Working Dates	Holiday/Non-Working Dates	Date, Set Of Books
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Receivable Types	Receivable Types	Operating Unit, Set Of Books, Receivable Type
Receivables Eligibility	Receivables Eligibility	Operating Unit, Set Of Books, Low, High, From, To
SF133 Report Definitions	SF133 Report Definitions	Set Of Books, Sequence Number
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set Value
Treasury Symbol Mapping	Treasury Symbol Mapping	Set Of Books, Old Treasury Symbol, New Treasury S
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name
Year End Closing	Year End Closing	Sob, Time Frame, Acc Symbol, Account, Symbol

Grants Accounting (GMS — Dot release 11i.GMS.L)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
AP Payment Terms	AP Payment Terms	Name, Language
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar Name
Allowed Cost Schedules	Allowed Cost Schedules	Name
AutoAccounting Assign Rules	AutoAccounting Assign Rules	Organization, Application, Function, Function Trx
AutoAccounting Lookup Sets	AutoAccounting Lookup Sets	Name
AutoAccounting Rules	AutoAccounting Rules	Rule Name
Award Management	Award Management	Number, Organization
Award Management-Event	(Not tracked)	Event Num, Date, Install Num, Task Num, Exp Org
Award Roles	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Billing Agreement Type	Billing Agreement Type	Name
Billing Cycles	Billing Cycles	Name
Billing Extensions	Billing Extensions	Name, Procedure, Eff From, Eff To
Billing Form	Billing Form	Form Name
Budget Change Reasons	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Budget Entry Methods	Budget Entry Methods	Budget Entry Method Code

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Budget Resource Lists	Resource Lists	Business Group, Resource List
Budget Types	Budget Types	Budget Type
Budgetary Control	Budgetary Control	Project No, Award No, Task No, Resource/Group
Budgetary Control-Resources	Budgetary Control	Project No, Award No, Task No, Resource/Group
Burden Cost Codes	Burden Cost Codes	Burden Cost Code
Burden Schedules	Burden Schedules	Business Group, Burden Schedule Name
Burden Structures	Burden Structures	Structure
Class Categories and Codes	Project Types	Class Category
Cost Bases	Burden Structure Assignments	Cost Base, Type
Credit Types	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Customer Addresses Contacts	Customers	Organization, Customer Name, Customer Number, Ref
Customer Addresses Purposes	Customer Addresses Purposes	Org, Customer, Cust Num, Usage, Locatior
Customer Contact Types	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Customer Contacts	Customers	Customer, Cust Num , Party/ User Grp Name, Party Num
Customer Payment Methods	Customer Payment Methods	Org, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment Mthd, From
Customer Profiles	Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit	Org, Customer, Cust Num, Profile Class
Customers	Customers	Organization, Name, Customer Number
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Employee Addresses	People Addresses	BsGrp, Person, City, State, ZipCo, Country DateFrom, To
Event Types	Event Types	Event Type
Exp. Transaction Sources	Exp. Transaction Sources	Transaction Source
Expenditure Categories	Expenditure Categories	Expenditure Category
Expenditure Types	Expenditure Types	Expenditure Type
Expenditure Units	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Funding Pattern	Funding Pattern	Org, Project No, Task No, Fund Seq, Fund Name
GL Accounts	GL Accounts	Account
Grants Implementation Options	Grants Implementation Options	Organization
HR Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Implementation Options	Implementation Options	Organization, Set Of Books, Business Grou
Invoice Formats	Invoice Formats	Name, Format Type, Eff From, To
Jobs	Positions	Business Group, Name
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Labor Compensation Rules	Labor Costing Rules	Compensation Rule Set
Labor Cost Multipliers	Labor Cost Multipliers	Labor Cost Multiplier Name
Labor Costing Overrides	Labor Costing Overrides	Organization, Employee Name, Effective Dates From
Location	Organization	Name, Inventory Organization, Desc, Business Group
Non-Labor Resources	Non-Labor Resources	Non-Labor Resource Name
Organization Hierarchy	Organization Hierarchy	Business Group, Name
Organizations	Organization	Business Group, Organization, Name

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
PA Periods	PA Periods	Organization, Period Name
PA Roles	PA Roles	Name
Party Relations	Customers	Customer, Cust Num , Party/ User Grp Name, Party Num
People (Employees)	People (Employees)	Business Group, Person, Effective date from Effective Date To
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Project Customer Relationships	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Project Service Types	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Project Status Columns	Project Status Columns	Folder Code, Column Order
Project Types	Project Types	Organization, Project Type Name
Purpose Codes	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Reference Number	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Report Templates	Report Templates	Report Name
Revenue Categories	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Security Profile	Security Profile	Name, Business Group, Organization
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Set of Books	Set of Books	Set of Books
Sponsored Project Types	(Not tracked)	Name, Description, Class, Sponsored
Statuses	Statuses	Status Type, Status, System Status
System Options	System Options	Operating Unit, Name
Terms and Conditions	Terms and Conditions	Category
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Human Resources (HR — Dot release 11i.PER.N)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Absence Attendance Type	Absence Attendance Type	Business Group, Name
Accrual Plans	Accrual Plans	Business Group, Plan Name
Agreement Grades	Collective Agreements	Business Group, Name
Appraisal Template	Appraisal Template	Business Group, Name
Assessment Templ- Perf Scale	Rating Scales	Business Group, Name
Assessment Templ- Weight Scale	Rating Scales	Business Group, Name
Assign Security Profiles	Assign Security Profiles	Business Group, Start Date, End Date
Assignment Set	Assignment Set	Business Group, Name
Assignment Statuses	Assignment Statuses	Business Group, User Status
Balance	Balance	Business Group, Name
Benefit Contribution	Benefit Contribution	Business Group, Name, Coverage, Date From, To
Book Event	Book Event	Business Group, Person
Budget	Budget	Business Group, Name
Budgetary Calendar	Payroll	Name
Career Path Names	Career Path Names	Business Group, Name
Checklist	Checklist	Person, Item
Communication Delivery Methods	Communication Delivery Methods	Person, Delivery Method
Competence Profile	(Not tracked)	Business Group, Name
Competencies	Rating Scales	Business Group, Name

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Consolidation Sets	Consolidation Sets	Business Group, Name
Deductions	Element	Business Group, Name, Date From, To
Define Collective Agreements	Collective Agreements	Business Group, Name
Define Function	Define Function	Business Group, Legislation Code, Name
Define Task Flow	(Not tracked)	Name
Define Task Flow Nodes	(Not tracked)	Name
Define Task Flow Units	(Not tracked)	Form, Block
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Designer	Designer	Template Name
Earnings	Element	Business Group, Name, Date From, To
Element	Element	Business Group, Name, Date From, To
Element Classifications	Element Classifications	Business Group, Legislation Code, Classification
Element Creation Template	Element	Business Group, Name, Date From, To
Element Link	Element Link	Business Group, Element Name, Org, Date From, To
Element and Distribution Set	Element and Distribution Set	Business Group, Legislation Code, Name, Type
Element- Balance Feeds	Balance	Business Group, Element Name, Balance Name, Effec
Enrollment Override	Enrollment Override	BusGp, Name, PI/Type/Opt, Pgm, Life, PI, Opt, Str, End, ID
Exchange Rates	Exchange Rates	PayName, CurrencyCd From, To, Eff From, Eff To, ID
Extra Assignment Information	Extra Assignment Information	Information Type, Description
Extra Location Information	Extra Location Information	Information Type
Extra Person Information	Extra Person Information	Туре
Federal Tax Rules	Federal Tax Rules	Bus Grp, Employee Name, SUI State, Date From, To
Form Customization	Form Customization	Business Group, Legislation Code, Form to be cust
Formula Result Rules	Formula Result Rules	Business Group, Legislation Code, Element, Name,
Formulas	Formulas	Business Group, Legislation Code, Name, Effective
GL Map	Payroll	Bus Group, Org, Payroll Name, From Date, To Date
Generic Summary Proc-Item Type	Generic Summary Proc-Key Type	Business Group, Key Type/Rest Type/Item Type Name
Generic Summary Proc-Key Type	Generic Summary Proc-Key Type	Business Group, Key Type/Rest Type/Item Type Name
Generic Summary Proc-Rest Type	Generic Summary Proc-Key Type	Business Group, Key Type/Rest Type/Item Type Name
Globals	Globals	Business Group, Legislation Code, Name, Effective
Grade Rate	Grade Rate	Business Group, Name
Grade Scale	Grade Scale	Business Group, Grade, Pay Scale, Effective Date
Grades	Grades	Business Group, Name
HR Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Information Types Security	Responsibilities	Responsibility, Application

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Job Groups	Job Groups	Job Group Id
Jobs	Positions	Business Group, Name
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Letter	Letter	Business Group, Name
Location	Organization	Name, Inventory Organization, Desc, Business Group
Map Career Path	Map Career Path	Business Group, Career Path, Job Progression From
Organization Hierarchy	Organization Hierarchy	Business Group, Name
Organizational Payment Method	Organizational Payment Method	Business Group, Name, Effective date from, Effective Date To
Organizations	Organization	Business Group, Organization, Name
Pay Scale	Pay Scale	Business Group, Name
Payroll	Payroll	Bus Group, Org, Payroll Name, From Date, To Date
People (Employees)	People (Employees)	Business Group, Person, Effective date from Effective Date To
People Addresses	People Addresses	BsGrp, Person, City, State, ZipCo, Country, DateFrom, To
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type
Person Type Usage	Person Type Usage	Person, Person Type, Effective Date From
Person Types	Person Types	Business Group, User Name, System Name
Personal Payment Method	Personal Payment Method	BusGrp, Empl, Name, Priority, Start Date, End Date
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Phone Numbers	Phone Numbers	Employee Name, Type, Phone Number
Position Hierarchy	Positions	Business Group, Name
Positions	Positions	Business Group, Position, Org, Date From, Date To
Previous Employment Info	Previous Employment Info	Business Group, Person, Job
Previous Job Extra Information	Previous Job Extra Information	Type, Information Type
Qualification Types	Qualification Types	Name
Qualifications	Qualifications	Business Group, Person, Type
Rating Scales	Rating Scales	Business Group, Name
Recruitment Activity	Recruitment Activity	Business Group, Name
Request Letter	Request Letter	BusGrp, Letter Name, Status, Auto or Manual, Date
Requisition and Vacancy	Requisition and Vacancy	Business Group, Name
Retropay Set	Retropay Set	Business Group, Legislation Code, Name
Salary Basis	Salary Basis	Business Group, Name
Salary Surveys	Salary Surveys	Survey Name
Scale Rate	Grade Rate	Business Group, Name
Schools/Colleges	Schools/Colleges	Establishment Name, Location
Security Profile	Security Profile	Name, Business Group, Organization
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set Value
Special Information Types	Special Information Types	Business Group, Name
Table Structure	Table Structure	Business Group, Legislation Code, Name
Table Values	Table Values	Business Group, Legislation Code, Column
		Name, Ex

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
User Types and Statuses	User Types and Statuses	Lookup Type, Business Group, System Type
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name
WC Codes and Rates	WC Codes and Rates	Business Group, Carrier, State, Location
Wage Attachment Fee Rules	Wage Attachment Fee Rules	State, Category, Effective date from, Effective Date To
Worker's Compensation	Worker's Compensation	Name

Grants Proposal (IGW - Dot release 11i.IGW.F)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
AOL Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Assign Expenditure Categories	Rate Classes and Rate Types	Rate Class
Biographical Sketch	Biographical Sketch	Person, Degree Type, Degree, Grad Date
Create Business Rules	Create Business Rules	Organization, Org, Rule Name
Create Roles	Create Roles	Role Name
Customer Addresses Contacts	Customers	Organization, Customer Name, Customer Number, Ref
Customer Addresses Purposes	Customer Addresses Purposes	Org, Customer, Cust Num, Usage, Location
Customer Contacts	Customers	Customer, Cust Num , Party/ User Grp Name, Party Num
Customer Payment Methods	Customer Payment Methods	Org, Cust, Cust Num, Address1, Payment Mthd, From
Customer Profiles	Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit	Org, Customer, Cust Num, Profile Class
Customers	Customers	Organization, Name, Customer Number
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Employee Addresses	People Addresses	BsGrp, Person, City, State, ZipCo, Country, DateFrom, To
Expenditure Categories	Expenditure Categories	Expenditure Category
Implementation Options	Implementation Options	Operating Unit
Jobs	Positions	Business Group, Name
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Location	Organization	Name, Inventory Organization, Desc, Business Group
Maps	Maps	Org Name, Org, Map Name, Start, End
Organization Details	Organization Details	Organization
Organization Hierarchy	Organization Hierarchy	Business Group, Name
Organizations	Organization	Business Group, Organization, Name
Party Relations	Customers	Customer, Cust Num , Party/ User Grp Name, Party Num
People (Employees)	People (Employees)	Business Group, Person, Effective date fron Effective Date To
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Questions Detail	Questions Detail	Question Number
Rate Classes and Rate Types	Rate Classes and Rate Types	Rate Class
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Se Value
Sponsor Budget Hierarchy	(Not tracked)	Hierarchy, Parent Code, Child Category, Code
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Public Sector HR (PQH — Dot release 11i.PQH.J)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Budget Characteristics	PQH Budgets	GL Set Of Books, Name/Budget Name
Budget Reallocation	Budget Reallocation	Budget, Version #/Version
Budget Set	Budget Set	Business Group, Budget Set
Configurable Business Rules	Config Business Rules	Short Name, Business Group, Organization
Contexts	Contexts	Context
Maintain Roles	Maintain Roles	Business Group, Role Name
PQH Budgets	PQH Budgets	GL Set Of Books, Name/Budget Name
Position Transaction	Position Transaction	Business Grp, Name, Date, Org
Routing Lists	Routing Lists	Routing List
Templates	Templates	Short Name
Transaction Type Wizard	Transaction Type Wizard	Name, Business Group
Worksheet	Worksheet	Worksheet, Start Date, End Date

Public Sector Payroll (PQP — Dot release 11i.PQP.J)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Element Creation Template	Element	Business Group, Name, Date From, To
Employment History	Employment History	Business Group, Employee, Employer
Extra Details of Service	Extra Details of Service	Business Gr, Employee, Contract Type, Date From/To
Vehicle Information	Vehicle Information	Business Gr, Vehicle Type, Registra Num, Id Number

Public Sector Financials (PSA — Dot release 11i.PSA.I)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Applications Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

Public Sector Budgeting (PSB — Dot release 11i.PSB.J)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Account and Position Sets	Parameter Sets	Bus Grp, Set, Set Type, Set of Books, Extract/BudgGrp
Allocation Rule Sets	Parameter Sets	Data Extract Name, Entity Type, Name
Budget Calendar	Budget Calendar	Name
Budget Group	(Not tracked)	Org, Bdget Group Type, Name, Organization, SoB
Budget Group Categories	Budget Stages	Budget Stage Set
Budget Revision Rule Set	Parameter Sets	Data Extract Name, Entity Type, Name
Budget Stages	Budget Stages	Budget Stage Set
Budget Year Types	Budget Year Types	Budget Year Type Name

Snapshot Object

Change Tracking Object

Primary Keys

Consolidate Worksheets Consolidate Worksheets Global Worksheet, Worksheet Name Constraint Sets Parameter Sets Data Extract Name, Entity Type, Name **Define Worksheet Define Worksheet** Type, Name **Descriptive Flexfield Segments Descriptive Flexfield Segments** Application, Title **Descriptive Flexfields Descriptive Flexfield Segments** Application, Title Dimension Name, Set Of Books, Business Group Dimension **Distribution Rule Distribution Rule** Rule Name Elements Parameter Sets Business Group, Data Extract, Element Name Filter Filter Name, Set Of Books, Business Group **Financial Data Items Financial Data Items** Name **Financial Data Set Financial Data Set** Name Flexfield Mapping Flexfield Mapping Name, Set Of Books GL Budget Sets Parameter Sets Set Of Books, GL Budget Set Name GL Interfaces Setup **GL** Interfaces Setup Set of Books, Template Name **Key Flexfield Segments Key Flexfield Segments** Application, Key Flexfield Name Key Flexfields **Key Flexfields** Application, Key Flexfield Name Link (Not tracked) Name Module Mapping Details Module Mapping Details Attribute Type, Name, Title Parameter (Account) Parameter Sets Entity Type, Name Parameter (Data Extract) Parameter Sets Entity Type, Name Parameter Sets (Not tracked) Data Extract Name, Entity Type, Name Personal Profile Values System Profile Values Application, User Profile Name **Position Attribute Values Position Attributes** Name, Business Group **Position Attributes Position Attributes** Name, Business Group Position Default Rules Parameter Sets Business Group, Data Extract, Name Positions SOB, Bus Grp, Organization, Data Extract, Position Mapping Name Positions Positions SOB, Bus Grp, Organization, Data Extract, Name **Review Group** Parameter Sets Org, Bdget Group Type, Name, Organization, SoB Parameter Sets **Review Group Rules** Data Extract Name, Name Segment Values-Value Set Segment Values-Value Set Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value Standard Budget Item Standard Budget Item Short Name Value Sets Value Sets Value Set Name

Labor Distribution (PSP — Dot release 11i.PSP.I)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Auto-Fill Expenditure Types	Auto-Fill Expenditure Types	Org, SOB, Period Type, Seq, Exp Type, Natural Acct
Auto-Fill Natural Account	Auto-Fill Expenditure Types	Org, SOB, Period Type, Seq, Exp Type, Natural Acct
Auto-Fill Segment Definition	Auto-Fill Segment Definition	Org, SOB, Segment
By-Pass Expenditure Types	By-Pass Expenditure Types	Org Name, SOB, Bypass Expenditure Type
Bypass Natural Account	Bypass Natural Account	Set Of Books, Business Grp, Natural Acct, Segment
Clearing Account Setup	Clearing Account Setup	Org, SOB, GL Account

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Title
Earnings Element Groups	Earnings Element Groups	Element Group, Set Of Books, Business Group
Earnings Element Imported	Earnings Element Imported	Element Name, Begin Date, Business Group, SetOfBooks
Effort Report Messages	Effort Report Messages	Effort Report Message Type
Effort Report Periods	Effort Report Periods	Period Name
Enc Creation Options	Enc Creation Options	Org, SOB, Parameter Value
Enc Default Period Definition	Enc Default Period Definition	Org, Business Group, Eff Start Date, Eff En Date
Enc Earnings Element Selection	Enc Earnings Element Selection	Business Grp, Set Of Books Name, Earning Element
Enc Summarize Options	Enc Creation Options	Org, SOB, Parameter Value
Global Earnings Elem. Override	Global Earnings Elem. Override	BusGrp, Elem, Beg Date, End Date, Acct, Proj, Task
Include Elem. in Effort Report	Include Elem. in Effort Report	Element, Business Group, Set Of Books
Key Flexfield Segments	Key Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name
Labor Scheduling	People (Employees)	Business Group, Person, Effective date fror Effective Date To
Lookups (Auto Lookups)	Lookups (Auto Lookups)	Parameter Class, Parameter
Organization Default Accounts	Organization Default Accounts	BGrp, SOB, Org, Acc, Proj, Task, Awd, Exp Org, Exp. Type
Organization Default Labor Sch	Org. Default Labor Schedule	BusGrp, Org, Begin Date, End Date, GL Account, P
Organization Suspense Accounts	Organization Default Accounts	BGrp, SOB, Org, Acc, Proj, Task, Awd, Exp Org, Exp. Type
Payroll Sources	Payroll Sources	Payroll Source Type, Source Code
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Se Value
Value Sets	Value Sets	Value Set Name

R12

BASE ENGINE

Common Modules (AK 12.0.4)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
AK Query Objects	AK Query Objects	Query Code:	11i
App Module Parameters Registry		Application, Mod. Definition, Param., Source:	11i
Attributes	Define Attributes	Attribute ID, Application:	11i
Define Information Template	Define Information Template	Template:	11i
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:	11i
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:	11i
Key Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:	11i
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name:	11i
Object Flows	Object Flows	Application Name, Flow ID:	11i
Objects	Objects	Database Object:	11i
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:	11i
Region Items	Objects	RegApplication,Obj,Region,AttrA pp,AttrName,Seq.:	11i
Regions	Objects	Region Application, Region ID, Object Name:	11i
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value:	11i
Value Sets	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Value Set Name:	11i

Alert (ALR 12.0.4)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
Alert Options: Mail Svr Accts	Alert Options: Mail Svr Accts	Application, Installation:	11i
Alert Options: Mail Systems	Alert Options: Mail Systems	Alert Option Name:	11i
Alert Options: Other	Alert Options: Other	Name:	11i
Alerts	Alerts	Application Name, Alert Name:	11i
Applications	Applications	Application, Short Name:	11i
Define App Installations	Define App Installations	Application, Oracle Username:	11i
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:	11i
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:	11i
Distribution Lists	Distribution Lists	Application Name, Distribution List Name:	11i
Key Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:	11i
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name:	11i
Periodic Sets	Periodic Sets	Application, Name:	11i
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:	11i
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value:	11i
Value Sets	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Value Set Name:	11i

Application Object Library (FND 12.0.4)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11
AOL Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:	
AOL Menus	Menus	Menu:	11i
App Utilities: Demand Class	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:	11i
Application Utilities Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:	11i
Applications	Applications	Application, Short Name:	11i
Attachment Functions	Attachment Functions	Attachment Function Name, User Name, Application:	11i
Audit Industry Template	Audit Industry Template	Template Name:	11i
Bill Documents	Attachment Functions	Catg,Title,Descr,DataTyp,SecTyp ,SecOwnr,EffFrm,ID:	11i
Concurrent Program Executable	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Executable, Application:	11i
Concurrent Program Libraries	Concurrent Program Libraries	Library Name, Application:	11i
Concurrent Program Parameters	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Title/Prgm, Appl, Col, DescFlexContent Code:	11i
Concurrent Programs	Concurrent Programs	Program, Short Name, Application:	11i
Cross Validation Rules	Cross Validation Rules	Application, FF Title, Structure, Name:	11i
Define Document Categories	Define Document Categories	Application, Category Name:	11i
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:	11i
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:	11i
Document Entities	Document Entities	Entity ID:	11i
Document Sequences	Document Sequences	Name:	11i
Documents	Attachment Functions	Catg,Title,Descr,DataTyp,SecTyp ,SecOwnr,EffFrm,ID:	11i
FND Territories	Countries and Territories	Country/Territory:	11i
Form Functions	Form Functions	Function Name:	11i
Form Personalizations	Form Personalizations	Function Name, Sequence, Level, Enabled, Id:	
Forms	Forms	Form, Application:	11i
nventory (Item) Documents	Attachment Functions	Catg,Title,Descr,DataTyp,SecTyp ,SecOwnr,EffFrm,ID:	11i
Job and Schedule Documents	Attachment Functions	Catg,Title,Descr,DataTyp,SecTyp ,SecOwnr,EffFrm,ID:	11i
Key Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:	11i
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name:	11i
egal Entity Config. Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:	
Vienus	Menus	Menu:	11i
lessages	Messages	Name, Language, Application:	11i
Natural Languages	Natural Languages	Language Code:	11i
Operation Documents	Attachment Functions	Catg,Title,Descr,DataTyp,SecTyp ,SecOwnr,EffFrm,ID:	11i
Order Management Documents	Attachment Functions	Catg,Title,Descr,DataTyp,SecTyp ,SecOwnr,EffFrm,ID:	11i
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:	11i
Profiles	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:	11i

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value:	11i
Sequence Assignments	Sequence Assignments	Appl, Category, Ledger, Method, Start, End:	11i
Sequences	Sequences	Sequence Name, Application:	11i
Subledger Accounting Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:	
Tables	Tables	Table Name, Application:	11i
Value Sets	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Value Set Name:	11i
Views	Views	Name, Application:	11i

System Administration (SYSADMIN 12.0.4)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11
Account Generator Process	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Flexfield Title, Structure/Title:	11i
Applications	Applications	Application, Short Name:	11i
Assign Security Rules	Assign Security Rules	Application, Responsibility, Security Rule Name:	11i
Combined Specialization Rules	Combined Specialization Rules	Application, Combined Rule:	11i
Concurrent Conflict Domains	Concurrent Conflict Domains	Domain:	11i
Concurrent Managers	Concurrent Managers	Manager, Short Name, Application:	11i
Concurrent Program Executable	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Executable, Application:	11i
Concurrent Program Parameters	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Title/Prgm, Appl, Col, DescFlexContent Code:	11i
Concurrent Programs	Concurrent Programs	Program, Short Name, Application:	11i
Concurrent Request Types	Concurrent Request Types	Name, Application:	11i
Countries and Territories	Countries and Territories	Country/Territory:	11i
Cross Validation Rules	Cross Validation Rules	Application, FF Title, Structure, Name:	11i
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code:	11i
Data Groups	Data Groups	Data Group:	11i
Default Folders by Respons.	Default Folders by Respons.	Responsibility, App, Folder Set, Folder, Language:	11i
Define Audit Groups	Define Audit Groups	Application Name, Audit Group:	
Define Audit Installations	Oracle Users	Database User Name:	
Define Audit Tables	Define Audit Groups	Audit Group, App, Table, Table App:	
Define Document Categories	Define Document Categories	Application, Category Name:	11i
Define Security Rules	Define Security Rules	Value Set Name/Structure, Security Rule Name:	11i
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:	11i
Document Categories	Attachment Functions	Category:	11i
Document Sequences	Document Sequences	Name:	11i
Form Functions	Form Functions	Function Name:	11i
Key Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:	11i
Languages	Languages	Language Code:	11i
Menus	Menus	Menu:	11i
Nodes	Nodes	Node:	11i

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
Oracle Users	Oracle Users	Database User Name:	11i
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:	11i
Print Style	Print Style	Print Style Name:	11i
Printer Drivers	Printer Drivers	Printer Driver, Platform Name:	11i
Printer Types	Printer Types	Printer Type:	11i
Printers	Printers	Printer Name:	11i
Request Groups	Request Groups	Group, Application:	11i
Request Set	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Request Set, Application:	11i
Request Set Parameters	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Title/Program, Appl, Col, Desc Flex Content Code:	11i
Responsibilities	Responsibilities	Responsibility, Application:	11i
Rollup Groups	Rollup Groups	Value Set, Code, Name:	11i
Security Groups	Security Groups	Security Group:	
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value:	11i
Sequence Assignments	Sequence Assignments	Appl, Category, Ledger, Method, Start, End:	11i
Shorthand Aliases	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Flexfield Title, Structure/Title:	11i
System Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:	11i
Users	Users	User Name:	11i
Value Sets	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Value Set Name:	11i
Viewer Options	Viewer Options	File Format, Mime Type:	11i
Web Enabled PL/SQL	Web Enabled PL/SQL	Name, Type:	11i
Work Shifts	Work Shifts	Application, Work Shift Name:	11i

FINANCIALS

Payables (AP 12.0.4)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
AP Payment Terms	AP Payment Terms	Name, Language:	11i
Account Derivation Rules	Journal Entry Descriptions	Application, Rule Code, Owner, Amb Context Code:	
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar:	11i
Accounting Event Class Options	Accounting Event Class Options	Application, Entity, Event Class:	
Acctng Attribute Assignments	Acctng Attribute Assignments	Appl,EvtClss,AcctgAttrsCd,SrcAp pl,SrcCd,SrcTpCd:	
Aging Periods	Aging Periods	Name:	11i
Application Acctg Defs History	Application Acctg Defs History	Appl, ApplAcctngDef, Owner, ToVersion :	
Application Acctng Definitions	Application Acctng Definitions	Application,AMBContextCd,Owne r,DefinitionCd:	
Bank Branch Contacts	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Prt,Obj,Ob/GTp,RITp,Sbj#,Prty/T Zn/Ct,Pty/TZnTp,Pt:	
Bank Branches	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Prt,Obj,Ob/GTp,RITp,Sbj#,Prty/T Zn/Ct,Pty/TZnTp,Pt:	
Bank Charges	Bank Charges	TransfBankNo,TransfBank,Recei vBankNo,ReceivBank:	11i
Bank Contacts	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Prt,Obj,Ob/GTp,RITp,Sbj#,Prty/T Zn/Ct,Pty/TZnTp,Pt:	

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
Banks	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Typ,Ctry,Pty/UGrp/Bnk/Brch/Cntc /LAuth,Rel,P#,Cust:	
Card Programs	Card Programs	Organization, Card Program Name:	11i
Control Payables Periods	Open and Close Periods	Application, Ledger, Period Name:	11i
Conversion Rate Types	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type:	11i
Countries and Territories	Countries and Territories	Country/Territory:	11i
Credit Card Code Sets	Credit Card Code Sets	Operating Unit, Code Set Name:	11i
Credit Card GL Account Sets	Credit Card GL Account Sets	Operating Unit, GL Account Set Name:	11i
Credit Card Profiles	Credit Card Profiles	Organization, Profile Name:	11i
Credit Cards	Credit Cards	Operating Unit, Card Number:	11i
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code:	11i
Custom Sources	Transaction Account Types	Application, Source Type Code, Source Code:	
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	Conversion Date, Conversion Type:	11i
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:	11i
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:	11i
Distribution Sets	Distribution Sets	Operating Unit, Name:	11i
Employee Quick Codes	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:	11i
Employee Signing Limits	Employee Signing Limits	Operating Unit, Doc Type, Name, Cost Center:	
Entities	Entities	Application, Entity Code:	
Expense Report Templates	Expense Report Templates	Operating Unit, Template Name:	11i
Financials Options	Financials Options	Organization Name, Set of Books, Bus Grp:	11i
Income Tax Regions	Income Tax Regions	Abbreviation:	11i
Invoice Hold and Release Names	Invoice Hold and Release Names	Name:	11i
Invoice Tolerances	Invoice Tolerances	Tolerance Id, Name:	11i
Journal Entry Descriptions	Journal Entry Descriptions	Appl,Amb Context Code,Owner,Journal Desc Code:	
Journal Line Types	Journal Entry Descriptions	App,AMBCtxtCd,EtyCd,EvtCls,O wner,LineTpCd:	
Journal Lines Definitions	Journal Lines Definitions	AMBCtxtCd,App,EventCls,Event Tp,Owner,DefCd:	
Key Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:	11i
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name:	11i
Manage Bank Accounts	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Bank Name, Branch Name, Account Name, Account Num:	
Mapping Sets	Mapping Sets	Mapping Set Code, Amb Context Code:	
Open Acct Balances Listing Def	Open Acct Balances Listing Def	Code, Ledger:	
Oracle Public Sector Payables	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:	11i
Payables Options	Payables Options	Operating Unit, Ledger:	11i
Payables System Setup	Payables System Setup	Supplier Number Entry	
Payment Interest Rates	Payment Interest Rates	%, Effective Date From, Effective Date To:	11i
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type:	11i

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:	11i
Post-Accounting Programs	Post-Accounting Programs	Program Code, Owner:	
Process Categories	Process Categories	Application, Process Category Code:	
Reporting Entity	Reporting Entity	Operating Unit, Name, Tax ID Number:	11i
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value:	11i
Source Assignments	Source Assignments	Appl,EntyCd,EvtClss,SrcAppID,S rcTpCd,Src:	
Sources	Transaction Account Types	Application, Source Type Code, Source Code:	
Special Calendar	Special Calendar	Calendar Name, Type of Calendar:	11i
Subledger Accounting Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:	
Subledger Accounting Methods	Subledger Accounting Methods	Method Code, Owner:	
Subledger Applications	Subledger Applications	Application Name:	
Supplier Banking Details- Bank	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Supplier, Country, Bank Account Number:	
Supplier Banking Dtls- Branch	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Supplier, Country, Bank Account Number:	
Supplier Contacts	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Prt,Obj,Ob/GTp,RITp,Sbj#,Prty/T Zn/Ct,Pty/TZnTp,Pt:	
Supplier Sites	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	SupplierName, SiteName, OperUnit, AddressDtl, Ldg:	11i
Suppliers	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Ledger, Supplier Name:	11i
Suppliers (Sites) Attachments	Attachment Functions	Entity Name, Pk1 Value:	
Tax Codes	Withholding Tax Details	Operating Unit, Tax Code:	11i
Transaction Account Definition	Transaction Account Definition	Appl,AmbCntextCd,Owner,Trans AcctDefCd:	
Transaction Account Types	Transaction Account Types	Application, Transaction Account Type Code:	
User Operating Unit Preference	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:	
Value Sets	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Value Set Name:	11i
Withholding Tax Certificates	Withholding Tax Details	Operating Unit,Rate Type, Tax Code, Date From, To:	11i
Withholding Tax Detail	Withholding Tax Details	Operating Unit, Tax Code:	11i
Withholding Tax Groups	Withholding Tax Groups	Name:	11i

Receivables (AR 12.0.4)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
AR Distribution Sets	AR Distribution Sets	Operating Unit, Distribution Set Name:	
AR Transaction Types	AR Transaction Types	Operating Unit, Ledger, Legal Entity, Name:	11i
AR- Demand Class Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:	11i
Account Derivation Rules	Journal Entry Descriptions	Application, Rule Code, Owner, Amb Context Code:	
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar:	11i
Accounting Event Class Options	Accounting Event Class Options	Application, Entity, Event Class:	

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
Acctng Attribute Assignments	Acctng Attribute Assignments	Appl,EvtClss,AcctgAttrsCd,SrcAp pl,SrcCd,SrcTpCd:	
Aging Buckets	Aging Buckets	Name, Type, Status:	11i
Alternate Name Receipt Matches	Alternate Name Receipt Matches	OPUnit,Alternate,Cust,CustNum, BillToLoc,PayTerm:	11i
App Utilities: Demand Class	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:	11i
Application Acctg Defs History	Application Acctg Defs History	Appl, ApplAcctngDef, Owner, ToVersion :	
Application Acctng Definitions	Application Acctng Definitions	Application,AMBContextCd,Owne r,DefinitionCd:	
Application Rule Sets	Application Rule Sets	Application Rule Set:	11i
Approval Limits	Approval Limits	UserName, DocType, Reason, Currency:	11i
Assign Usage Rules-Customer	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Customer, Customer Num, Profile Class, Currency:	11i
Assign Usage Rules-Item Cat	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	ProfileType,Enabled,OperUnit,Ite mCateg,StartDate:	11i
Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	ProfileType,Enabled,OperUnit,Ite mCateg,StartDate:	11i
Assign Usage Rules-Prof Class	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Profile Class, Currency:	11i
Attributes and Trans Functions	Attributes and Trans Functions	Entity Name, Attribute Name:	11i
AutoAccounting	AutoAccounting	Operating Unit, AutoAccounting Type:	11i
AutoCash Rule Sets	AutoCash Rule Sets	AutoCash Rule Set Name:	11i
AutoInvoice Grouping Rules	AutoInvoice Grouping Rules	Grouping Rule Name:	11i
AutoInvoice Line Ordering Rule	AutoInvoice Line Ordering Rule	Name:	11i
Bank Charges	Bank Charges	TransfBankNo,TransfBank,Recei vBankNo,ReceivBank:	11i
Banks	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Typ,Ctry,Pty/UGrp/Bnk/Brch/Cntc /LAuth,Rel,P#,Cust:	
Charge Schedules	Charge Schedules	Schedule Name, Schedule Description:	
Collectors	Collectors	Name:	11i
Conversion Rate Types	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type:	11i
Countries and Territories	Countries and Territories	Country/Territory:	11i
Credit Profiles	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	ProfileType,Enabled,OperUnit,Ite mCateg,StartDate:	11i
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code:	11i
Custom Sources	Transaction Account Types	Application, Source Type Code, Source Code:	
Customer Attachments			
Customer Bank Dtls- Branches	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Owner, Country, Bank Account Number	
Customer Banking Details- Bank	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Owner, Country, Bank Account Number	
CustAcctSites:Credit Cards	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Sup/Cust/Py,Cust,Acct,ASite,Ass Lev,AcctNo,PayFlow:	
Customer Account Sites	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Pty/Sup/Bnk/Brch/LEnty/LEst/LA uth,PtySt,PtySiteNo:	
Customer Accounts	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Organization, Name, Customer Number:	
Customer Profile Classes		Name:	11i

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
Customers	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Typ,Ctry,P#,Pty/UGrp/Bnk/Brch/ Cntc/LAuth,Rel:	
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	Conversion Date, Conversion Type:	11i
Define Credit Usage Rules	Define Credit Usage Rules	Usage Rule Set Name:	11i
Define Phone Formats	Define Phone Formats	Country, Country Code:	11i
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:	11i
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:	11i
Entities	Entities	Application, Entity Code:	
Format Programs	Automatic Payment Programs	Name, Registered Name:	11i
GL Accounts	GL Accounts	Chart of Account, Account:	11i
Geography Hierarchy: Countries	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Name/Country, Code, Tax Zone Type:	
nvoicing and Accounting Rules	Invoicing and Accounting Rules	Name:	11i
Journal Entry Descriptions	Journal Entry Descriptions	Appl,Amb Context Code,Owner,Journal Desc Code:	
Journal Line Types	Journal Entry Descriptions	App,AMBCtxtCd,EtyCd,EvtCls,O wner,LineTpCd:	
Journal Lines Definitions	Journal Lines Definitions	AMBCtxtCd,App,EventCls,Event Tp,Owner,DefCd:	
Key Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:	11i
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name:	11i
Lockboxes	Lockboxes	Operating Unit, Lockbox Number, Bank Origin No.:	11i
Mapping Sets	Mapping Sets	Mapping Set Code, Amb Context Code:	
Match Rules	Match Rules	Rule Name, Rule Purpose:	11i
Merge Dictionary	Merge Dictionary	App,Seq,Entity,PrimaryKey,Pare nt,ForeignKey,Proc:	11i
Open Acct Balances Listing Def	Open Acct Balances Listing Def	Code, Ledger:	
Open/Close Accounting Periods	Open and Close Periods	Application, Ledger, Period Name:	11i
Party Relationships	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Typ,Ctry,Pty/UGrp/Bnk/Brch/Cntc /LAuth,Rel,P#,Cust:	11i
PtyTxProf-Third PSite by Cust.	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Party Tax Profile/Supplier, Party Type:	
PtyTxProf-TxReg 3Party by Cust	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PartyTaxProfile, RegimeCode, Tax, TaxJur:	
Payment Terms	AR Payment Terms	Name:	11i
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type:	11i
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:	11i
Post-Accounting Programs	Post-Accounting Programs	Program Code, Owner:	
Process Categories	Process Categories	Application, Process Category Code:	
PtyTaxProf-Third Party by Cust	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Party Tax Profile/Supplier, Party Type:	
PtyTxProf-TxReg 3PSite by Cust	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PartyTaxProfile, RegimeCode, Tax, TaxJur:	
Receipt Classes	Receipt Classes	Receipt Class Name:	11i
Receipt Sources	Receipt Sources	Operating Unit, Name:	11i
Receivables Activities	Receivables Activities	Operating Unit, Ledger, Name:	11i
Receivables Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:	11i

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
Relationship Type	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	RelationshipTpName,SubjTp,Obj Tp,S/OPhrase,Role:	
Remit-To Addresses	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Organization/OprUnit,CustName, CustNbr,Ref:	11i
Reporting Entities	Reporting Entity	Operating Unit, Name, Tax ID Number:	11i
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value:	11i
Source Assignments	Source Assignments	Appl,EntyCd,EvtClss,SrcAppID,S rcTpCd,Src:	
Sources	Transaction Account Types	Application, Source Type Code, Source Code:	
Stamp Values	Stamp Values	Operating Unit, From, To:	11i
Standard Memo Lines	Standard Memo Lines	Operating Unit, Ledger, Name:	11i
Standard Messages	Standard Messages	Name, Description:	11i
Statement Cycles	Statement Cycles	Name, Description:	11i
Subledger Accounting Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:	
Subledger Accounting Methods	Subledger Accounting Methods	Method Code, Owner:	
Subledger Applications	Subledger Applications	Application Name:	
System Options	System Options	Operating Unit, Name:	11i
Tax Codes and Rates	Tax Codes and Rates	OperUnit,Ledger,TaxCd/GroupCd ,EffDtFrom,EffDtTo:	11i
Territories	Territories	Name:	11i
Transaction Account Definition	Transaction Account Definition	Appl,AmbCntextCd,Owner,Trans AcctDefCd:	
Transaction Account Types	Transaction Account Types	Application, Transaction Account Type Code:	
Transaction Sources	Transaction Sources	Operating Unit, Name:	11i
Transmission Formats	Transmission Formats	Transmission Format Name:	11i
Value Sets	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Value Set Name:	11i
Word Replacements (DQM)	Common Lookups	Word List, Language:	11i
Word Replacements (Rules)	Common Lookups	Type,WordList,OrgWord,Cond,Va lue,Delete:	11i

General Ledger (GL 12.0.4)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar:	11i
AcctSetups-Ledger Steps	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Ldgr/LEntity,Type,AssctdPrimary Ldgr,SetupSteps:	
AcctSetups-LedgerStepsDetails	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Ldgr/LEntity,Type,AssctdPrimary Ldgr,SetupSteps:	
AcctSetups-Legal Entities	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Ldgr/LEntity,Type,AssctdPrimary Ldgr,SetupSteps:	
AcctSetups-Reporting Currency	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Ledger Set/Ledger, Type, Short Name:	
AutoAllocation Workbench	AutoAllocation Workbench	Allocation Set, Default Contact:	
AutoPost Criteria Set	AutoPost Criteria Set	COA, Period Set Name, AccPeriodType, Criteria Set:	11i
Chart of Accounts Mapping	Chart of Accounts Mapping	Mapping:	
Column Set	Column Set	Application Name, Name:	11i
Concurrent Request Schedules	Concurrent Request Schedules	Schedule:	11i

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
Consolidation Definition	Consolidation Definition	Consolidation:	
Consolidation Sets	Consolidation Set	Consolidation Set:	
Content Set	Content Set	Application, Content Set Name:	11i
Conversion Rate Types	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type:	11i
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code:	11i
Currency Rate Types Setup	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type:	
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	Conversion Date, Conversion Type:	11i
Data Access Set	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Data Access Set, Default Ledger:	
Define Budget	Define Budget	Budget, Budget Type, Ledger:	11i
Define Budget Formula	Define Recurring Journal	Recurring Journal Batch,Ledger:	11i
Define Budget Organization	Define Budget Organization	Budget Organization, Ledger:	11i
Define Budgetary Control Group	Define Budgetary Control Group	Group:	11i
Define Database Links	Define Database Links	Database Name:	11i
Define Financial Report	Define Financial Report	Application, Ledger, Report:	11i
Define MassAllocations	Define MassAllocations	Chart Of Accounts, Batch:	11i
Define MassBudgets	Define MassAllocations	Chart Of Accounts, Batch:	11i
Define Recurring Journal	Define Recurring Journal	Recurring Journal Batch,Ledger:	11i
Define and Assign: Access Sets	Define and Assign: Access Sets	Definition Access Set:	
Definition Access Set	Define and Assign: Access Sets	Definition Access Set:	
Definition Access Set Assig.	Define and Assign: Access Sets	Resp, Apps, Security Group, Access Set:	
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:	11i
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:	11i
Display Group	Display Group	Name:	11i
Display Set	Display Set	Name:	11i
Document Sequence Assignments	Sequence Assignments	Appl, Category, Ledger, Method, Start, End:	11i
Document Sequences	Document Sequences	Name:	11i
Elimination Sets	Elimination Sets	Ledger/Ledger Set, Elimination Set:	11i
Encumbrance Types	Encumbrance Types	Encumbrance Type:	11i
Financial Report Set	Financial Report Set	Application, Report Set Name:	11i
GL Accounts	GL Accounts	Chart of Account, Account:	11i
GL Assign Access	Define and Assign: Access Sets	Type, Name, Key, Access Set, Status:	
GL Tax Options	GL Tax Options	Ledger, ConfigOwner, AcctSegValue, TaxClass:	
GL Tax Options- Acct Tax Rates	GL Tax Options	Ledger, ConfigOwner, AcctSegValue, TaxClass:	
Historical Rates-CurrRateMgr	Historical Rates	Ledger,Func/TargetCurrency,Peri od,Acct:	11i
Journal Authorization Limits	Journal Authorization Limits	Ledger, Employee:	11i
Journal Categories	Journal Categories	Category, Category Key:	11i
Journal Reversal Criteria	Journal Reversal Criteria	Criteria Set:	11i
Journal Sources	Journal Sources	Source, Source Key:	11i
Key Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:	11i
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name:	11i
Ledger Sets	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Ledger Set/Ledger, Type, Short Name:	

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
Mass Maintenance Workbench	Mass Maintenance Workbench	Request, Ledger:	11i
Open and Close Periods	Open and Close Periods	Application, Ledger, Period Name:	11i
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type:	11i
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:	11i
Row Order	Row Order	Application, Row Order Name:	11i
Row Set	Column Set	Application Name, Name:	11i
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value:	11i
Statistical Units of Measure	Statistical Units of Measure	Chart Of Accounts Name, Account:	11i
Storage Parameters	Storage Parameters	Object Name:	11i
Summary Accounts	Summary Accounts	Name, Ledger, Template:	11i
Suspense Accounts	Suspense Accounts	Ledger, Source, Category:	11i
Tax Codes	Withholding Tax Details	Operating Unit, Tax Code:	11i
Transaction Calendar	Transaction Calendar	Calendar:	11i
Value Sets	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Value Set Name:	11i

Subledger Accounting (XLA 12.0.4)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
Account Derivation Rules	Journal Entry Descriptions	Application, Rule Code, Owner, Amb Context Code:	
Accounting Event Class Options	Accounting Event Class Options	Application, Entity, Event Class:	
Acctng Attribute Assignments	Acctng Attribute Assignments	Appl,EvtClss,AcctgAttrsCd,SrcAp pl,SrcCd,SrcTpCd:	
Application Acctg Defs History	Application Acctg Defs History	Appl, ApplAcctngDef, Owner, ToVersion :	
Application Acctng Definitions	Application Acctng Definitions	Application,AMBContextCd,Owne r,DefinitionCd:	
Custom Sources	Transaction Account Types	Application, Source Type Code, Source Code:	
Entities	Entities	Application, Entity Code:	
Journal Entry Descriptions	Journal Entry Descriptions	Appl,Amb Context Code,Owner,Journal Desc Code:	
Journal Line Types	Journal Entry Descriptions	App,AMBCtxtCd,EtyCd,EvtCls,O wner,LineTpCd:	
Journal Lines Definitions	Journal Lines Definitions	AMBCtxtCd,App,EventCls,Event Tp,Owner,DefCd:	
Mapping Sets	Mapping Sets	Mapping Set Code, Amb Context Code:	
Open Acct Balances Listing Def	Open Acct Balances Listing Def	Code, Ledger:	
Post-Accounting Programs	Post-Accounting Programs	Program Code, Owner:	
Process Categories	Process Categories	Application, Process Category Code:	
Source Assignments	Source Assignments	Appl,EntyCd,EvtClss,SrcAppID,S rcTpCd,Src:	
Sources	Transaction Account Types	Application, Source Type Code, Source Code:	
Subledger Accounting Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:	
Subledger Accounting Methods	Subledger Accounting Methods	Method Code, Owner:	
Subledger Applications	Subledger Applications	Application Name:	

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
Transaction Account Definition	Transaction Account Definition	Appl,AmbCntextCd,Owner,Trans AcctDefCd:	
Transaction Account Types	Transaction Account Types	Application, Transaction Account Type Code:	

Legal Entity Configurator (XLE 12.0.4)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
LAuthorities Address Info	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Pty/Sup/Bnk/Brch/LEnty/LEst/LA uth,PtySt,PtySiteNo:	
LAuthorities Contact Info	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Prt,Obj,Ob/GTp,RITp,Sbj#,Prty/T Zn/Ct,Pty/TZnTp,Pt:	
LE Configurator Jurisdiction	LE Configurator Jurisdiction	Jurisdiction:	
LEntity Address Information	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Pty/Sup/Bnk/Brch/LEnty/LEst/LA uth,PtySt,PtySiteNo:	
LEntity Contact Information	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Prt,Obj,Ob/GTp,RITp,Sbj#,Prty/T Zn/Ct,Pty/TZnTp,Pt:	
LEstablishment Address Info	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Pty/Sup/Bnk/Brch/LEnty/LEst/LA uth,PtySt,PtySiteNo:	
LEstablishment Contact Info	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Prt,Obj,Ob/GTp,RITp,Sbj#,Prty/T Zn/Ct,Pty/TZnTp,Pt:	
Legal Addresses	Legal Addresses	Business Group, InvOrganization, Name/ Location:	
Legal Authorities	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Typ,Ctry,Pty/UGrp/Bnk/Brch/Cntc /LAuth,Rel,P#,Cust:	
Legal Entities	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Territory, LEName, OrganizationName:	
Legal Entity Config. Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:	
Legal Establishments	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Territory, Parent LE Name, Establishment Name:	

E-Business Tax (ZX 12.0.4)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
AOL Lookups (Tax)	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:	
Application Tax Options	Application Tax Options	Operating Unit, Application Name:	
Configuration Owner Tax Option	Configuration Owner Tax Option	ConfigOwner,App,EvtClass,Enabl ed,Entity:	
Country Default Controls	Country Default Controls	Country Name:	
Doc Fiscal Classification Type	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Fiscal Classification Type Code:	
GL Tax Options	GL Tax Options	Ledger, ConfigOwner, AcctSegValue, TaxClass:	
GL Tax Options- Acct Tax Rates	GL Tax Options	Ledger, ConfigOwner, AcctSegValue, TaxClass:	
Geography Hierarchy: Countries	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Name/Country, Code, Tax Zone Type:	
LEntity Address Information	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Pty/Sup/Bnk/Brch/LEnty/LEst/LA uth,PtySt,PtySiteNo:	
LEstablishment Address Info	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Pty/Sup/Bnk/Brch/LEnty/LEst/LA uth,PtySt,PtySiteNo:	
Legal Classification Tax Usage	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Fiscal Classification Type Code:	
Legal Entities	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Territory, LEName, OrganizationName:	

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
Legal Establishments	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Territory, Parent LE Name, Establishment Name:	
Party Cls Categories and Codes	Common Lookups	Class Category Name:	
Party Fiscal Classf Types	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Fiscal Classification Type Code:	
Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Party Tax Profile/Supplier, Party Type:	
Party Tax Profile-Legal Estl	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Party Tax Profile/Supplier, Party Type:	
Party Tax Profile-Operat. Unit	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Party Tax Profile/Supplier, Party Type:	
Party Tax Profile-Tax Auth	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Party Tax Profile/Supplier, Party Type:	
Party Tax Profile-Third PSite	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Party Tax Profile/Supplier, Party Type:	
Party Tax Profile-Third Party	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Party Tax Profile/Supplier, Party Type:	
Party Tax Profile-TxReg 3PSite	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PartyTaxProfile, RegimeCode, Tax, TaxJur:	
Party Tax Profile-TxReg 3Party	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PartyTaxProfile, RegimeCode, Tax, TaxJur:	
Party Tax Profile-TxReg LEstl	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PartyTaxProfile, RegimeCode, Tax, TaxJur:	
Prod Intended Use Fiscal Clss	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Fiscal Classification Type Code:	
Product Fiscal Classf Types	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Fiscal Classification Type Code:	
Provider Service Extensions	Provider Service Mapping	OwnerProvider, Serv Cat Code, Party Type:	
Provider Service Mapping	Provider Service Mapping	OwnerProvider, Serv Cat Code, Party Type:	
Tax Condition Sets	Tax Rules	Tax Condition Set Name, Ledger:	
Tax Determining Factor Sets	Tax Determining Factor Sets	Tax Determining Factor Set, Ledger:	
Tax Exceptions	Tax Exceptions	TaxRegimeCode, Owner, Tax, EffdtFrom:	
Tax Formulas	Tax Formulas	ConfigOwner,TxFormulaCd,TxRe gimeCd,EffFrm,Enabled:	
Tax Jurisdictions	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Tax Jurisdiction Code, Tax Regime Code, Tax:	
Tax Lookup Codes	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:	
Tax Rates	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	TxRegimeCD,COwner,JurCD,RtT ype,Tax,TxRtCD,EffFrom:	
Tax Recovery Rates	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	TxRegimeCD,COwner,JurCD,RtT ype,Tax,TxRtCD,EffFrom:	
Tax Regimes	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Tax Regime Code, Regime Level:	
Tax Reporting Types	Tax Reporting Types	Name, Data Type, Tax Regime Code, Tax:	
Tax Rules	Tax Rules	Owner,Regime,Tax,Type,Code,N ame,Ord,EffFrom,Recov:	
Tax Statuses	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	TxRegCd,Tax,TaxStatusCd,Confi gOwner:	
Tax Zone Types	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Tax Zone Type:	
Taxes	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	TaxRegimeCD, Configuration Owner, Tax, TaxName:	

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
Transaction Business Cat Level	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	TrxBusCatCode,CatConcat,TypC odeClsCode:	
Transaction Business Category	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	FC Type,FC Code Path,FC Code,Parent FC Code:	
Transaction Fiscal Class Types	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Fiscal Classification Type Code:	
User Def Trans Classification	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	FC Type,FC Code Path,FC Code,Parent FC Code:	

PROCUREMENT

iProcurement (Purchasing 12.0.4) (iPO 12.0.4)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
AP Payment Terms	AP Payment Terms	Name, Language:	11i
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar:	11i
Application Utilities Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:	11i
Approval Groups	Approval Groups	Operating Unit, Approval Group Name:	11i
Approved Supplier List	Approved Supplier List	Type,Comdty,Item,Busns,SuppIr, Site,Stat, OwingOrg:	11i
ApprovedSupplier List Statuses	ApprovedSupplierListStatuses	Status:	11i
Assign Approval Groups	Approval Assignments	Op Unit, Position, Org, Doc Type, Approval Grp:	11i
Buyers	Buyers	Buyer Name:	11i
Control Purchasing Periods	Open and Close Periods	Application, Ledger, Period Name:	11i
Conversion Rate Types	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type:	11i
Countries and Territories	Countries and Territories	Country/Territory:	11i
Credit Cards	Credit Cards	Operating Unit, Card Number:	11i
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code:	11i
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	Conversion Date, Conversion Type:	11i
Define Information Template	Define Information Template	Template:	11i
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:	11i
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:	11i
Document Types	Document Types	Operating Unit, Type, Subtype:	11i
Financials Options	Financials Options	Organization Name, Set of Books, Bus Grp:	11i
GL Accounts	GL Accounts	Chart of Account, Account:	11i
Hazard Classes	Hazard Classes	Hazard Class:	11i
Key Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:	11i
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name:	11i
Line Types	Line Types	Name:	11i
Open and Close Periods	Open and Close Periods	Application, Ledger, Period Name:	11i
Oracle Purchasing Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:	11i
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type:	11i
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:	11i
Purchasing Options	Purchasing Options	Operating Unit:	11i

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
Quality Inspection Codes	Quality Inspection Codes	Quality Code:	11i
Receiving Options	Receiving Options	Organization:	11i
Requisition Templates	Requisition Templates	Operating Unit, Template:	11i
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value:	11i
Supplier Banking Details- Bank	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Supplier, Country, Bank Account Number:	
Supplier Banking Dtls- Branch	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Supplier, Country, Bank Account Number:	
Supplier Contacts	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Prt,Obj,Ob/GTp,RITp, Sbj#,Prty/TZn/Ct,Pty/TZnTp,Pt:	
Supplier Lists	Supplier Lists	List Name:	11i
Supplier Sites	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	SupplierName, SiteName, OperUnit, AddressDtl, Ldg:	11i
Suppliers	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Ledger, Supplier Name:	11i
Tax Codes	Withholding Tax Details	Operating Unit, Tax Code:	11i
UN Numbers	UN Numbers	UN Number:	11i
Value Sets	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Value Set Name:	11i

Purchasing (PO 12.0.4)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
AP Payment Terms	AP Payment Terms	Name, Language:	11i
Acceptance of Agreemt Changes	Purchasing Options	Operating Unit	
Account Derivation Rules	Journal Entry Descriptions	Application, Rule Code, Owner, Amb Context Code:	
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar:	11i
Accounting Event Class Options	Accounting Event Class Options	Application, Entity, Event Class:	
Acctng Attribute Assignments	Acctng Attribute Assignments	Appl,EvtClss,AcctgAttrsCd, SrcAppl,SrcCd,SrcTpCd:	
Application Acctg Defs History	Application Acctg Defs History	Appl, ApplAcctngDef, Owner, ToVersion :	
Application Acctng Definitions	Application Acctng Definitions	Application,AMBContextCd, Owner,DefinitionCd:	
Application Utilities Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:	11i
Approval Groups	Approval Groups	Operating Unit, Approval Group Name:	11i
Approved Supplier List	Approved Supplier List	Type,Comdty,Item,Busns, SuppIr,Site,Stat,OwingOrg:	11i
ApprovedSupplier List Statuses	ApprovedSupplierListStatuses	Status:	11i
Assign Approval Groups	Approval Assignments	Op Unit, Position, Org, Doc Type, Approval Grp:	11i
Authorizations	Approved Supplier List	Org, Reference Type, Sequence, Authorization:	
Buyers	Buyers	Buyer Name:	11i
Change Order	Change Order	OpUnit, Change Order Type, Tolerance, Attribute:	
Control Purchasing Periods	Open and Close Periods	Application, Ledger, Period Name:	11i
Conversion Rate Types	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type:	11i
Cost Factors	Cost Factors	Cost Factor:	
Countries and Territories	Countries and Territories	Country/Territory:	11i

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code:	11i
Custom Sources	Transaction Account Types	Application, Source Type Code, Source Code:	
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	Conversion Date, Conversion Type:	11i
Define Expense Account Rules	Define Expense Account Rules	Org, Acc Rule Type, Acct Rule Value, Segment Name:	11i
Define Information Template	Define Information Template	Template:	11i
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:	11i
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:	11i
Document Styles	Document Styles	Name:	
Document Types	Document Types	Operating Unit, Type, Subtype:	11i
Documents (Attachments)	Attachment Functions	Catg,Title,Descr,DataTyp,SecTyp , SecOwnr,EffFrm,ID:	11i
Entities	Entities	Application, Entity Code:	
Financial Options	Financials Options	Organization Name, Set of Books, Bus Grp:	11i
GL Accounts	GL Accounts	Chart of Account, Account:	11i
Hazard Classes	Hazard Classes	Hazard Class:	11i
Inventory (Item) Documents	Attachment Functions	Catg,Title,Descr,DataTyp,SecTyp , SecOwnr,EffFrm,ID:	11i
Job Category Association	Job Category Association	Job:	
Journal Entry Descriptions	Journal Entry Descriptions	Appl,Amb Context Code,Owner, Journal Desc Code:	
Journal Line Types	Journal Entry Descriptions	App,AMBCtxtCd,EtyCd,EvtCls, Owner,LineTpCd:	
Journal Lines Definitions	Journal Lines Definitions	AMBCtxtCd,App,EventCls, EventTp,Owner,DefCd:	
Key Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:	11i
Key Flexfields	Key Flexfields	Application, Key Flexfield Name:	11i
Line Types	Line Types	Name:	11i
Mapping Sets	Mapping Sets	Mapping Set Code, Amb Context Code:	
Open Acct Balances Listing Def	Open Acct Balances Listing Def	Code, Ledger:	
Open and Close Periods	Open and Close Periods	Application, Ledger, Period Name:	11i
Oracle Purchasing Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:	11i
Party Tax Profile-Third PSite	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Party Tax Profile/Supplier, Party Type:	
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type:	11i
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:	11i
Post-Accounting Programs	Post-Accounting Programs	Program Code, Owner:	
Process Categories	Process Categories	Application, Process Category Code:	
PtyTaxProf-Third Party by Sup	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Party Tax Profile/Supplier, Party Type:	
PtyTxProf-TxReg 3PSite by Sup	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PartyTaxProfile, RegimeCode, Tax, TaxJur:	
PtyTxProf-TxReg 3Party by Sup	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PartyTaxProfile, RegimeCode, Tax, TaxJur:	
Purchasing Options	Purchasing Options	Operating Unit:	11i
Quality Inspection Codes	Quality Inspection Codes	Quality Code:	11i

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys	Exists in 11i
Receiving Options	Receiving Options	Organization:	11i
Requester Change Order	Change Order	OpUnit, Change Order Type, Tolerance, Attribute:	
Requisition Templates	Requisition Templates	Operating Unit, Template:	11i
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value:	11i
Source Assignments	Source Assignments	Appl,EntyCd,EvtClss, SrcAppID,SrcTpCd,Src:	
Sources	Transaction Account Types	Application, Source Type Code, Source Code:	
Subledger Accounting Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:	
Subledger Accounting Methods	Subledger Accounting Methods	Method Code, Owner:	
Subledger Applications	Subledger Applications	Application Name:	
Supplier Banking Details- Bank	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Supplier, Country, Bank Account Number:	
Supplier Banking Dtls- Branch	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Supplier, Country, Bank Account Number:	
Supplier Change Order	Change Order	OpUnit, Change Order Type, Tolerance, Attribute:	
Supplier Contacts	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Prt,Obj,Ob/GTp,RITp,Sbj#,Prty/T Zn/Ct,Pty/TZnTp,Pt:	
Supplier Lists	Supplier Lists	List Name:	11i
Supplier Sites	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	SupplierName, SiteName, OperUnit, AddressDtl, Ldg:	11i
Suppliers	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Ledger, Supplier Name:	11i
Suppliers (Sites) Attachments	Attachment Functions	Entity Name, Pk1 Value:	
Tax Codes	Withholding Tax Details	Operating Unit, Tax Code:	11i
Transaction Account Definition	Transaction Account Definition	Appl,AmbCntextCd, Owner,TransAcctDefCd:	
Transaction Account Types	Transaction Account Types	Application, Transaction Account Type Code:	
UN Numbers	UN Numbers	UN Number:	11i
Users	Users	User Name:	11i
Value Sets	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Value Set Name:	11i

12.1 and 12.2

BASE ENGINE

Common Modules (AK 12.1 and 12.2)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
AK Query Objects	AK Query Objects	Query Code:
App Module Parameters Registry		Application, Mod. Definition, Param., Source:
Attributes	Define Attributes	Attribute ID, Application:
Define Information Template	Define Information Template	Template:
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:
Key Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:
Key Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:
Object Flows	Object Flows	Application Name, Flow ID:
Objects	Objects	Object Name, Database Object:
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:
Region Items	Objects	RegApplication, Obj, Region, AttrApp, AttrName, Seq.:
Regions	Objects	Region Application, Region ID, Object Name:
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value:
Value Sets	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Value Set Name:

Alert (ALR 12.1 and 12.2)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Alert Options: Mail Svr Accts	Alert Options: Mail Svr Accts	Application, Installation:
Alert Options: Mail Systems	Alert Options: Mail Systems	Alert Option Name:
Alert Options: Other	Alert Options: Other	Name:
Alerts	Alerts	Application Name, Alert Name:
Applications	Applications	Application, Short Name:
Define App Installations	Define App Installations	Application, Oracle Username:
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:
Distribution Lists	Distribution Lists	Application Name, Distribution List Name:
Key Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:
Key Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:
Periodic Sets	Periodic Sets	Application, Name:
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value:
Value Sets	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Value Set Name:

Application Object Library (FND 12.1 and 12.2)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
AOL Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:
AOL Menus	Menus	Menu:

Snapshot Object

App Utilities: Demand Class Application Utilities Lookups Applications Attachment Functions

Audit Industry Template Bill Documents

Concurrent Program Executable Concurrent Program Libraries Concurrent Program Parameters

Concurrent Programs Cross Validation Rules Define Document Categories Descriptive Flexfield Segments Descriptive Flexfields Document Entities Document Sequences Documents

FND Territories Form Functions Form Personalizations

Forms Inventory (Item) Documents

Job and Schedule Documents

Key Flexfield Segments Key Flexfields Legal Entity Config. Lookups Menus Messages Natural Languages Operation Documents

Order Management Documents

Personal Profile Values Profiles Segment Values-Value Set

Sequence Assignments Sequences Subledger Accounting Lookups Tables Value Sets Views

Change Tracking Object

Common Lookups Common Lookups Applications Attachment Functions

Audit Industry Template Attachment Functions

Descriptive Flexfield Segments Concurrent Program Libraries Descriptive Flexfield Segments

Concurrent Programs Cross Validation Rules Define Document Categories Descriptive Flexfield Segments Descriptive Flexfield Segments Document Entities Document Sequences Attachment Functions

Countries and Territories Form Functions Form Personalizations

Forms Attachment Functions

Attachment Functions

Descriptive Flexfield Segments Descriptive Flexfield Segments Common Lookups Menus Messages Natural Languages Attachment Functions

Attachment Functions

System Profile Values System Profile Values Segment Values-Value Set

Sequence Assignments Sequences Common Lookups Tables Descriptive Flexfield Segments Views Primary Keys

Type, Security Group, View Application: Type, Security Group, View Application: Application, Short Name: Attachment Function Name, User Name, Application: Template Name: Catg, Title, Descr, DataTyp, SecTyp, SecOwnr, EffFrm, ID: Executable, Application: Library Name, Application: Title/Prgm, Appl, Col, DescFlexContent Code: Program, Short Name, Application: Application, FF Title, Structure, Name: Application, Category Name: Application, Name, Title: Application, Name, Title: Entity ID: Name: Catg, Title, Descr, DataTyp, SecTyp, SecOwnr, EffFrm, ID: Country/Territory: Function Name: Function Name, Sequence, Level, Enabled, ld: Form, Application: Catg, Title, Descr, DataTyp, SecTyp, SecOwnr, EffFrm, ID: Catg, Title, Descr, DataTyp, SecTyp, SecOwnr, EffFrm, ID: Application, Key Flexfield Name: Application, Key Flexfield Name: Type, Security Group, View Application: Menu: Name, Language, Application: Language Code: Catg, Title, Descr, DataTyp, SecTyp, SecOwnr, EffFrm, ID: Catg, Title, Descr, DataTyp, SecTyp, SecOwnr, EffFrm, ID: Application, User Profile Name: Application, User Profile Name: Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value: Appl, Category, Ledger, Method, Start, End: Sequence Name, Application: Type, Security Group, View Application: Table Name, Application: Value Set Name: Name, Application:

System Administration (SYSADMIN 12.1 and 12.2)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Account Generator Process	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Flexfield Title, Structure/Title:
Applications	Applications	Application, Short Name:
Assign Security Rules	Assign Security Rules	Application, Responsibility, Security Rule Name:
Combined Specialization Rules	Combined Specialization Rules	Application, Combined Rule:
Concurrent Conflict Domains	Concurrent Conflict Domains	Domain:
Concurrent Managers	Concurrent Managers	Manager, Short Name, Application:
Concurrent Program Executable	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Executable, Application:
Concurrent Program Parameters	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Title/Prgm, Appl, Col, DescFlexContent Code:
Concurrent Programs	Concurrent Programs	Program, Short Name, Application:
Concurrent Request Types	Concurrent Request Types	Name, Application:
Countries and Territories	Countries and Territories	Country/Territory:
Cross Validation Rules	Cross Validation Rules	Application, FF Title, Structure, Name:
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code:
Data Groups	Data Groups	Data Group:
Default Folders by Respons.	Default Folders by Respons.	Responsibility, App, Folder Set, Folder, Language:
Define Audit Groups	Define Audit Groups	Application Name, Audit Group:
Define Audit Installations	Oracle Users	Database User Name:
Define Audit Tables	Define Audit Groups	Audit Group, App, Table, Table App:
Define Document Categories	Define Document Categories	Application, Category Name:
Define Security Rules	Define Security Rules	Value Set Name/Structure, Security Rule Name:
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:
Document Categories	Attachment Functions	Category:
Document Sequences	Document Sequences	Name:
Form Functions	Form Functions	Function Name:
Key Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:
Languages	Languages	Language Code:
Menus	Menus	Menu:
Nodes	Nodes	Node:
Oracle Users	Oracle Users	Database User Name:
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:
Print Style	Print Style	Print Style Name:
Printer Drivers	Printer Drivers	Printer Driver, Platform Name:
Printer Types	Printer Types	Printer Type:
Printers	Printers	Printer Name:
Request Groups	Request Groups	Group, Application:
Request Set	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Request Set, Application:
Request Set Parameters	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Title/Program, Appl, Col, Desc Flex Conten Code:
Responsibilities	Responsibilities	Responsibility, Application:
Rollup Groups	Rollup Groups	Value Set, Code, Name:
Security Groups	Security Groups	Security Group:
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set Value:
Sequence Assignments	Sequence Assignments	Appl, Category, Ledger, Method, Start, End

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Shorthand Aliases	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Flexfield Title, Structure/Title
System Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:
Users	Users	User Name:
Value Sets	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Value Set Name:
Viewer Options	Viewer Options	File Format, Mime Type:
Web Enabled PL/SQL	Web Enabled PL/SQL	Name, Type:
Work Shifts	Work Shifts	Application, Work Shift Name:

FINANCIALS

Payables (AP 12.1 and 12.2)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
AP Payment Terms	AP Payment Terms	Name, Language:
Account Derivation Rules	Journal Entry Descriptions	Appl, RuleCode, Owner, AcctMthdBuildContextCd:
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar:
Accounting Event Class Options	Accounting Event Class Options	Application, Entity, Event Class:
Acctng Attribute Assignments	Acctng Attribute Assignments	Appl, EvtClss, AcctgAttrsCd, SrcAppl, SrcCo SrcTpCd:
Aging Periods	Aging Periods	Name:
Application Acctg Defs History	Application Acctg Defs History	Appl, ApplAcctngDef, Owner, ToVersion :
Application Acctng Definitions	Application Acctng Definitions	Application, AMBContextCd, Owner, DefinitionCd:
Bank Branch Contacts	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Prt, Obj, Ob/GTp, RITp, Pty/TZn/Ct, Pty/TZnTp, Sbj#, Pty:
Bank Branches	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Prt, Obj, Ob/GTp, RITp, Pty/TZn/Ct, Pty/TZnTp, Sbj#, Pty:
Bank Charges	Bank Charges	TransfBankNo, TransfBank, ReceivBankNo ReceivBank:
Bank Contacts	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Prt, Obj, Ob/GTp, RITp, Pty/TZn/Ct, Pty/TZnTp, Sbj#, Pty:
Banks	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Typ, Ctry, P#, Pty/UGrp/Bnk/Brch/Cntc/LAuth, Rel:
Card Programs	Card Programs	Organization, Card Program Name:
Control Payables Periods	Open and Close Periods	Application, Ledger, Period Name:
Conversion Rate Types	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type:
Countries and Territories	Countries and Territories	Country/Territory:
Credit Card Code Sets	Credit Card Code Sets	Operating Unit, Code Set Name:
Credit Card GL Account Sets	Credit Card GL Account Sets	Operating Unit, GL Account Set Name:
Credit Card Profiles	Credit Card Profiles	Organization, Profile Name:
Credit Cards	Credit Cards	Operating Unit, Card Number:
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code:
Custom Sources	Transaction Account Types	Application, Source Type Code, Source Code:
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	CurrFrom, CurrTo, ConversionDate, ConversionType:
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:
Distribution Sets	Distribution Sets	Operating Unit, Name:

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Employee Quick Codes	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:
Employee Signing Limits	Employee Signing Limits	Operating Unit, Doc Type, Name, Cost Center:
Entities	Entities	Application, Entity Code:
Expense Report Templates	Expense Report Templates	Operating Unit, Template Name:
Financials Options	Financials Options	Organization Name, Set of Books, Bus Grp:
Income Tax Regions	Income Tax Regions	Abbreviation:
Invoice Hold and Release Names	Invoice Hold and Release Names	Name:
Invoice Tolerances	Invoice Tolerances	Tolerance Id, Name:
Journal Entry Descriptions	Journal Entry Descriptions	Appl, Amb Context Code, Owner, Journal Desc Code:
Journal Line Types	Journal Entry Descriptions	App, AMBCtxtCd, EtyCd, EvtCls, Owner, LineTpCd:
Journal Lines Definitions	Journal Lines Definitions	AMBCtxtCd, App, EventCls, EventTp, Owner, DefCd:
Key Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:
Key Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:
Manage Bank Accounts	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Bank Name, Branch Name, Account Name, Account Num:
Mapping Sets	Mapping Sets	Mapping Set Code, Amb Context Code:
Open Acct Balances Listing Def	Open Acct Balances Listing Def	Code, Ledger:
Oracle Public Sector Payables	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:
Payables Options	Payables Options	Operating Unit, Ledger:
Payables System Setup	Payables System Setup	Supplier Number Entry
Payment Interest Rates	Payment Interest Rates	%, Effective Date From, Effective Date To:
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type:
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:
Post-Accounting Programs	Post-Accounting Programs	Program Code, Owner:
Process Categories	Process Categories	Application, Process Category Code:
Reporting Entity	Reporting Entity	Operating Unit, Name, Tax ID Number:
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Se Value:
Source Assignments	Source Assignments	Appl, EntyCd, EvtClss, SrcAppID, SrcTpCd Src:
Sources	Transaction Account Types	Application, Source Type Code, Source Code:
Special Calendar	Special Calendar	Calendar Name, Type of Calendar:
Subledger Accounting Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:
Subledger Accounting Methods	Subledger Accounting Methods	Method Code, Owner:
Subledger Applications	Subledger Applications	Application Name:
Supplier Banking Details- Bank	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Owner, Country, Bank Account Number:
Supplier Banking Dtls- Branch	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Owner, Country, Bank Account Number:
Supplier Contacts	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Prt, Obj, Ob/GTp, RITp, Pty/TZn/Ct, Pty/TZnTp, Sbj#, Pty:
Supplier Sites	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	SuppName, SiteNm, OU, Addr, Ledg, SiteShipLoc:
Suppliers	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Ledger, Supplier Name:
Suppliers (Sites) Attachments	Attachment Functions	Entity Name, Pk1 Value, Site Org, Title:
Transaction Account Definition	Transaction Account Definition	Appl, AmbCntextCd, Owner, TransAcctDefCd:
Transaction Account Types	Transaction Account Types	Application, Transaction Account Type Cod

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
User Operating Unit Preference	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:
Value Sets	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Value Set Name:
Withholding Tax Certificates	Withholding Tax Details	Operating Unit, Rate Type, Tax Code, Date From, To:
Withholding Tax Detail	Withholding Tax Details	Operating Unit, Tax Code:
Withholding Tax Groups	Withholding Tax Groups	Name:

Receivables (AR 12.1 and 12.2)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
AR Distribution Sets	AR Distribution Sets	Operating Unit, Distribution Set Name:
AR Transaction Types	AR Transaction Types	Operating Unit, Ledger, Legal Entity, Name:
AR- Demand Class Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:
Account Derivation Rules	Journal Entry Descriptions	Appl, RuleCode, Owner, AcctMthdBuildContextCd:
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar:
Accounting Event Class Options	Accounting Event Class Options	Application, Entity, Event Class:
Acctng Attribute Assignments	Acctng Attribute Assignments	Appl, EvtClss, AcctgAttrsCd, SrcAppl, SrcCd SrcTpCd:
Aging Buckets	Aging Buckets	Name, Type, Status:
Alternate Name Receipt Matches	Alternate Name Receipt Matches	OPUnit, Alternate, Cust, CustNum, BillToLoc, PayTerm:
App Utilities: Demand Class	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:
Application Acctg Defs History	Application Acctg Defs History	Appl, ApplAcctngDef, Owner, ToVersion :
Application Acctng Definitions	Application Acctng Definitions	Application, AMBContextCd, Owner, DefinitionCd:
Application Rule Sets	Application Rule Sets	Application Rule Set:
Approval Limits	Approval Limits	UserName, DocType, Reason, Currency:
Assign Usage Rules-Customer	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	ProfClass, Cust, CustAcct, CustAcct Num, Currency:
Assign Usage Rules-Item Cat	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	ProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg, StartDate:
Assign Usage Rules-Oper Unit	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	ProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg, StartDate:
Assign Usage Rules-Prof Class	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Profile Class, Currency:
Attributes and Trans Functions	Attributes and Trans Functions	Entity Name, Attribute Name:
AutoAccounting	AutoAccounting	Operating Unit, AutoAccounting Type:
AutoCash Rule Sets	AutoCash Rule Sets	AutoCash Rule Set Name:
AutoInvoice Grouping Rules	AutoInvoice Grouping Rules	Grouping Rule Name:
AutoInvoice Line Ordering Rule	AutoInvoice Line Ordering Rule	Name:
Bank Charges	Bank Charges	TransfBankNo, TransfBank, ReceivBankNo, ReceivBank:
Banks	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Typ, Ctry, P#, Pty/UGrp/Bnk/Brch/Cntc/LAuth, Rel:
Cash App Owner Assignment Rule	Cash App Owner Assignment Rule	Rule Object, Sequence, Rule Name:
Charge Schedules	Charge Schedules	Schedule Name, Schedule Description:
Collectors	Collectors	Name:
Conversion Rate Types	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type:
Countries and Territories	Countries and Territories	Country/Territory:
Credit Profiles	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	ProfileType, Enabled, OperUnit, ItemCateg, StartDate:

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code:
CustAcct (Site) BankAcct-Bank	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Owner, Country, Bank Account Number:
CustAcct (Site) BankAcct-Brnch	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Owner, Country, Bank Account Number:
CustAcct(Site) CC BillPurposes	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	CardHolder, CardBrand/IssuerName, CardNo, ExpDate:
CustAcctSites:Credit Cards	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Sup/Cust/Py, Cust, Acc, Site, AssLev, AccNo, PayFlw, Prt:
Custom Sources	Transaction Account Types	Application, Source Type Code, Source Code:
Customer Account Attachments	Attachment Functions	Entity Name, Pk1 Value, Site Org, Title:
Customer Account Sites	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Pty/Sup/Bnk/Brch/LEnty/LEst/LAuth, PtySt, PtySiteNo:
Customer Accounts	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Organization, Name, Customer Number:
Customer Acct (Site) Contacts	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Relationship, Org, CustAcct#, CustAcctSite# Contact:
Customer Profile Classes		Name:
Customers	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Typ, Ctry, P#, Pty/UGrp/Bnk/Brch/Cntc/LAuth, Rel:
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	CurrFrom, CurrTo, ConversionDate, ConversionType:
Define Credit Usage Rules	Define Credit Usage Rules	Usage Rule Set Name:
Define Phone Formats	Define Phone Formats	Country, Country Code:
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:
Entities	Entities	Application, Entity Code:
Format Programs	Automatic Payment Programs	Name, Registered Name:
GL Accounts	GL Accounts	Chart of Account, Account:
Geography Hierarchy: Countries	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Name/Country, Code, Tax Zone Type:
Invoicing and Accounting Rules	Invoicing and Accounting Rules	Name:
Journal Entry Descriptions	Journal Entry Descriptions	Appl, Amb Context Code, Owner, Journal Desc Code:
Journal Line Types	Journal Entry Descriptions	App, AMBCtxtCd, EtyCd, EvtCls, Owner, LineTpCd:
Journal Lines Definitions	Journal Lines Definitions	AMBCtxtCd, App, EventCls, EventTp, Owner, DefCd:
Key Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:
Key Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:
Lockboxes	Lockboxes	Operating Unit, Lockbox Number, Bank Origin No.:
Mapping Sets	Mapping Sets	Mapping Set Code, Amb Context Code:
Match Rules	Match Rules	Rule Name, Rule Purpose:
Merge Dictionary	Merge Dictionary	App, Seq, Entity, PrimaryKey, Parent, ForeignKey, Proc:
Open Acct Balances Listing Def	Open Acct Balances Listing Def	Code, Ledger:
Open/Close Accounting Periods	Open and Close Periods	Application, Ledger, Period Name:
Party Relationships	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Typ, Ctry, P#, Pty/UGrp/Bnk/Brch/Cntc/LAuth, Rel:
Payment Terms	AR Payment Terms	Name:
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type:
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:
Post-Accounting Programs	Post-Accounting Programs	Program Code, Owner:

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Process Categories	Process Categories	Application, Process Category Code:
PtyTaxProf-Third Party by Cust	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PrtyTxPrfl/Suplr/Cust, PrtyTp, PrtyNm, PrtyStNm, Adrs:
PtyTxProf-Third PSite by Cust.	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PrtyTxPrfl/Suplr/Cust, PrtyTp, PrtyNm, PrtyStNm, Adrs:
PtyTxProf-TxReg 3PSite by Cust	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PartySuppCust, Regime, Tax, JurisdictionCode
PtyTxProf-TxReg 3Party by Cust	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PartySuppCust, Regime, Tax, JurisdictionCode
Receipt Classes	Receipt Classes	Receipt Class Name:
Receipt Sources	Receipt Sources	Operating Unit, Name:
Receivables Activities	Receivables Activities	Operating Unit, Ledger, Name:
Receivables Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:
Relationship Type	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	RelationshipTpName, SubjTp, ObjTp, S/OPhrase, Role:
Remit-To Addresses	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Organization/OprUnit, Customer, CAcctNbr, Site#, Ref:
Reporting Entities	Reporting Entity	Operating Unit, Name, Tax ID Number:
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Se Value:
Source Assignments	Source Assignments	Appl, EntyCd, EvtClss, SrcAppID, SrcTpCd, Src:
Sources	Transaction Account Types	Application, Source Type Code, Source Code:
Stamp Values	Stamp Values	Operating Unit, From, To:
Standard Memo Lines	Standard Memo Lines	Operating Unit, Ledger, Name:
Standard Messages	Standard Messages	Name, Description:
Statement Cycles	Statement Cycles	Name, Description:
Subledger Accounting Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:
Subledger Accounting Methods	Subledger Accounting Methods	Method Code, Owner:
Subledger Applications	Subledger Applications	Application Name:
System Options	System Options	Operating Unit, Name:
Tax Codes and Rates	Tax Codes and Rates	OperUnit, Ledger, TaxCd/GroupCd, EffDtFrom, EffDtTo:
Territories	Territories	Name:
Transaction Account Definition	Transaction Account Definition	Appl, AmbCntextCd, Owner, TransAcctDefCd:
Transaction Account Types	Transaction Account Types	Application, Transaction Account Type Code
Transaction Sources	Transaction Sources	Operating Unit, Name:
Transmission Formats	Transmission Formats	Transmission Format Name:
Value Sets	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Value Set Name:
Word Replacements (DQM)	Common Lookups	Word List, Language:
Word Replacements (Rules)	Common Lookups	Type, WordList, OrgWord, Cond, Value, Delete:

General Ledger (GL 12.1 and 12.2)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar:
AcctSetups-Ledger Steps	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Ldgr/LEntity, Type, AssctdPrimaryLdgr, SetupSteps:

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
AcctSetups-LedgerStepsDetails	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Ldgr/LEntity, Type, AssctdPrimaryLdgr, SetupSteps:
AcctSetups-Legal Entities	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Ldgr/LEntity, Type, AssctdPrimaryLdgr, SetupSteps:
AcctSetups-Reporting Currency	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Ledger Set/Ledger, Type, Short Name:
AutoAllocation Workbench	AutoAllocation Workbench	Allocation Set, Default Contact:
AutoPost Criteria Set	AutoPost Criteria Set	COA, Period Set Name, AccPeriodType, Criteria Set:
Chart of Accounts Mapping	Chart of Accounts Mapping	Mapping:
Column Set	Column Set	Application Name, Name:
Concurrent Request Schedules	Concurrent Request Schedules	Schedule:
Consolidation Definition	Consolidation Definition	Consolidation:
Consolidation Sets	Consolidation Set	Consolidation Set:
Content Set	Content Set	Application, Content Set Name:
Conversion Rate Types	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type:
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code:
Currency Rate Types Setup	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type:
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	CurrFrom, CurrTo, ConversionDate, ConversionType:
Data Access Set	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Data Access Set, Default Ledger:
Define Budget	Define Budget	Budget, Budget Type, Ledger:
Define Budget Formula	Define Recurring Journal	Recurring Journal Batch, Ledger:
Define Budget Organization	Define Budget Organization	Budget Organization, Ledger:
Define Budgetary Control Group	Define Budgetary Control Group	Group:
Define Database Links	Define Database Links	Database Name:
Define Financial Report	Define Financial Report	Application, Ledger, Report:
Define MassAllocations	Define MassAllocations	Chart Of Accounts, Batch:
Define MassBudgets	Define MassAllocations	Chart Of Accounts, Batch:
Define Recurring Journal Frml	Define Recurring Journal	Recurring Journal Batch, Ledger:
Define and Assign: Access Sets	Define and Assign: Access Sets	Definition Access Set:
Definition Access Set	Define and Assign: Access Sets	Definition Access Set:
Definition Access Set Assig.	Define and Assign: Access Sets	Resp, Apps, Security Group, Access Set:
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:
Display Group	Display Group	Name:
Display Set	Display Set	Name:
Document Sequence Assignments	Sequence Assignments	Appl, Category, Ledger, Method, Start, End
Document Sequences	Document Sequences	Name:
Elimination Sets	Elimination Sets	Ledger/Ledger Set, Elimination Set:
Encumbrance Types	Encumbrance Types	Encumbrance Type:
Financial Report Set	Financial Report Set	Application, Report Set Name:
GL Accounts	GL Accounts	Chart of Account, Account:
GL Assign Access	Define and Assign: Access Sets	Type, Name, Key, Access Set, Status:
GL Tax Options	GL Tax Options	Ledger, ConfigOwner, AcctSegValue, TaxClass:
GL Tax Options- Acct Tax Rates	GL Tax Options	Ledger, ConfigOwner, AcctSegValue, TaxClass:
Historical Rates-CurrRateMgr	Historical Rates	Ledger, Func/TargetCurrency, Period, Acct
Journal Authorization Limits	Journal Authorization Limits	Ledger, Employee:

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Journal Categories	Journal Categories	Category, Category Key:
Journal Reversal Criteria Set	Journal Reversal Criteria	Criteria Set:
Journal Sources	Journal Sources	Source, Source Key:
Key Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:
Key Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:
Ledger Sets	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Ledger Set/Ledger, Type, Short Name:
Mass Maintenance Workbench	Mass Maintenance Workbench	Request, Ledger:
Open and Close Periods	Open and Close Periods	Application, Ledger, Period Name:
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type:
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:
Row Order	Row Order	Application, Row Order Name:
Row Set	Column Set	Application Name, Name:
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value:
Statistical Units of Measure	Statistical Units of Measure	Chart Of Accounts Name, Account:
Storage Parameters	Storage Parameters	Object Name:
Summary Accounts	Summary Accounts	Name, Ledger, Template:
Suspense Accounts	Suspense Accounts	Ledger, Source, Category:
Transaction Calendar	Transaction Calendar	Calendar:
Value Sets	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Value Set Name:

iProcurement (Purchasing) (iPO 12.1 and 12.2)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
AP Payment Terms	AP Payment Terms	Name, Language:
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar:
Application Utilities Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:
Approval Groups	Approval Groups	Operating Unit, Approval Group Name:
Approved Supplier List	Approved Supplier List	Type, Comdty, Item, Busns, Supplr, Site, Stat, OwingOrg:
ApprovedSupplier List Statuses	ApprovedSupplierListStatuses	Status:
Assign Approval Groups	Approval Assignments	Op Unit, Position, Org, DocType, ApprGrp:
Buyers	Buyers	Buyer:
Control Purchasing Periods	Open and Close Periods	Application, Ledger, Period Name:
Conversion Rate Types	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type:
Countries and Territories	Countries and Territories	Country/Territory:
Credit Cards	Credit Cards	Operating Unit, Card Number:
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code:
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	CurrFrom, CurrTo, ConversionDate, ConversionType:
Define Information Template	Define Information Template	Template:
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:
Document Types	Document Types	Operating Unit, Type, Subtype:
Financials Options	Financials Options	Organization Name, Set of Books, Bus Gr
GL Accounts	GL Accounts	Chart of Account, Account:
Hazard Classes	Hazard Classes	Hazard Class:
Key Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:
Key Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Line Types	Line Types	Name:
Open and Close Periods	Open and Close Periods	Application, Ledger, Period Name:
Oracle Purchasing Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type:
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:
Purchasing Options	Purchasing Options	Operating Unit:
Quality Inspection Codes	Quality Inspection Codes	Quality Code:
Receiving Options	Receiving Options	Inventory Organization:
Requisition Templates	Requisition Templates	Operating Unit, Template:
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Se Value:
Supplier Banking Details- Bank	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Owner, Country, Bank Account Number:
Supplier Banking Dtls- Branch	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Owner, Country, Bank Account Number:
Supplier Contacts	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Prt, Obj, Ob/GTp, RITp, Pty/TZn/Ct, Pty/TZnTp, Sbj#, Pty:
Supplier Lists	Supplier Lists	List Name:
Supplier Sites	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	SuppName, SiteNm, OU, Addr, Ledg, SiteShipLoc:
Suppliers	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Ledger, Supplier Name:
UN Numbers	UN Numbers	UN Number:
Value Sets	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Value Set Name:

Purchasing (PO 12.1 and 12.2)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
AP Payment Terms	AP Payment Terms	Name, Language:
Acceptance of Agreemt Changes	Purchasing Options	Operating Unit
Account Derivation Rules	Journal Entry Descriptions	Appl, RuleCode, Owner, AcctMthdBuildContextCd:
Accounting Calendar	Accounting Calendar	Calendar:
Accounting Event Class Options	Accounting Event Class Options	Application, Entity, Event Class:
Acctng Attribute Assignments	Acctng Attribute Assignments	Appl, EvtClss, AcctgAttrsCd, SrcAppl, SrcCd SrcTpCd:
Application Acctg Defs History	Application Acctg Defs History	Appl, ApplAcctngDef, Owner, ToVersion :
Application Acctng Definitions	Application Acctng Definitions	Application, AMBContextCd, Owner, DefinitionCd:
Application Utilities Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:
Approval Groups	Approval Groups	Operating Unit, Approval Group Name:
Approved Supplier List	Approved Supplier List	Type, Comdty, Item, Busns, Supplr, Site, Stat, OwingOrg:
ApprovedSupplier List Statuses	ApprovedSupplierListStatuses	Status:
Assign Approval Groups	Approval Assignments	Op Unit, Position, Org, DocType, ApprGrp:
Buyers	Buyers	Buyer:
Change Order	Change Order	OpUnit, Change Order Type, Tolerance, Attribute:
Control Purchasing Periods	Open and Close Periods	Application, Ledger, Period Name:
Conversion Rate Types	Conversion Rate Types	Rate Type:
Cost Factors	Cost Factors	Cost Factor:
Countries and Territories	Countries and Territories	Country/Territory:
Currencies	Currencies	Currency Code:

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Custom Sources	Transaction Account Types	Application, Source Type Code, Source Code:
Daily Rates	Daily Rates	CurrFrom, CurrTo, ConversionDate, ConversionType:
Define Expense Account Rules	Define Expense Account Rules	Org, Acc Rule Type, Acct Rule Value, Segment Name:
Define Information Template	Define Information Template	Template:
Define Survey	Define Survey	Survey, Operating Unit, Commodity, Criteria
Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:
Descriptive Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Name, Title:
Document Styles	Document Styles	Name:
Document Types	Document Types	Operating Unit, Type, Subtype:
Documents (Attachments)	Attachment Functions	Catg, Title, Descr, DataTyp, SecTyp, SecOwnr, EffFrm, ID:
Entities	Entities	Application, Entity Code:
Financial Options	Financials Options	Organization Name, Set of Books, Bus Grp:
GL Accounts	GL Accounts	Chart of Account, Account:
Hazard Classes	Hazard Classes	Hazard Class:
Inventory (Item) Documents	Attachment Functions	Catg, Title, Descr, DataTyp, SecTyp, SecOwnr, EffFrm, ID:
Job Category Association	Job Category Association	Job:
Journal Entry Descriptions	Journal Entry Descriptions	Appl, Amb Context Code, Owner, Journal Desc Code:
Journal Line Types	Journal Entry Descriptions	App, AMBCtxtCd, EtyCd, EvtCls, Owner, LineTpCd:
Journal Lines Definitions	Journal Lines Definitions	AMBCtxtCd, App, EventCls, EventTp, Owner, DefCd:
Key Flexfield Segments	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:
Key Flexfields	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Application, Key Flexfield Name:
Line Types	Line Types	Name:
Mapping Sets	Mapping Sets	Mapping Set Code, Amb Context Code:
Open Acct Balances Listing Def	Open Acct Balances Listing Def	Code, Ledger:
Open and Close Periods	Open and Close Periods	Application, Ledger, Period Name:
Oracle Purchasing Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:
Period Types	Period Types	Period Type:
Personal Profile Values	System Profile Values	Application, User Profile Name:
Post-Accounting Programs	Post-Accounting Programs	Program Code, Owner:
Process Categories	Process Categories	Application, Process Category Code:
PtyTaxProf-Third Party by Sup.	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PrtyTxPrfl/SupIr/Cust, PrtyTp, PrtyNm, PrtyStNm, Adrs:
PtyTxProf-Third PSite by Sup.	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PrtyTxPrfl/Suplr/Cust, PrtyTp, PrtyNm, PrtyStNm, Adrs:
PtyTxProf-TxReg 3PSite by Sup	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PartySuppCust, Regime, Tax, JurisdictionCode
PtyTxProf-TxReg 3Party by Sup.	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PartySuppCust, Regime, Tax, JurisdictionCode
Purchasing Options	Purchasing Options	Operating Unit:
Quality Inspection Codes	Quality Inspection Codes	Quality Code:
Receiving Options	Receiving Options	Inventory Organization:
Register Supplier User	Register Supplier User	SupplierName, Appl, RegistrationType, Email, Username:

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Requester Change Order	Change Order	OpUnit, Change Order Type, Tolerance, Attribute:
Requisition Templates	Requisition Templates	Operating Unit, Template:
Segment Values-Value Set	Segment Values-Value Set	Set Name, Dependent Set, Independent Set, Value:
Source Assignments	Source Assignments	Appl, EntyCd, EvtClss, SrcAppID, SrcTpCd, Src:
Sources	Transaction Account Types	Application, Source Type Code, Source Code:
Subledger Accounting Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:
Subledger Accounting Methods	Subledger Accounting Methods	Method Code, Owner:
Subledger Applications	Subledger Applications	Application Name:
Supplier Banking Details- Bank	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Owner, Country, Bank Account Number:
Supplier Banking Dtls- Branch	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Owner, Country, Bank Account Number:
Supplier Change Order	Change Order	OpUnit, Change Order Type, Tolerance, Attribute:
Supplier Contacts	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Prt, Obj, Ob/GTp, RITp, Pty/TZn/Ct, Pty/TZnTp, Sbj#, Pty:
Supplier Lists	Supplier Lists	List Name:
Supplier Sites	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	SuppName, SiteNm, OU, Addr, Ledg, SiteShipLoc:
Suppliers	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Ledger, Supplier Name:
Suppliers (Sites) Attachments	Attachment Functions	Entity Name, Pk1 Value, Site Org, Title:
Transaction Account Definition	Transaction Account Definition	Appl, AmbCntextCd, Owner, TransAcctDefCd:
Transaction Account Types	Transaction Account Types	Application, Transaction Account Type Code
UN Numbers	UN Numbers	UN Number:
Users	Users	User Name:
Value Sets	Descriptive Flexfield Segments	Value Set Name:

Subledger Accounting (XLA 12.1 and 12.2)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Account Derivation Rules	Journal Entry Descriptions	Appl, RuleCode, Owner, AcctMthdBuildContextCd:
Accounting Event Class Options	Accounting Event Class Options	Application, Entity, Event Class:
Acctng Attribute Assignments	Acctng Attribute Assignments	Appl, EvtClss, AcctgAttrsCd, SrcAppl, SrcCd SrcTpCd:
Application Acctg Defs History	Application Acctg Defs History	Appl, ApplAcctngDef, Owner, ToVersion :
Application Acctng Definitions	Application Acctng Definitions	Application, AMBContextCd, Owner, DefinitionCd:
Custom Sources	Transaction Account Types	Application, Source Type Code, Source Code:
Entities	Entities	Application, Entity Code:
Journal Entry Descriptions	Journal Entry Descriptions	Appl, Amb Context Code, Owner, Journal Desc Code:
Journal Line Types	Journal Entry Descriptions	App, AMBCtxtCd, EtyCd, EvtCls, Owner, LineTpCd:
Journal Lines Definitions	Journal Lines Definitions	AMBCtxtCd, App, EventCls, EventTp, Owner, DefCd:
Mapping Sets	Mapping Sets	Mapping Set Code, Amb Context Code:
Open Acct Balances Listing Def	Open Acct Balances Listing Def	Code, Ledger:

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Post-Accounting Programs	Post-Accounting Programs	Program Code, Owner:
Process Categories	Process Categories	Application, Process Category Code:
Source Assignments	Source Assignments	Appl, EntyCd, EvtClss, SrcAppID, SrcTpCd, Src:
Sources	Transaction Account Types	Application, Source Type Code, Source Code:
Subledger Accounting Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:
Subledger Accounting Methods	Subledger Accounting Methods	Method Code, Owner:
Subledger Applications	Subledger Applications	Application Name:
Supporting References	Supporting References	Context Code, Owner, Code:
Transaction Account Definition	Transaction Account Definition	Appl, AmbCntextCd, Owner, TransAcctDefCd:
Transaction Account Types	Transaction Account Types	Application, Transaction Account Type Code

Legal Entity Configurator (XLE 12.1 and 12.2)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
LAuthorities Address Info	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Pty/Sup/Bnk/Brch/LEnty/LEst/LAuth, PtySt, PtySiteNo:
LAuthorities Contact Info	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Prt, Obj, Ob/GTp, RITp, Pty/TZn/Ct, Pty/ TZnTp, Sbj#, Pty:
LE Configurator Jurisdiction	LE Configurator Jurisdiction	Jurisdiction:
LEntity Address Information	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Pty/Sup/Bnk/Brch/LEnty/LEst/LAuth, PtySt, PtySiteNo:
LEntity Contact Information	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Prt, Obj, Ob/GTp, RITp, Pty/TZn/Ct, Pty/ TZnTp, Sbj#, Pty:
LEstablishment Address Info	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Pty/Sup/Bnk/Brch/LEnty/LEst/LAuth, PtySt, PtySiteNo:
LEstablishment Contact Info	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Prt, Obj, Ob/GTp, RITp, Pty/TZn/Ct, Pty/ TZnTp, Sbj#, Pty:
Legal Addresses	Legal Addresses	Business Group, InvOrganization, Name/ Location:
Legal Authorities	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Typ, Ctry, P#, Pty/UGrp/Bnk/Brch/Cntc/ LAuth, Rel:
Legal Entities	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Territory, LEName, OrganizationName:
Legal Entity Config. Lookups	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:
Legal Establishments	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Territory, Parent LE Name, Establishment Name:

E-Business Tax (ZX 12.1 and 12.2)

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
AOL Lookups (Tax)	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:
Application Tax Options	Application Tax Options	Operating Unit, Application Name:
Configuration Owner Tax Option	Configuration Owner Tax Option	ConfigOwner, App, EvtClass, Enabled, Entity:
Country Default Controls	Country Default Controls	Country Name:
Doc Fiscal Classification Type	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Fiscal Classification Type Code:
GL Tax Options	GL Tax Options	Ledger, ConfigOwner, AcctSegValue, TaxClass:
GL Tax Options- Acct Tax Rates	GL Tax Options	Ledger, ConfigOwner, AcctSegValue, TaxClass:
Geography Hierarchy: Countries	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Name/Country, Code, Tax Zone Type:

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
LEntity Address Information	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Pty/Sup/Bnk/Brch/LEnty/LEst/LAuth, PtySt, PtySiteNo:
LEstablishment Address Info	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Pty/Sup/Bnk/Brch/LEnty/LEst/LAuth, PtySt, PtySiteNo:
Legal Classification Tax Usage	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Fiscal Classification Type Code:
Legal Entities	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Territory, LEName, OrganizationName:
Legal Establishments	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Territory, Parent LE Name, Establishment Name:
Party Cls Categories and Codes	Common Lookups	Class Category Name:
Party Fiscal Classf Types	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Fiscal Classification Type Code:
Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PrtyTxPrfl/Suplr/Cust, PrtyTp, PrtyNm, PrtyStNm, Adrs:
Party Tax Profile-Legal Estl	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PrtyTxPrfl/Suplr/Cust, PrtyTp, PrtyNm, PrtyStNm, Adrs:
Party Tax Profile-Operat. Unit	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PrtyTxPrfl/Suplr/Cust, PrtyTp, PrtyNm, PrtyStNm, Adrs:
Party Tax Profile-Tax Auth	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PrtyTxPrfl/Suplr/Cust, PrtyTp, PrtyNm, PrtyStNm, Adrs:
Party Tax Profile-Third PSite	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PrtyTxPrfl/Suplr/Cust, PrtyTp, PrtyNm, PrtyStNm, Adrs:
Party Tax Profile-Third Party	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PrtyTxPrfl/Suplr/Cust, PrtyTp, PrtyNm, PrtyStNm, Adrs:
Party Tax Profile-TxReg 3PSite	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PartySuppCust, Regime, Tax, JurisdictionCode
Party Tax Profile-TxReg 3Party	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PartySuppCust, Regime, Tax, JurisdictionCode
Party Tax Profile-TxReg LEstl	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	PartySuppCust, Regime, Tax, JurisdictionCode
Prod Intended Use Fiscal Clss	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Fiscal Classification Type Code:
Product Fiscal Classf Types	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Fiscal Classification Type Code:
Provider Service Extensions	Provider Service Mapping	OwnerProvider, Serv Cat Code, Party Type:
Provider Service Mapping	Provider Service Mapping	OwnerProvider, Serv Cat Code, Party Type:
Tax Condition Sets	Tax Rules	Tax Condition Set Name, Ledger:
Tax Determining Factor Sets	Tax Determining Factor Sets	Tax Determining Factor Set, Ledger:
Tax Exceptions	Tax Exceptions	TaxRegimeCode, Owner, Tax, EffdtFrom:
Tax Formulas	Tax Formulas	ConfigOwner, TxFormulaCd, TxRegimeCd, EffFrm, Enabled:
Tax Jurisdictions	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Tax Jurisdiction Code, Tax Regime Code, Tax:
Tax Lookup Codes	Common Lookups	Type, Security Group, View Application:
Tax Rates	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	TxRegimeCD, COwner, JurCD, RtType, Tax, TxRtCD, EffFrom:
Tax Recovery Rates	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	TxRegimeCD, COwner, JurCD, RtType, Tax, TxRtCD, EffFrom:
Tax Regimes	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Tax Regime Code, Regime Level:
Tax Reporting Types	Tax Reporting Types	Name, Data Type, Tax Regime Code, Tax:
Tax Rules	Tax Rules	Owner, Regime, Tax, Type, Code, Name, Ord, EffFrom, Recov:
Tax Statuses	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	TxRegCd, Tax, TaxStatusCd, ConfigOwner:
Tax Zone Types	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Tax Zone Type:
Taxes	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	TaxRegimeCD, Configuration Owner, Tax, TaxName:

Snapshot Object	Change Tracking Object	Primary Keys
Transaction Business Cat Level	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	TrxBusCatCode, CatConcat, TypCodeClsCode:
Transaction Business Category	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	FC Type, FC Code Path, FC Code, Parent FC Code:
Transaction Fiscal Class Types	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	Fiscal Classification Type Code:
User Def Trans Classification	Party Tax Profile-Legal Entity	FC Type, FC Code Path, FC Code, Parent FC Code: